
78th GENERXL ASSEMBLY

June 21, 1973

PRESIDENT:

Senate will come to order. The prayer will be

offermd by Father Peter Mascari of Holy Family Church,

of Athens, Illinois. Father Mascarit

lp/ayer by Father Mascari,

of Holy Family Church,

Athens, Illinoiso)

Reading of the Journal. Senator Soper.

SENATOR SOPER:

Mr. Presidqnty Members of the Senate, move that

we postpone the reading and approval of the Journals of

June 14 th, 15th, 18th, 19th and 20...20th pending the

arrival of the'prinked Journals.

PRESIDENT:

You've heard the noticn. A11 in favor signify by

sayinq aye. Contrary no. The mation carries. So ordered.

Senator Davidsôn.

SENATOR DAVIDSON:

Before We start on the next order of business in

the Senate, I would like to introduce to the Senate some

students learning about government in action, the U.S.

History class, summer school from Springfield High School

with their teacher Dave Light. Would you please rive in

the rear gallery?

PRESIDENT:

Messages from the House.

SECRETARY:

(Secretary reads Message from the House)

PRESIDENT:

ExecuEive.

SECRETARY:

House Joinh 44, relates to capital gain tax treatment

of timber under the Internal Revenue Code.
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1. PRESIDENT: . '

2. Executive. Message from the Governor.

3. S.ECRETARY:

4. (Secretary reads Message from the Governor)

5. PRESIDENT: . 
'

6. Committee Reports. Senator Ozinga you might be

7. prepared. the Secretary will proceed.

8. SECRETARY:

9. (Secretary teads Committee Reports) .

l0. PRESIDENT: . 
'

ll. Now, we have before us a report of the Eyecutiv:

l2. Committee, some important business. The Senate is being

13. noisy. I1m not going to recognize Senator Ozinga until

14 the Senate is ovderly. Senator Schaffer.' Senator Netsch
.

l5. Proceed, Mr/ secretary. We will get much more wcrk done

16. if we can have your attention. 
'

l7. SECRETARY: '

l8. The Message of February 20, 1973. State Comprehensive

l9. Hea1th Planning Agency, to be Executive Director of the

20. Comprehensive Hea1th Planning Agency until his rèsignation

2l. or termination by the Governor. Dr. Mark Lepper of Hinsdale
.

22. Message of June 6, 1973. Department of Revenue' to be

23. Assistant Director of the Department of Revenue for a

24. term expiring the third Monday in January, 1975, Charles

25. T. Cartwright, Jr. of Chicago. Commission of Banks and

26. Trust Companies, to be Pirst Deputy Commissioner of the

a7. Commission of Banks and Tbust Companies for a term expiring

28. the third Monday in January, 1978, Richard K. Lignoul of

a9. Pawnee. Illinois StaCe Toll Highway Authorityz to be i

3c. Member and Chairman of the Illinois State Toll Highway

31 Authority for a term expiring May 1, 1977, Ira J . Kaufman

aa of Highland Park. To be Members of the Illinois State Toql

Highway Authority for terms expiring May 1, 1977, Joseph33.
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1. Germano of Chicago, Alice E. Marks of Rochelle, Martin

2. R. Binder of Chicago.

3. P RESIDENT: .

4. Senator Ozinga.

5. SENATOR OZINGA: .

' j6
. Mr. President, I would now move that the Senate 1

7. resolve itself into Executive Session for the purpose '

8. 9f considering these nominations. 
.

9. PRESIDENT:

10. Is there leave? Senate is in Executive Session,

ll. Senatbr Ozinga. . .

12. SENATOR OZINGA:

l3. . lAr. President, I would now move that we consider

l4. the named persons just read for the positions for which

l5. they are aspkring and one motion.

16. P RESIDENT:

l7. ' Is...senator Grah am. '

18. SENATOR GRAHAM: - -

l9. Mr. President, I have no objection to the motion,
20 only I would like to have leave o'f the Senate to be

2l. recorded as voting no on Mrs. Marks, as I did in committee.

22. .PRESIDENT:

23. ...Is...Senator Ozinga. '

2 4 . SENATO R O ZINGA : .

a5. I believe it will be easier because the minute that

;6. We do that, I think lt will be...

27. PRESIDENT: '

28 To exclude Mrs. Marks from the motion. ' .

2 9 SENATOR O ZINGA : s'

3: There are o thers. I Will withdraw my motion as to

one consideration and proceed as we go.3l.

PRESIDENT: .32
.

A11 right. .33*
I
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SENATOR ozINGA:

The first motion that I would make would be that I

would move that the Senate do advise and consent to the

nomination of Dr. Mark Lepper of Hinsdale to be Executivè

Director of the State Comprehensive Health Plqnning Agency.

PRESIDENT:

The motion is that the Senate advise and consent to

the nomination of Dr. Lepper to be Chairman of the Com-

prehensive Health Planning Agency. Is khere discussion?

Theaoosenator Ozinga.

SENATOR OZINGA:

Dr. Lepper was vcted out of committee lask night by

a roll call of 20 to 2. There were only 2 negative votes

and both of those negative votes were based on consideration

of conflict of interese thaE T pqrsonally raised with

reference to his impossibility of being fair as long as

he was on the payroll of two ihstitutions one of whi ch

beiné the State of Illinois and khe other one being a

private conplex and his salary was being arrived at from

two differenk souraes. Therefore, I persönally am not in

favor of his appointment'even though his..-qualifications

are immaculate. don't believe that he can honestly

servo in this capacity withcut having a confliet of

interest in favor of the private enterprise which he also

Se rves .

PRESIDENT:
l

Is there further diseussion? Senator Smi th.

SENATOR SFJTH:

I agrao with what the Chairman of Executive Committee

just stated. Ilm sure that you Mr. Chairman. you were present
at thàt meeting,participated in it and you too realize

at the condition does obtain that the chairman of the committee
!

related. However, it was the considered opinion of the
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l3.

membership of the committee that the good doctor's

qualifications are so outstanding and he stands in such

a unique light in the field of endeavor for Nhich His

Sxcellency has placed hâm in nomination that there were

those of us who khought thak to not waive: but to temporarily

forget the duplicity of paymenk and vote for his con-

firmation by this Body.

PRESIDENT:

Sepator Reqnqr.

SENATOR REGNER:

Mr. #resident, Members of the Senate, I ,realize we

are not allowed to explain our votes on the roll call any

more.so I#d like to take this apportunity to explain a

present vote during the roll call. As you know yesterday

I had Senate' Resolution 153 in Executive Committee which

was voted out on the possible conflict of interest of br.
Lepper. I would lik'e to state that in my opinion Dr.

Lepper unqunsitonably has the best qualifications of any '

of the other Governor's appointments and I certainly hope

that the investigation by the SenaEe Welfare Ccmhittee

Will prove negative. but until that time I'm qoing to be

compelled to vote no.o.vote present on the roll call.

PRESIDENT:

l5.

l6.

lg

l9.

20.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

23.

Senator Scurs.

SENATOR SOURS:

Mr. President, Senatorsp inaszuch as I am not voting

to confirm Dr. Lepper I txink both he and the general

Public deserve to know my reasons. He...his appointment

is to be a very important Directorship of a very important

function of State government today. Some pebple have

referred to his situation as one receiving dual com-

pensation. I have to refer to it as dual employment.

In other words, he is going to be employed by two employers

- 5-



vy
t

' yît. .; 
,.$,j

,? % V. 1 j
4c7 1,ï
- h-j, lk

1.

3.

4.

6.

7.

9.

l0.

l2.

l3.

l4.

the hospital complex by whatever name it's known and also
the State of Illinois. Now my feeling is that once We

permit this as a precgdent in an important directorship
g

there's nothing to prevente. othere is nothing to prevent

an equally important qualified person two years from now

having three jobs. or four jobs. Al1 of which could be
solved by what we call contractural services

. think
it's a very bad precedent and I'm sorry it touehes and

effects a very impqrtant high-grade individual and has...
as has been stated, his credentials are beyond our Wildest

carvings when we.'re searching for someone to work in State

government, but I think the principle is bad and I cannot

and will not support it.

PRESIDENT:

Senator'Nimrod.

SENATOR NIMROD:

Mr. President, May I ask a question of the Chairpan?

PRESIDENT:

16.

l7.

18.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

Q7.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

senator Ozinga indicates he'll yield
.

SENATOR N IMROD :

' ffice indicated' in any-Now, senator has the Governor s o
way that they are going to change this disparity that

appears and this problem that exists. Are they going to

at a later time request and indicate a salary increïse so
that this double employment can be eliminated: and the

State can provide the salaries necessary
. Has any contact

been made in thatz

PRESIDENT:

Senator Ozinsa.

SENATOR OZINGA:

I have had no indication from the Governor's office
that he desires even though we have tried to elicit his

support of a theory that Would up the salary and
.. .and make

-6-
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1. this an independent acting agency.

PRESIDENT:

Is there further dkscussion?3.

4.

5.

The question is does

the Senate advise and consent to the nomination just made.

And on that question the Secretary will call the roll
.

SECRETARY:

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,
Chew, Clarkeg Conollyw Course, Dàley, Davidson, Donnewaldv

Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth
Hall, Hynes, Johns: Eeegany Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski:

Lathdrow, McBroom, Mccarthy g Merritt, Mitchler, HoWard

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhousey Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regnery Rock, Roe, Romano,

Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

Sommer, Soper, Sours: Swinarskiy Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver: Welsh, Wooten: Mr. President.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Hy'nes, a#e. Senator Nets ch, aye. On that
question the yeas are forty-ninee the Chair wishes to observe

that we have a tremendous amount' of work to do
. And I'm just

going' to wait until thinqs quiet down
. On that questlon the

yeas are forty-nine, the nays are three, one voting present.

The nomination having received a constitutional majority

is declared advised and consented to. Senator Ozinga.

SENATOR OZINGA:

Now Mr. President the next nominees I believe were

a11 pretty much accepted by Ehe commitkee
. There were no

shall l say real controversial issues had and therefore

would move that the Senate consider to the next fiveowzthe

next flva, well there's a possibility, the next four members

as one. There a possibility of two of them that might be a

little bit controversial.

PRHSIDENT :

7.

8.

l0.

l1.

12.

l3.

l4.

l6.

l7.

18.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.



1.

2.

3.

4.

6.

7.

8.

10.

l1.

12.

l3.

l4.

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

29.

29.

30.

3l.

Mr. Chairman, will you...

SENATOR OZINGA;

All right, T would then...

PRESIDENT:

. . madvise the Senate of these four that Will be on

this roll call.

SENATOR OZINGA:

A11 right. Is there any objection to using four at

once? A1l right. ' I would now move that the Senate advise

and consent to the nomination of Charles T. Cartwright, Jr.

of Chicago as Assistant Director, Depirtment bf Revehue for

a term expiriug in the third Monday of January, 1975. Further

I Woûld move that the Senate advise and consent to the

nomination of Richard K. Lignoul of Pawnee to be the First

Deputy Commissioner of the Commission on Banks and Trust

Companies for a term expiring on the third Monday of January 
,

1978. I would then move that the Senate advise and consent

to the nomination of Joseph Germano to be a member of the

Illinois State Toll Highway Authority for a term expiring

on May 1st, 1977. And further I would move that the Senate

advise and consent to Ehe nomination of Martin R
. Binder of

Chicago to be a member of the Illinois StaEe Toll Highway

Authority for a term expiring on May 1st: 1977. Those are

the four nominees. I think that were passed at the time.

There was very little...controversy if any . And I think

tùey were a1l put out wi sh a 22 to nothing do pass or do

consent to by the Executive Committee and I would xecommend

one roll call.

PRESIDENT :

The question is does the Senate advise and consent to

the four nominations just made. On that question the Secretary

will call the roll.

SECRETARY:

.- 8 -



1.

3.

4.

5.

7.

8.

l0.

l1.

l2.

13 '

l4.

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, G/aham, Harber Hall, Menneth

Hallz Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

Mohr, Don Moore: Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,

Sapersteln: Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl: Shapiro, Smith,

Sommera Sopery Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDENTZ

S t Glass aye. Senator Roe aye. The resultena Or , ,

of the vote on that question by the Senate is fifty-one yeas, '

and no nays. Majority of the Senators elected eoncurring

by record vote the'senate does advise and consent to the

Governor's nominaticns just made. Senator Ozinga.

SENATOR OZINGA:

Now Mr. President I would move that the Senate advise

and consent to the nomination of Ira Kaufman of Highland

Park, Illinois to be member and Chairman of the Illinois

Sbate Toll Highway Authority for a term expiring on May lst,

1977. Now, there was some controversy in the eommiqtee gn

this. The reason that I put separate because there was

quite a bit of conversation with Mr. Kaufman on behalf of

the commi ttee, but 1...1 do feel that after it was a1l said

and done he was voted out with a twenty-two Eo nothing roll

call, but this would givè the individual members an o/portunity

if they had some questinns or had some remarks khat they'

Wdnted to make about this nomlnee. I would therefore'

recommend a favorable roll call.

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

32.

33.

PRESIDENT:

Is there discussion? The questicn is does the Senate

advise and consent to the nomination of Ira Kaufman to be
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20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

Chairman and member of the Illinois Toll 'Highway Authority
.

On that question the Secretary will call the roll.

SECRETARY:

Bartulis, Bell, Berning: Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidsoh , Donnewald,

Dougherty, Fawell: Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynes, Johns, Xeegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

batherowy. McBroom, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,

Saperstein, Savickas, Schafferp Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarskiz Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Roe, aye. Senator Glass, aye. Senator McBroom,

aye. Senakor Bell, aye. Senator Swinarski, aye. The result

of Ehe vgte of-v.of the Senate on the question is fifty yeas

and no nays. A majority of th1 Senators elected concurring
by record vote, the Senate does advise and consent to the

Governor's nomination of Ira J. Kaufman for the office of

Chairman and member of the Illinois State Tcll Highway

Authority. Senator Ozinga.

SENATOR OZINGA:

Now Mr. President, I would move that the Senate advise

and consent to the nomination of Mrs. Alice E . Marks of

Rochelle to be a member of the Illinois State Toll Highway

Authority for a term expiring on May 1st, 1977. Now, we

spent considerable time in the Executive Committeee ..with
F

regard to tlàis nominee. Not necessurilk or of necessity
I felt, but because of remarks and statements that she had

made through the press it' appeared that she might be antagonistic

toward the whope concept of tollways and I believe the
Committee did an excellent job of examination and felt after

- 10-



3.

4.

roll call that her nominaticn should be recommended. Now,

Iîm...preEty sure thet there are some members that were

vociferous at the time that might want to very definitely

speak With reference to her' nomination. Therefore I would

t this time that the Senate do advise ahd consent tomove a

her nomination. The roll call was nineteen to three.

PRESIDENT:

Is....is there further discussion? The question is

does the Senate advise and consent to the nominatibn jusk

made. And on that question...the Secretary will call the roll.

SECRETARY:

Bartulise Bell, Bernïng, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

Chew, Clarkey Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Xnuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Hcward

Mohr, Don Moore, Neischy Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,

Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro: Smith,

Sommer, Soper, Soursr Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walkqr,

Weaverz Welsh, Wooten, Mr. Presidenk.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Savickas aye. The result of the vote cf the
Nx
N

Senate on the question is forty-nine yeas, four nay's. A

majority of the Senators elected concurring by record vote

Yhe Senate does advise and consent to the Governor's nomination

of Mrs. Alice Marks for the office of nember of the Illinois

State Toll Highway Authority. Senator Ozinga.

SENATOR OZINGA:

1Now Mr
. President that completes the lzst of the nominees

heard yesterday by the Executive Committee. I would there-

fore move that the Senate do arise as far as Executive Session

is eoncerned.

6.

7.

8.

l0.
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l2.

l3.
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16.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

23.
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26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.
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PRESIDENTZ

Senator Ozinga moves that the Senate arise from Executive

Session. A11 in favor signify by saying aye
. Contrary no.

The motion carries. Now I would like to announce that our

order for the remainder of the day will be to 'work straight
through as tong as we are productive and by that I mean until

5:00 or 6:00 this afternoon. We have a tremendous amount

of work before us. I would like to announce further that -

the next order 'of business that we will proceed to will be

House Bills on 2nd reading and then on the Calendar on page
3 nonconcurrence in Senate amendments and move to those

messages. After that order we will proceed with messages

on the Secretary's desk. Thcse Senators that have matters

on the Secretary's desk should be prepared to respond in

that order of businèss. Then We will return to Senate Bills

2nd and Senate Bills 3rd. We will work the remainder of the

day through until about 6:00. Our next order of business

will be House Bills 2nd, then nonconcurrence to Senate

nmqndments, then matters on the Secretary's desk then
#

Senate Bills 2nd, Senate Bills 3rd and
. v .and thep House

Bills 3rd. Those of you who have items in those orders
. . .

.in those orders should anticipate your need to be ready to.
deal with the matters. House Bills on 2nd reading, page 3

of your Calendar. m..savickas, 3.3, do you wish a'dvanced?

HB 33.

SECRETARY :

HB (Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

PRESIDENT ;

Are there amendmenks from *he Floor? 3rd reading
.

Senator Mccarthy 84, you Wish it advanced? Advapce
.

SECRETARY)

HB 84 (Secretary reads title of bill)

3.

4.

5.

7.

8.

10.

ll.

l 3 . '

14 .

15.

16.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

22.

33.

- 12 -



4.

5.

7.

8.

l0.

ll.

12.

l3.

l4.

16.

17.

18.

2nd reading of the bill. No commsttee amendments.

PRESIDENT:

Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading.

Senator Hynes do you wish 345 advanced? Advance.

SECRETARY:

HB 345 (Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Local Government

offers one amendment.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Hynes has moved the adoption of Ehe c'cmmiEtee

amendment. Is there discussion? All in favor of the

adoption of the amendment signify by saying aye. Contrary

no. The motion carries/ éhe amendment is adopted. Are
there amendments from the Ploor? 3rd reading. Senator

lsh 3 do you wish'370 advancez? Hold. Senator DonWe , ... .

Moore do you wish to advance 452? Senator Scholl,

Senator Moore, HB 452. Advance.

SECRETARY)

HB 452 (Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

PRESIDENT:

Are there apendments from the Floor? 3rd reading.

Senator Scholl. senator Kenneth Hall, 601. Advance.

SECRETARY:

HB 60l (Secretary reads kitle cf bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendmen:s.

PRESIDENT:

Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading.

HB 605. Advance. Senator Buzbee.

SENATOR BUZBEE:

There are.some

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

àmendments Mr. President on 605. Senator

Bruce has...has
!

'

SECRETARY:

one and then I have one.

- 13-.



2.

4.

5.

6.

HB 605 (Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Appropriations

offers one amendment.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:

Amendment No. I suppose T now move to Table

Amendment No. 1. There was a typographical errorz that

is the pay plan aRendment. I now move to Table Amendment

No. ko HB 605.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Bruce has moved to Table Amendment No...1 or

2? Qne. Amendmqnt No. A1l in favor signify by saying

aye. Contrary po. The motion carries. 'Amendment No. l

is Tabled. benator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:

Yes. I've left' with the Secretary Amendment No. 2

which does exactly what Amendment No. 1 does, but does it

properly. It's the pay plan amendment. I move the adoption

of Amendment No. 2.

PRESIDENT:

The motion is to adopt Amendment No. 2. All in favor

signify by saying aye. Contrary no. Motion carries,

Amendment No. 2 is adopted.

SECRETARY:

Amendment No. 3 by Senator Buzbee.

PRESIDENT :

B.

9.

l0.

l1.

l2.

l4.

15.

16.

1 '8 .

l 9 .

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

72.

Sqnator Buzbee.

SENATOR BUZBEE;

Yes Mr. President, this is a correcticnu There was a

$25 error made in the appropriation bill to the Capital Develop-

ment Board and I understand that the monies going over to the

Capital Development Board have to be exact. So what werre

- 14-



1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

ll.

' l 2 .

l 3 ..

14 .

l 5 ..

doing is adding $25 on and I would move the adoption of

Amendment No. 3.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Buzbee has moved the adoption of Amendment No.

3. Is there discussion? A11 in favor of the mckion signify

by saying 'aye. Contrary no. The motion carries, Amendment

No. 3 is adopted. Are there amendments from the Floor, further?

3rd reading. Senator Swiparski, Senàtor Wooten 614. Oh,

Senator swinarski is here. 609.

SECRETARY:

''SB...HB 609 lsecretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Appropriations

offers one amendment.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Swinarski. Senator Swinarski moves the adoption

of the amendment. All in favor signify by saying aye. Contrary

no. Motion carries, the Amendment is adopted. Are there

amendments fr6m the Floor? 3rd reading. Senatar Wooten, 614.

SECRETARY:

HB 6l4 (Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Appropriations

offers one amendment.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Wooten. Senator Wooten moves the adoption

of the amendment. Is there discussion? A11 in favor '

signify by saying aye. Contrary no. The motion carries,

the amendment adopted.. Are there 'amendments from khe

Floor? 3rd reading. Senator Davidgon 615, advance.

SSCRETARYJ

HB 615 (Secretary reads title of bilT)

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Pensions and

Personnel offers one amendment.

PRESIDENT:

l7.

18 ..

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

2:.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

.. 15 -



senator Davidson. senator Davidson moves the adcption

of committee amendment No. 1. A11 in favor signify by

saying aye. Contrary no. The motion carries, the amendment

is adopted.

SECRETARY :

4.

5.

M endment No. 2 by Senator Davidson.

7.

8.

9.

10.

ll.

l2.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Davidson.

SENATOR DAVI DSON:

This is an amendment which the Illinois Municipal

Leag-ue asked to put on this bill and I know of no objecticn

to it. And I'd lppreciate adoption of Amendment No.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Davidson moves the adoption of Amendment No. 2.

Is there discussion? Al1 in favor signify by saying aye.

contrary no. The motion carries, the amendment is adopted.

Are there further amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading.

Senator Howard Mohr, HB 640, advance.

SECRETARY:

HB 640 (Secretary reads 'title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Mohr. Are there amendments from the Floor?

3rd reading. Senator Shapiro, advance.

SECRETARY:

HB 66l (Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the billo' The Committee on Education offers

one amendment.

PRESIDENT:

l4.

l5.

l7.

18

19.

20.

21.

22.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

Senator Shapiro.

SENATOR SHAPIRO :

Mr. President, first of a1l I want to say that I Will

bring this back to 2nd reading at a future date for

- 16-



'

..? 5 .yA

?# 4kàf1
1.

2,

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

12.

l3.

14.

15.

other amendments. Committee amendment No. sets out

qualifications for members of the State Board and

urge its adoption.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Shapiro moves the adoption of committee

Amendment No. 1. Is there discussion? Motion is to

adopt. All in favor signify by saying aye. Contrary no.

The moti6n carries, the amendment is adopted. Are there

amendmepts from the Floor? 3rd reading. Senator

Davidson. Senator Glass, 678. Senator Rock, 715/ do

you wish that advanced? Advance.

SECRETARY:

HB 7l5 (Secretary reads tltle of bïll)

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

PRESIDENT:

Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading.

17.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

21.

25.

26.

2?.

28.

29.

3û.

3l.

32.

33.

àenator Davidspn, 677.

SECRETARY:

HB 677 (Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendmetns.

PàESIDENT:

Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading.

809, Senator Davidson, advance.

SECRETARY:

HB 809 (Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading ol the bill. No commi ttee amendments.

PRESIDENT:

Are there amendments from the FlOOr? 3rd reading.

Sehator sauickas 845. Senator Savickas.

SENATOR GAVICMASZ

Senator Glass has an amendment for this bill. Is

he on the Floor?

PRESIDENT:

- 17-



He was just a minute ago. Senatore yes. Senator Glass.
2.

4.

S.

6.

H e ' s . . .

SECRETARY:

HB 845...

PRESIDENT:

845

SECM TARY :

Hsecretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of thq bill. No committee amendments
.

PRESIDENT:

Are there 'amendments from the Floor?

SECRETARY:

8.

9.

l0.

l1.

l2.

Ax ndment No. by Senator Glass.

14.

l5.

16 .

SENATOR GLASS:

Thank you Mr. President, Senators, Amendment No. l

which was agreed to by the House sponser would provide that

permission for drop zone use may be obtained from the owner

or the operator or the person legally in charge of. . .legàlly

in charge of the property where the parachute jumping occurs.

And, the amendment also requires that insurance .must be

ovided to protect adjacent property owners. And I-wouldPr
. move for the adoption oT the amendment.

PRESIDENT:

Is there further discussion? Question is the àdoption

Of Amendment No. l.to HB 845. A11 in favor signify by saying

aye. Contrary no. The motion carries: the amendmezt is

adojted. Are there furthèr amendments from the Floor? 3rd
reading. Senator Romano. 845. . .875.

SECRETARY :

HB 875 (Secretary reads title of billl'

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments
.

PRESIDENT:

Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading.

l8.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

- 18-



2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

l1.

Senator Knuppel, 880.. Hold. Senator Clarkez 911, hold.

Senator Saviekas 915, advance.

SECRETARY:

(Secretary reads title of bi 1l)

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendménks
.

PRESIDENT:

Are there amendments from the Floor'? 3rd reading
.

Senator Buzbee,917# advance.

SECRETARY:

HB 9l7 (Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

PRESIDENTZ

HB 9 15

13.

l4.

'Are there amendments from the Floor?

SECRETARY:

Amendment No. l by Senator Buzbee.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Buzbee.
l .

SENATOR BUZBEE)

Yes Mr. President what this

16.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

33.

amendment does is it

combines two bills, so we'll have cne less bill to vote

on a little bit later on, and what it actually does is

provide the junior colleges and school districts may

contract between themselves to be able to cooperate

together in hiring of teachers and so forth and so Yorth

and I would ask fore..adoption of the amendment.

RRESIDENT:

Is there further discussion? Senator Buzbee mcves

the adoption of the amendment. All favor signify by

snying aye. Contrary no. The motion carries, *he amend-

ment is adopted. Are there further amendments from the

Floor? 3rd reading. Senator nock, advance.

SECREXARY:

HB 928 (Secretary reads title of bill)

- 19-



2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments .

PRESIDENT:

Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading.
Senator Clarke. Advance. You want to hold it? S

enator
Clarke.

SENATOR CLAM E ;

a savings and loan bill,
not ag as stated on the Calendar and it's Senator Savickûs
is the sponsor. I'.d like to relinquish sponsorshi

p to
Senator Savickas.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Savickas do you wish to 'explàin 988? There's
an error on the Calendar.

SENATOR SAVICKAS:

The Digest on the
. . othis is

8.

9.

l 0 .

l l .

l.2 .

l4.

l5.

l6.

l8.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

Yes, hœ . Prepident, Members of'the Senate, 988 was
introduced by Representatïvè Katz and this deals with the
ability of savings and loans associations to make loans

It RPOW hOW iton condominiums and cooperative housing
. I don . o .

got tied up with this synopsis
. It was heard in Financial

Institutions. We had kwo pieces of legislationv one dealing
wikh b anks, one dealing with savings and loans. The banks
already do this type of

. . oloans on condominiums and cooperatives.
The savings and loans needed a statute in there permitting
them to do this. There was no controversy

. would request
that the synopsis be changed and corrected so that...
PRESIDENT:

Yes, webve taken care of that with the Secretary's
office. Are. . ohas the bill been read Mr

. Secretary?
SECRETARV:

HB 988 (Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No compittee amendments.

PRESIDENT:
h

Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd rea/inq.

28.

29.

3Q.

3l.

32.

33.

- 20-



2.

3.

5.

6.

Senator Schaffer, 999, do you wish it adyanced? Hold.

Senator Knuppel, 1268. Do you wish it pdvqnced? Well

you just want it held? Yes. Senakor Knuppel.
SENATOR KNUPPEL:

I have an amendment 1 to.. .HB 1268 that's on the

Secretary's desk. And I'd move the adoption of Amendment

No. 1.

PRESIDENT:

Just a minute. Just a minute. I was inquiring

whether you wanted the bill called
. The Secretary has

not read

SECRETARY:

HB 1268 (Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments
.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Knuppel, for an amendment from the Floor
.

SENATOR KNUPPEL:

I'd move the adoption of Amendment No. l which is

on the Secretary's dask.

PRESIDENT:

B.

9.

l 0 .

l l .

l.2 .

l3.

l4.

l5.

l6.

18.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

Is there further dis'cussion? Senator Mitchler/

SENATOR MITCHLER:

What does the amendment

SENATOR KNUPPEL:

1* would like to call on Senator Mccarthy who's

more familiar with khis. He's been working with
. !

with me and ask him to ex>lain the amendment.

SENATOR MCCARTHY:

The amendment...the amendment pqts.the features

of the...changes as proposed by the AF gf L
Z 'CIO that

has passed the House into this bill. And this the

only way that..wthe two sides to the conkroversy can
!

have the legislatton on the Floor. Itfs Senator Knuppel

do?
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3.

1.

5.

7.

8.

l0.

l1.

12.

l3.

14.

16.

l7.

l8.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

who's agreed to take the bill with the amendments on

it.

PRESIDENT:

senator Swinarski.

SENATOR SWINARSKI:

Mr. President I raise for a point of personal

privilege. The Senate has fortunate today to have

with it a family from my district
, the daughter and

son-in-law ofe..Rqpresentative John Fary and their

fnml'ly is wi th us Mr. and Mrs. Ed Back. Theylre in

the gallery.

PRESIDENT;

. ..Mitchler.

SENATOR MITCHLER:

I still don't understand exactly what the amendm'ent

will do, and I'd appreciate holding it up
. My gosh, this

is a whole new bill. Now this bill came out of the Senate .

Industry and Labor Committee and I did not know of any

amendmeno .. And I'm going to ask that this bill be held

till we can read this package.

PRESIDENT:

. . . S ope r .

SENATOR SOPER:

Well, I was going to make the same request
. N6w...if

this amendments been printed and in .. .in the book. Well

then: give us some time to read it, but this looks like it's
.h

about forty or fifty pages'. I'd like to know what this

whole thinq does before I vote cn it.

PRESIDENT:

There's been a request for the amendmeni tc be printed
until thak ks done *he bill will be held

. Senator Hall,

apparently hefs not on the Floor. Senatcr Rock 1293. Advance.h
SECRETARY:

- 22-



2.

3.

4.

HB 1293 (Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. Nc comm'nttee amehdments
. Amend-

ment No. l offered by Senator Rock.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Rock.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

SENATOR ROCK:

Yes

l2.

l3.

l4.

l6.

l7.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

73.

thank you Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen

of the Senate. Amendment No. l which is on the Secretary's

desk is. an amendment that was requested by or suggested

by Senators Knuepfer ahd Fawell neither of whom I see are

here. merely strikes section 11 of the present bill, and

that is the section that concerns itself with grants to

approved institutions. I think that there is no controversy

concerning this amendment. It was at their request and I

would move its adoption.

PRESIDENT:

Is there further discussion? Question...senator Bell.

SENATOR BELL:

Well, Mr. President, Senator Rock, I sat in and. . .

a member of that committee and since Senator Knuepfer isn't

here today, 1...1 don't kncc it, î don't think would be

out of place for us to ask that we hold that bill, thàt

amendment untilhe gets back. You'd be agreeable to that?

PRESIDENT:

SenaEor Rock .

S'ENATO R ROC.K :

Well, 1...1 would frankly prefer to get it on and

move it with the understanding that if Senator Knuepfer
e>

or FaWell or &ny other Senator has another amendment they

wish to offer I will call it back. This is t2e amendment that
they suggested. 1...1 dondt,you know .

PRESIDENT:

Senator Rock has moved the adoptkon of Amendment No . 1.
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3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

Does Senator Graham seek recogniticn? A11 in favor. . .

is there further discussion? A11 in favor of the totion

to adopt the amendment signiiy by kaying aye. Contrary

no. The motion carries, the amendment is adopted. Are

there amendments from the Ploor? 3rd readingz Senator

Hall did you wish 1282 to be called? Hold
. Senator

Bruce, 1325. Advance.

. SECRETARY :

HB 1325 (Secletary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendmenis.

PRESI DENT :

Are there nmnndments from the Floor? 3rd reading.

Senator Nimrod, 1359. Oh. Senator Sommer.
. b

SENATOR SOHV R:

Mr' President , f ellow Members , ah a. point of . . .personal

privilege I would like to introduce the Republican County

Ch irwoman Mrs. Dot Duncanson qnd q group of ladies froma l

the Republican Club of Tazewell Counky, my home county.

TheyRre in the gallery behind the President
. Would you

ple ase stand?

PRXSIDENT:

l0.

ll.

l2.

13..

14.

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

2l.

32.

33.

Senator Nimrod, HB 1359.

SECRETARY:

HB 1359 (Secr+kary reads title of kill)

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Local Government

offers one amendment.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Nimrod.

SBNATOR NIMROD:

Yes, Mr. president I would move that the' amendment

that was offered Y Tabled. Committee Amendment No
. 1 be

Tabled. have an amendment in lieu of that, in place of

that.
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1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

l1.

l2.

l 3 . *

14.

l5.

l6.

17.

18.

PRESIDENT:

Al1 right, Senator Nimrod..wsenator Nimrod moves to

Table committee Amendment No'. 1. All in favor signify by...

Senator Partee.

SENATOR PARTEE:

Before we vote on Tabling his amendment would the

Senator eyplain what the amendment does that he seeks to

Table and what...what the amendment does that he would

offer ip lieu theceof.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Nimrod.

- SENATOR NIMROD:

Mr. President ahd Senator Partee, Members af the

Senate. Amendment No. l was an amendment that was offered

in order to clarify the wordinq of the existing bill which

provided fcr the special service district and made for the

basic provisions of having notices mnd hearings and the

fact of the so-called baekdoor referendum which is the 5l%

of the elected in the area with a ten day notice. Now to

amend that Mr. President the amendment that was presented
/whak wepre doing is changing ik basically to 30 days lnstead

. *

of 10 on the notice for the petition and some clarif'ying'qordj
x 

* - '' . N ''Z' 
j

in Section 1 and 2 whi ch don't change the amendment basically.

Now, I've already discussed this with...copies that have been

passed out and we will bring it back...if there's any

changes that have to be brought back from it.

PRESIDENT:

Is there further discussion? The motion is Table

coqmmittee Amendment No. 1. All in favor sigrzify by 'sâying

aye. Contrary no. The motion carries. Committee Amendment

No. l is Tabled.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

SDCRETARY :

Amendment No. 2 by Senator Nimrod.
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1. PRESIDENT:

Senator Nimrod.

3.

4.

SENATOR NIMROD:

Mr. President, I think I've explained what Amendment

No. 2 does, and I would move for i ts adoption.

PRESIDENT:

The motion is to adopt amondment No. 2. A11 in favor

signify by saykng aye. Contrary no. Motion carries. Amend-

ment No. 2 is adopted. Are ehere further amendments from

the Floor? 3rd reading. Senator Walker.

SENATOR WALKERZ

A point of personal prïvklege Mr. President, Members

of the Senate. Behinâ me here talking to Judy Bartulis

is one of the greatest legiaiators that Ilve ever known.

He tauqht a1l of u: a lot s.kxtùen years ago. He wasnlt

trying to.o.never at any t%''mm dfd he try and make any

freshman award.. His vote was solid. He was always in his

seat. He's...I would say one of the lesser loquaciaus

members: but I never saw hi> call a bill and not pass

in the Hopse in a number of years. Norm Shade the former

m'ayor of Pekin: a former State Representative and a great,

great legislator. And Mr. President I might add that this

lottery idea isn'f new, Norm had that 20 years ago.

PRESIDENTZ

Senator Wooten, 1533. Hold. Senator Savickas, 1573.

You wish it advanced? Senator Savickas.

SENATOR SAVICKM  :

There's an amendment on the Secretary's desk therez

ahd the apqndment is one we talked about in Jommitteeethat

would ch ange the renewal on the job order from 30 days to

45. This was requested in committee.

PRESIDENT:

Well, the...You wish the bill called?.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

l1.

l2.

13..

14.

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.
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1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

SENATOR SAW CKM  :

wish the bill called.

PRESIDENT:

Yes, fine. Secretary will proceed.

SECRETARY:

HB 1573 (Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd zeading of the bill. No commsttee amendments.

PRESIDENT:

Senakor Saviçkas.

SECRETARY:

Amendment No. 1 by Senator Savickas.

SEkATOR savzcltAs :

Yes Mr. President, Members of the Senate. This

amendment was requested in committee and what it daes is

to Just change the renewal of the job order form from every

days to every 45 daysr And I would appreciate your support

on the amendment.

PRESIDENT:

l2.

l3.

14.

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

Is there further discussion? The question is to

adopt Floor amendment No. by Senator Savickas. Is there

further discussicn? All in favor of the motion si/nlfy by

sayinq aye. Con&rary no. The motion carries, Amendment No.

l is adcpted. Are there further amendments frcm the Floor?

3rd reading. Senator Daley, advance.. I'm sorry, there's

a companion bill to 1573. Werll proceed...

SECRETARY:

HB 1574...

PRESIDENT:

Advmtce.

SECRETARY :

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No committee
!

'

PRESIDENT:

amendments.
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.k .

q

;.

1 .

5 .

6 .

'.,

8.

9.

10.

1l.

l2.

1 3 .

l4.

l5.

l6.

17.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

2t.

29.

3c.

31.

32.

33.

Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading.

HB 1595.

SECRETARY:

HB 1595 (Secrdtary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

PRESIDENT:

Are there amendments from the Ploor? 3rd reading.

Senator Carroll, 1639. Hold. HB 1643, Senator Bartulis.

Advance.'

SECRETARY:

HB 1643 (Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No commitkee amendments.

PRESIDENT:

Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading.

Senator Hall, 1832. Hold. Senatör Johnsz 1943, advance.

SECRETARY:

HB 1943 (Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

PRESIDENT:
:

Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading.

Senator Davidson, HB 32..

SECRETARY:

HB 32 (Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. Amendment No. 5 by Senator

Eawe 11 .

PRESIDENT:

Senator Fawell.

SENATOR FAWELL:

Well Mr...Mr. President a;d Members of the senate,

I hope you w11l listen carefully to...

PRESIDENT:

Just a minute senator Fawell. Now, will the Senate

! Will the senate be in order? Will the Senatebe in order?
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1.

2.

be in order? Senator Fawell.

SENATOR FAWELL:

Thank you Mr. President. This amendment is one that

I think is a fair approach to the problem that I think many

of us have heard about from our local school boards and

our school adninistrators as well as our teachers. The

school board does net like the idea that there should be

an independent hearing officer as advanced by the' Illinois

Education Association to make the determination, the final

determination as to whether or not a tenured teacher should

be dismissed for cause. And I think when you recognïze of

coukse that tenured teachers have a great deal of a protection

as it is, there is certainly some very rational reasons

why a board of education who are the elected officials

to make. these determinations as who shall be teaching and

who shall not. And when one considers that the tenured

protection that teachqrs have are a great deal think one

can see a great deal of credence in the argument that the

boards of education are making. This amendment however

which is Amendment No. 5 is an amendment that really neither

of Ehe TEA'S nor the boaéds of education are extremely

pleased with. They b0th would prefer to have either the

status quo or the...provisions of HB 32 as it now stands.

What this amendment does do is this, it simply staEes that

the independent hearing officer will be the local circuit

court...the independent hearing officer will simply be the
.f

local circuit court of th+ circuit in which the school

district situated. And we have changed the adm'inistrative

law Which t'zow states that any...and only by the way insofar

as schools are concerned: under administraEive 1aw cusEomarily

when one appeals there ip a presumption against the person

who is appealing. And there also is a statutory enactment
i

that no new evidence can be introduced by the entity khat

4.

5.

6.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

l2.

l3.

14.

l5.

l6.

17.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

J1.

32.

33.
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2.

4.

5.

6.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

l2.

l3.

l4.

l5.

l6.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

72.

might be appealing' po in this case whether the school

board is...I meanpin this case when the school teacher

goes up for an appeal the school teacher would not have

any presupption against her or him. And the school teachér

would have the right also to ihtrodùce new evidence other

than that which was introduced before the board if they

wish. In effect what weeve done is to have the court of

law be the new independent hearing officer to make the

final decision in regard to whether or not there is cause

for dismissal of a tenured zeacher. It's not completely

acceptable to the teachers. It's not completely acceptable

to 'Ehe boards of education but b0th can live with it.

And I think is a fair way of approaching the problem.

I recognize that this has been high priority Illinois

Education Association. And I know they have bent the ears

of many of us on this, thak this has to be a bill that.

goes thrcugh in its. unamended form. I think that in

presenting khis amendment though wedre presenting one

which is a fair solution to a problem wherein b0th

sides have something to complaih about. And I think

it's a reasonable compromise to a perplexing problem.

I would ask for the adoption of Amendment No. 5.

PRESIDENT:

Ts there further discussion? Senator Davidson.

SENATOR DAVI DSON:

Mr. Presidentp Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate,

we started on this amendment here a éouple of weeks ago.

And Senakor Partqe at that time made an excellent pre-

sentation of Why we should resist this amendment. Asothe

sponsor of this bill in the House...in this. Senate Chambers

oppose this amendment because this is going to just

create havoc because youlre going to have the iearing

officer or the thing going to court where you can get
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no short decision. And Senator Partee made the point

about you could...about the introduction of new evidence

and it's going to be answerez, youfre never going to get

a decision. And I would urge all...everybody to resist

this amendment.

PRESIDENT:

2.

S.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

Senator Bruce.

l2.

13.'

14.

l5.

l6.

1E.

l9.

20.

22.

23.

25.

26.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

SENATOR BRUCE:

We.ll, Mr. President, Members, I rise in opposition

to this anendment. It seems to me that Wedre...if We're

going to adopt'this amendment, that we ought to do qway

with the entire provisions on discharge. We ought to

just say that the board discharges a teacher and we go

into the courts because itfs a very expensive procedure

presently and to séy that new evidence if it's a trial

de novo, is...is meaningless. The whole procedure that

we presently have is an attempt to adjudicate the dïfferences

internally that have arisen between the board and the

teacher. And noW to say that wedre going to do away with

the administrative review act and just say new .evidence

tùe evidence that you've taken, the statements, the' entire

proceedings prior to court are null and void is sensqless.

We ought to either do away with one proceeding or the

other. I don't know what the Body want: to do but'what

we're trying tc do today is to clarify the procedure that

is presently in operation. This wculd be a radical change,

believeyand one that I'would oppose very strongly at

this point.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Fawell do you wish to respond?' Senator Fawell

and then Senator Soper.

SENATOR FAWELL:

Well, wedre not doing away of course with the administrative
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1.

3.

4.
1
5.

7.

8.

l0.

ll.

l2.

l3.

l4.

l6'

17.

l8.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

review act. We leave it completely intact. What the

proponents of HB 32 are saying is they want an independent

so-called independent hearing officer who is appointed by

the Office of the Superintendent of Public Instruction.

And with a11 due respect to that there are an awful 1ot

of board members throughout the State of Illinois in all

of our districts including Chicago because this bill now

applies to Chicago w'ho are saying that perhaps that might

be a unidn oriented hearing officer, perhpas not, but

perhaps it may be and just as the IEA is now complaining

that.the board of course is board oriented and therefore

they want their own hearing officer and they call that

hearing officer independent there are other people who

are suggesting that if wefre going to truly find independence

of course we'll never find 100% independence anywhere, but

the greatest amount of objeativity I submit will be found

in another branch of government in the Judicial branch

that has no ax to grând, no necessarily preconceived

educational-philosophical...philosophy to put into action

here, but truly will try to make a decision based upon

the 'facts/ And I have gone, I think way over in suggesting

that there will be a different type of hearing here and that

the teacher who feels aggrieved at her employers decfsion'and

remember this is a tenured protected teacher and if she
1 ..

feels aggrieved or he feels aggrieved I'm saying you have

a complete right of trial de novo. Present al1 the facts

to a court of 1aw and let that court then make the decision.

The greatest amount of objectivity can be achieved Ehis

way and I fear that people on b0th sides who want to clinq

to the o1d system or go and opt for what the IEA is so...

going after with such vehemence is that they feel that

theyeve got a friend in court that way. I'm suggesting

if you really give it to a court youfll have the greatest,
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2.

5.

6.

greatest chance for objectivity if that's What you really

want. I susp:çt that al1 of us beinq human that nei ther

proponents or opponents are really leaning in that direction.

I1m snggesting this is an unpopular conpromise, it's .probably

the best because it does insure truiy an independent hearing

officer and that's not what HB 32 is a11 about right now.

PRSSIDENT:

8.

9.

l0.

Senator Soper.

t2.

l3.

l4.

16.

l7.

l8.

19.
' 

20

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

SENATOR SOPER:

Mr. President, Members of the Senate I rise to support

this amendment. think this is the oùly way we can have

equality here on...in what &qe call independent. Independent

individual to...to look at the...both sides of the issue.

Now take and have the Superintendent of Public Instruction

pick the member you know, you know what will happen there.

And if we have the school boards pick them, you know what

would happen khere so I think ihis.o.will do justice to

both sides and I think this amendment should be passed.

PRESI DENT :

Senator Partee.

SENATOR PARTEE:

Only because I think welve spent an amo unt of time

on this amendment disproportionate to the impact of the

entire bill, move the previous question.

PRESIDENT:

Senator ParEee has moved the previous question. A11
. ! ''

in favor signify by saying aye. Contra'ry no. The motion

carries. Chair will reeognize Senator Fawell to c'lose debate.

Senator Fovzell.

SENATOR FAWELL:

Yes. Senator Partee is quite correct. We've debated

this extensively. I'm simply suggesting...
b

PRESIDENT:
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For..ofpr what purpose does Senator Davidson rise?

SENATOR DAVIDSON:

Parlimentary inquiry. Senator Fawell I thought

closed the debate or made his debate just a minute ago

before Senator Soper and Senator Partee made the motion

to close debate. Does this...

PRESIDENT:

Well, this is not in connection with any debate

on the bill. It'g in connection with Senatcr Fawell's

amendment. The motion before us is Senator Fawell's motion

to adopt Amendment No. 5. Debate has been foreclosed

on'thak question and Senator Fawellqis closing the debate.

For what purpose does Senator Walker arise?

SENATOR WALKER:

Mr. President, thank you. I1d ask the electronics

manager to turn up Fawellls mike. Ieve been trying to

hear here but due to numerous conferences to my right,

left, behind me and in front of me I haven't been able

to find out who offered the amendment, who oppcsed it or

anything else.

PRESIDENT:

All rightr

SENATOR WALKER:

Will you please turn up Harris' mike, Senator.

Fawell's mike...

PRESIDENT:

So ordered. senato: Fawell.

3.

4.

5.

7.

8.

l0.

l1.

12.

l3.

l4.

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

2:.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

SENATOR FAWELL:

Well, the qocd guys are for tbis amendment, the bad

guys are against it, 1eE me puE iE thak wayz What...brief

summary is that this provides truly for an independent

hearing officer by simply stating that the court of law
t

will be that independent hearing officer. Not some traveling
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1.

4.

5.

7.

8.

agent picked vby the Office of the Superintendent of

Public Instruetion. And there will be @ complete trial

de novo that the teacher would have a right to. I think

that it is a fair compromise to what is a perplexing

question before the..aus and those who are in'favor of

the amendment would vote aye. I would hope that we could

have a majority vote. I think the bill then could be

passed and be supported by a1l of us. Thank youp
'

PRESIDENT:

The question is om the adoption of Amendmént No.

offered by Senator Fawell to HB 32. A1l in favor of, the

ad6ption of the amendment signify by saying aye. Ccntrary

no. There has been...there is a request for a roll call

to.o.There are sufficient number under the rules requesting
. *

a roll call. Question is on the adoptïon of Amendmeht

No. 5 offered by Senator Fawell. All in favor signify

by saying aye...l'm sorry, the Secretary will call the

roll.

SECRETARY:

l0.

ll.

l-2 .

l 3 .

l 4 .

l6.

l7.

18.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbçe, Carroll,

Chew, Clarke, Conolly: Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynes, Johnsr' Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Hcward

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmer: Partee, Regner, Rock, Rae, Romanop

Saperstein: Savickas, Scvaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

sommer, Soper, sours, swinarski. Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. Presiden*.

PRESIDENT:

Clarke, aye. Mitchler, aye. Scholl, aye. Harber

Hall, aye. There's been a request to call the absentees
.!

'

The absentees will be called.
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1.

2.

SECRETARY:

Keegan, Knuepfer, Kosinski, Mccarthyy Shapiro,

5.

6.

8.

9.

l0.

l1.

l2.

swinarski.

PRESIDENT:

On that question the yeas are twenty-four, nays are

twenty-nine' : and the motion to adopt Amendment No. fails.

Are there further amendments?

SECRETARY:

Amendment No. 6 by Senator Davidson.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Davidson.

SENATOR DAVIDSON:

Mr. Preiident, this amendnent is necessary with the

adoption of Amendment No. 4 which included Chicago in this

bill. This'amendment was drafked to correct a technical

error and I would urge the adoption of...of Amendment No.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Brùce.

SENATOR BRUCE:

Yes,Mr. President, this was prepared by our staff.

In going over one of the amendments that was adopted there

was an error in a section number and I would move the adoption

of this amendment to make certain that we?re doing the right

thing, and the amendment I think was number 2. So I support

this amendment.

14.

15.

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

PRESIDENT:

Is there further discussion?

SENATOR FAWELL:

I...Ilm just reading the amendment. 1...1 gather

this is the amendment that is an my desk. This has just

been handed ouE this morning, is that correck? Is there...

is there any substantive change here? notice' it states

that no one either of the three listsy shall be a resident

Sehator Fawell.
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1. of the school distri*t. I don 't know if thatês. . .new

wording or not.

PRESIDENT:3.

4.

%.

Senator Davidson.

SENATOR DAVIDSON:

The...in the bill itself, Senator Fawell is the

part that the hearing officer, the dksinterested hearing

officer xould not be a resident of the school district.

That's in the..vin the...in the body of the bill itself
.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Fawell.

SENATOR PAWELL:

'
e owhat is

%.

9.

*!

*7

the purpose of the amendment? Purely

technical?

PRESIDENT:

Senator Fawellvv.or

SENATOR DAVIDSOIq:

Senator Davidson.

..jk,,''''' 14441:*

k 9

.jjj:!.'''''

' 

1:::11;

* Purely technical because the way the amendment that

RQdœ.

eg;&.

2 A .

Senaior Knuepfer wrote that was adopted pertaining to

Chicago he had a procedure backwards from what they do in

this. An amendment, purely technical gets the Chicago
. . .

gets this in the way that Chicago does it now . And that's

what they w anted, and that.. .he agreed to the amendment

before he left. I...he seen this amendment last week when

they brought it over.

PRES I DENT :

Senator FaWel 1.

SENATOR FAWELL :

My...my question is Whether or not there's any substantive

change from provisions of the bill though as heard in the

Educaticn Committee. Has khe procedure been substantively

changed and altered? If it's just a technical amendment that's

one thing but if khis has been altered so as to. . .adapt it to
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3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

Chicago it may be all right, but then it may not be

a1l right as far as down S tate is concerned. What are

Ehe substantive ch anges that have been made?

PRESIDENT:

Senator Davidson.

SENATOR DAVIDSON:

1911 have to yield to someone from the Chicago

area because their staff drafted it. The Chicago Board

of Eduqation is tlze one who requested this amendment and

I . . .1 can ' k answer that. . . .hafe to yield to one . . ewho

h hover t ere w o can.

PRESIDENT :

l0.

l1.

12.

l3.

14.

l5.

l6.

l7.

18.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

. Senator Bruçe who is not from the Chicago area.

SENATOR BRUCE:

Yes, but I represent Illinois, Senator Harris and

thates what we'ze talking about.

PRESIDENT:

Yes.

SENATOR BRUCE:

Thank you. I'm sorry, thought we were tàlking

about another amendment when I arose a moment ago. This

is the bill that puts it back into conformity with the

present procedure in which..tif we can review.tha: very

quickly, in Claicago in...when there's a recommendation

for a disnissal it goes to a hearing officer who renders

'a decision and then that decision goes to the school board

for either affirmation oè nonaffirmation. In downstate

Illinois the procedure Would be dismissal by the board,

then to a hearing officer, and then ono.mthen at thatr'

point you pick it up and then eikher party àt tha: point,

either in Chicago or in downstate could appeal under the

administrative review act. It...it conforms to the

sections that they presently have in the statute. As you
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1.

2.

5.

6.

8.

9.

10.

l1.

l2.

13.

14.

l5.

l6.

remember Senator Knuepfer puE on a relatively lenqthy

amendment. This just makes itoo.the heqring before the

board action rather than after. And that is the present

procedure. They have no cbjection to the bill. They just

want to make sure that theydre doing it the way that they were

doing it presently. They are ineluded now under the

legislation. They kere not. Senator Knuepfer put them

under..punder tie provisions of HB 32. This just cla:ifies

that they'll continue to do it the way they have in the

past.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Eawell.

SENATOR FAWELLZ

I 'just want to...if we might da thié to save time.

I think therè are...another amendment, isn't there? Several

other amendments stlll coming? Would it be...would it be

possible just to hold this for a few minutes so I could get

together and...it's probably quite all right, bpt rather

than take the time of the Bodyr if that would be a11 right,

SenaEor Bruce and Senator Davidson, perhaps we could jusk

take a quick look at it and...and save the time of the Body.

If that's al1 right.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Davidson acknowledges that that's acceptable

to him. Senator Bruce does also. We will take Amendment

No. 6 out of the record. Senator Sours you wish...senator

Sours.

18.

l9.

20.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

28.

29.

30.

32.

33.

SENATOR SOURS:

I just want to be certain Mr. President, Senatorsp'
that the City of Chicago will be bound equal.ly under the

identical, not similar terms as every other schcol district

in the State of Illinois from the Wisconsin bcrder to Cairo,

and the Wabash to the Mississippi. Now if there's any
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1.

2.

difference, then I think we ought to have lengthy

discussion.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:

Just to clarify it, there will be a difference Senator

Sours. I wish that'the downstate boards would do it like they

would in 'Chicago. I would like to put these decisions to

a hearihg officer'first but then I would hear the hue and

cry from the other side of the aisle that we were removing

local autonomy. Now the idea is that this is a review of a

decision and.o.and in Chicago there I think Eake the approach

that they want to put to the hearing officer so they do

not make an error at the board level. The downstate boards

are vehemently cpposed to that procedure. The best way

to do is wedve included Chicago, but wedve handled where

the hearâng ofàider is involved in the procedure, in Chicago

it will be before, downstate it will be after. Then b0th

go to the administrative review act.

PRESIDENT:

5.

6.

8.

9.

l0.

l1.

l2.

14.

l5.

l6.

'I7

l8.

l9.

20.

Are there further amendments? Senator Merritt.

SENATOR MERRITT:22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

I yield to Senator Davidson right now.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Davidson.

EENATOR DAVIDSON:

With the amendment that Senator Merritt is going to

offer which is acceptable to me I will have to move to

Table Amendment No. 2 so that Senator Merritt's amendment

will be viable. So I would move to Tableg.greconsider the

vote of which...

PRESIDENT :

Amendment No. 2 was adopted. For what purpose does

28.

29.

30.

32.

33.
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2.

3.

4,

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

Senator Glass arise?

SENATOR GLASS:

Mr. President to inquiry.v.who was the sponsor of

Amendment No. 2 that is asked.wgbeing Tabled and whose

op .this was not Senator Knuepfer's amepdment? And that...

tha: amendm/nt is skill on the blll? Thank you.

PRESIDENT:

I believe Amendment No. 2 was Senator Davidson's

amendment. Yes. That's correct. So Senator Davidson

moves to reconsider the vote by which Amendment No. 2

Was àdopted by .reconsidered. A11 in favor signify by

saying aye. Contrary no. Mation to reconsider carries.

Senator Davidson moves...for what purpose does Senator

Grah am.arise?

SENATOR GRAHAM:

Mr. President, I'm only arising for this purpose.

This controversial piece of legislation on the Floor is

b in amended ; amendnients Tabled other amendmepts attached. . .e g e
and this is being done without explaining the content of

the amendment that is to be Tabled or explaining the

content of the amendment to be attached. I think this

is a fateful thing to do at these closing hours on this

very technical bill, and I wish we'd be a little more

explicit as to what we're really doing with it.

PRESIDENT:

Well, Senator Graham, the only amendment that We

have acted on here today ds Senator Fawell's who did make

a very lengthy explanation of that amendment. The're was ,

a .roll cal2 vote on that. NoW the matter of bgsiness vbefoze

us now is that Senator Davidson ksw..has moved to Table

Amendment No. 2 for the purpose of considering Amendment

No. 6 which will be offered by Senator Merritt. The

motion to Table has been put by Senator Davidson to Table

l 2 .

l 3 . .

14.

l5.

l6.

l7.

l8.

19.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.
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1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

Amendment No. 2.

SENATOR DAVIDSON:

Just a short explanation to Senator Grah am is

Amendment No. 2 made the OSPI would make a list of at

Senator Davidson.

8.

9.

l0.

l1.

l2.

least ten people available to draw from. Senator Merritt's

nmondment wilï have five people from the OSPI, five people

from the àchool board and five people...teachers can...

recommend as a hearing officer, and khey strike un' til they

come up. with one person.

PRESIDENT).

The motion is to Table Amendmeni No. Al1 in favor

signify by saying aye. Contrary no; The mo kion to Table

Amendment No. 2 prevailsy Senator Merritt.

SENATOX MERRITT:

Yes...

PRESIDENT:

senator Merrittv your...your amendment now will be

Amendment No. 6.

l4.

l5.

l6.

l8.

19.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

SENATOR MERRITT:

I thought it was 7. thought that, oh. All right.

Mr. President, Members of the Senate I'm attempting here

I don't know if you can make a bad bill better sometimes.

But I'm...I'm at least making that attempt. The by the

elimination of Amendment No. 2 that provided for the OSPI

to provide a list of ten hearing officers. To me, it is

totally unaceeptable, was a one -sided situation. Senator

D idson had this amendme'nt in his hands for some time
.av

It's ak leask accepkable to him. think the TEA perhaps

doesn't like it the best, but they zould live with it.

Instead of tltose :en provided by the OSPI, five are provided

by the OSPI, a lkst of five by the teacher knvolved: a

Iist of five y the school board. To mq, there's at least# .
some equality NAnd fairness in it. think though in my own
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1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

mind this is a stopgap measure. There's a better solution

can be made later, and I intend to do something about it,

next Session. I would move for the adoption of this Amendment

No. 6.

PRESIDENT:

For what purpose does Senator Mohr arise?

SENATOR HOWARD MOHR :

Mr. Presidente I noticed in my opinion a 1oE of

.unauthorized people on the Ploor and I would a4k that

they leave or that the Sergeant at Arms escort them off.

PRESIDENT:

There has been a request to enforce rule 2. Sergeant

at Arms will proceed to enforce rule 2. Is there further

discuséion? Senator Buzbee.

SENATOR BUZBEE:

Senator llerritt...l see nothing particularly
/

to your amendment, but I'm just wondering if youîve got five

board member appointees and five teacher appointees, I think

theyfre automatieally going to cancel each dther. Those are

the first ten people who are going to go, and that's

going to leave us with flve people left to pick from. Theydre

going to be the OSPI peopl: then.

PRESIDENT:

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

l2.

l4.

l5.

l6. objection able

l8.

l9.

20.

21,

22.

24.

25.

26.

27.

2P.

29.

30.

31.

32.

senator Merritt.

SENATOR MZRRITT:

To answer Senator Buzbee I
l

think it would be ko the
.1

contrary. Because it ma# be that b0th the teacher and the

board prefer to do this on thdlr own maybe reject the 0...

OSPI complately as being maybe an antagonizing force Dètween

them.

PRESIDENT:

Is there further discussion? Senator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE :
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1.

2.

3.

4 .

5 .

6 .

8.

9.

l0.

l2.

l3.

14.

l5.

l6.

l7.

Just to say that T rise in support of this amendment.

It's I think a reasonable compromise. Senator Merrikt has

worked with khe IEA and other interested teacher groups and

the school boards to reach a solution here, wedre going to

go to fifteen rather than five, everybody feels I don't

know what Ehe impact will be, but everyone feels like theydll

get their chance at putting their man as the hearing officer

and if they.woif they feel that way: then I#m in' favor of

it. I think it's a good amendment. I would hope that we

would adopt it.

PRESIDENT:

Is there further discussion? Question is shall

Amendment No. 6 be adopted. All those ih favcr signify

by saying aye. Contrary no. The Motion carries, Amend-

ment No. 6 is adopted. Are there further amendments? Yes.

The bill will be held ono..senator Walker.

SENATOR WALKER:

Thank you Mr. President. Amendment's comipg down

there on HB 32. Welve spent 30, 40 minut'es on...what

in my estimation is a 'bad bill and I'd appreciate a roll

call on this Amendment No. 7 or whatever lt is. 6 apparently.

PRESIDENT:

Ik will be Amendment No. 7.

SENATOR WALKER:

thank you. It's mine.

PRESIDENT: ,

é
.o .secretary will read the amendment.

SECRETARY:

Amendment No. 7 offered by Senatoy Walker. Amends

HB 32 by deleting everything after the enacting clause.

PRESIDENT:

senator Walker.
!

SENATOR WALKER:

l9.

20.

2l.

23.

24.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

33.
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1. . Thank you Mr. Presidentg Members of the Senate.

2. I don't like to do this to any Senator, in fact I think

3. it's the first tine that I've ever introduced an amendment

4. such as this to a bill. This bill was bad as its inception,

5. and it's still bad. And you can put on ten more amendments and

6. it won't Yake any good bill because you're taking the

7. power away from where it belongs and that is in the locally

8. elected school board. I would appreciate a favorable voke,

9. roll call on Amendment No. 7 to HB 32.

l0. PRESIDENT: '

ll. Senator Davidson.

12. SENATOR DAVIDSON: .

13. I move to Table Amehdment No. 7.

14. PRESIDENT: .

. l5. The motion to Table Amendmeni No. 7. A11 those in

16. favor of Tabling Amendment No. 7 signify by saying aye.

l7. Contrary no. There has been a request for a roll call.

18. The Secretary will call the roll. The question is to .

l9. Table Amendment No. 7, which amendment is to strike

20. everything after the enacting clause. Secretary will

2l. call the roll on the motion to Table. .

22. SECRETARY:

23. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

24. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

25. ' Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

26. Hall? Hynes, Johnsp Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

a7. Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy, Merrittr Mitchler, Howard '

28. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

a9. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano, v

3c. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, fcholl, Ehapiro, SmiEh,

al. Sommer, Sdper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, .

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. Pre'sident. ' .32.
!PRESIDENT

:33.
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1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

Senator Newhouse, aye. Nudelman, aye. Palmer,

aye. Netgch? aye. Mitchler, no. schaffer, aye. Berning,

no. Scholl, no. Senator Smithz aye. Senator Clarke,

no. On that question the yeas are thirty, the nays are

twenty-two, the mokion to Table Amendmont No.. 7 prevails.

Are there further amendments? Senatcr Davidson.

SENATOR DAVIDSON:

Senator Fawell haso..are you in order so we' can

adopt the amendment we held a minute ago for you?

PRESIDENT:

Senator Fawell.

SENATOR FAWELL:

1...1 haven't been able to put these amendments

together as yet, although 1...1 gather that there is

uite a dif f erential iletween Chicago and downstate thatq

evidently the...the hearing officer will made...will

get the initial facts and make khe inikial decision as
' 

yI understand and whereas downstate I guess the initial

report is to the board and then the hearing officer makes

the final decision. is that ab'out the substance of it

Senator Bruce?

PRESIDENT:

Senator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:

8.

9.

l0.

l2.

13.

l5.

l6.

18.

l9.

20.

22.

23.

24.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

32.

33.

That...that is precisely what would occur. favor

Ehe Chicago program where Ehe decision would be reviewed
,!

by a hearing officer prior Eo board action but I know

what response we would get from school boards on that.

The Chicago school board I think hLs tyken a very reasonable

approach that they want a review prior to their own action

that's what gets us into a1l the trouble in downstate Illinois

is the boards act precipitously and then we have to go
!

through the very long tedious procedure. I'm in favor of
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2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

l1.

12.

l3.

l4.

16.

l7.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

the amendment, that's the way they do it now. They have

absolutely no difficulty in the City of Chicago. don't

think that we couldoo.should impose upon them an unworkable

system that we can't get enough votes to alter. So I think

we ought to let them do what they are now doing. It does

include them in the leqislakion however.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Fawell.

SENATOR FAWELL:

I...I'm sorry to take this much time but.k.is the

substance therefore insofar as Chicago is concerned that

thè final decision, you say the hearing officer makes the...

makes the initial decision. Makes the evaluation, and then

report: to the board and then the board makes the final

decision? Is that right? Well, then I...then 1...1' do

submit that there a one hundred percent difference.

You have the board of education of the City of Chicago

taining its right to be the final determiners.m.atre

the administrative level. Whereas downstate what you're

saying is that the...the hearing officer 'is going to be

the final determiner...tYe board makes the. initial...if

I am correct in that regard, think 'it's absolutely

untenable that you should suggest that type of an amendment

if.vaif I am correct.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:

I don't.w.so that youêre perfectly aware., they don't

obviously, the hearinq officer doesn'tvoperate in a vàcuum.

He doesn't just go out, pick a teacher and say let's have

a hearing on whether yov should be discharged. That is

administratively done just as it is in our school systems
!

in downstate, a recommendation is made by the board that
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2.

4.

6.

9.

l0.

J2.

13.

l4.

l6.

l7.

Miss Mary Brown be discharged. They then go to a hearing.

And they want to hear all the data before they make a

decision. Unfortunately in downstate they gather no data

except from the superintendent and willy nilly make a

decision. Now that's when we get into all kinds of trouble

Senator Fàwell. You know exactly what happens on khese

discharge hearings is that Ehe downstate superintendents

and the downstate principals don't really give a.. . .a

i t'ure of what is happening with the teacher. Yhetrue p c

board takes a dismissal. Attorneys are called in, court

reporters, the whole bag of wax then comes out at tremendous

expense to both partïes. A1l Chicago does âs they say

before we make...letïs kake in evidence before we make

a decision. I am told that the board very, very rarely

overturns the decision of the heabing officer.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Fawell.

SENATOR FAWELL:

This is nothing short of taking off Senator Knuepfer's

amendment. You are giving to the board of educatian of the

City of Chicago the final decision in regard to the dismissal

of a tenured teacher: but youlre denying to your boards

downstate. NoW that can't be denied Senatcr Bruce and I

Would suggest to you then that we prepare this amendment

to cover the entire State. I think most boards would prefer

we're going to have to have that hearing officer floating

all around the State at whatever the cost might be, and a1l

of the political ramifications and the union and the employer

problems and troubles will engender. Let downstaty then

give to the board of education the final determination tco,

not just to the City of Chicago. If you are going to

back that kind of an amendmen: I think the peo/le in your

dlstrict ought to be tremendously aware of what you're

l9.

20.

2t.

23.

24.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

32.

33.
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2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

l2.

l3.

l4.

15.

16.

talklmg about. And I would submit to you' that if
.. wif

hat you say is correct then let us hold tiis of f a bi t
more and we can extend this amendment to cover all of

the State of Illinois because what you ' z'e doing here J:

think is...is just cannot be defended. You cannot make

a distinction between Chicago and the rest cf the State
,

especially in regard if I understand this eorrectly

and I think I do now, especially in regard to the crucial

questioh of whom makes that final decision
, the elected

representaEives of the people downstate or in your case

ou' re giving it to what are appointed of f icials 
. Tiere î sy

less reason for doing it Tor Chicago than there is for

downstate.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Sopdr.

l8.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

SENATOR SOPER:

Now werre talking about some amendments. Has this

amendment been printed? We.. .we take amendments cff, put

amendments on, I w ant the amendments printed
. 5...1 don't

know what I'm talking about. Everybody's kot a discussion
here. If they're not printed I w ant the amendment printed

.

PRESIDENTZ

Do four Senators join Senator Soper in requesting that
the mmnndment be printed? The amendment will be printed

.

And the bill held on 2nd reading. Senator Glass.

SENATOR GLASS:

Wellw Mr. President, I want to go further and.respond
further to Sanator Bruce. Because when I offered an aqçnd-
ment to this bill, I think the membership will recall

Was to provide precisely or if not precisely in essence

what this amendment does a'nd that is to have the hearing

office hold a hearing, and make is recommendatlon ko tlae

board and then have the board make final action and have that

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.
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4.

5.

8.

l0.

ll.

l3.

14.

l5.

17.

l8.

l9.

2l.

22.

24.

25.

26.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

apply to the whole State. It was said When...riqhE after

that amendment was not adopted.m-senatqr Knuepfer offered

his amendment and we said in essence what is good for

chicago ought to be good for the rest of the State. That'

amendment was put on without objection from the City of
Chicage. 'Now if what you're doing here is saying that

the way Chicago operates is a good procedure and I think

it is, and that' is to have the hearing officer find facts

and make his recommendations to the board so Ehe board does

not ack in a vacuum, but let final authority be With the

board, then let that amendment apply to Ehe whole State.

Let's not kid ourselves. Thâs..eattempt to put...attempt

to put this a'mendment on certainly will deskroy Senator

Knuepfer's amendment and...and it will make Chicago a

special district for...for the purposes of thls law. And

think it's deplorable that you're trying to do this.. I

think we ought to be consistent throughout the State and

I Would hope as' senator Fawell suggesks that this amendment

will apply to the entire staEe.

PRESIDENT:

The Chalr vishes to point out that that amendment

has been requested tc be printed, and really discussion

on that amendment I do not think is germane. The bill

will be held and when the amendment is printed we Fill

return tç HB 32 the next time wp geE to House Bills on

2nd reading. o..concurrence in senate Amendments. senator

Soper. Senator Soper. HB 25 and nonconeurrence in Senate

amedments.

SENATOR SOPER:

I'd...I#d request a conference committee.

PRESIDENT:

SenaEor Soper movms to refuse to reeede fr'om

Senate Amendment No. l to HB 25, and inform the House

tha: ke requesk a conference committee. A11 in favor

... 5g -.



1.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

l1.

l2.

signify by saying aye. Contrary no
. Motinn carries.

Senator Glassz HB 318.

SENATOR GLASS:

Mr. Presidentz Senators I move that we do not

recede from the Senate Amendment and request a conference
commz'ttee.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Glass moves that the Senate refuse to recede

from the Senate Amendment to HB 318 and requests a con-

ference èommtettee. A11 in favor signify by saying aye
.

Contrary no. The motion carries. And a message will be

directed to the House. Senator Carroll.

SENATOR CARROLL:

Yes Mr. President, on HB 827 I request that the

Senate refuse to recede from Senate Amendment No
. l and

that a conference committee be appointed
.

PRESIDENT:

14.

15.

l6.

l7.

lt.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

76.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

Senator Carroll mpves to refuse to recede to Senate

Amendment No. 1 to HB 827 and requests a conference

committee. Al1 in favor signify by saying aye
. Contrary

no. The motion carries. The House will be instkucted.

Ye'ah. The Secretary will read the conference commi ttees.

SECRETARY:

(Secretary re ads Conference Cammittee)

PRESIDENT:

Matters on the Secretary's desk. SB 23, Senator

Mccarthy. Apparently not on the Floor. SB 27, Senator

Knuppel.

SENATOR KNUPPEL:

Mr. Chairman I've reviewed the amend ments of the

House and I at this time move that we concur in the

amendmcnts placed on SB 27 in House
.

PRESIDENT:
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2.

5.

6.

8.

9.

l1.

12.

l5.

l6.

l8.

l9.

20.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

2:.

29.

3c.

32.

33.

Is there further discussion? senator Soper. Senator

Knuppel do you yield to questionipq?

SENATOR SOPER:

What does thaE amendment do? HoW does it change the

bill?

PRESIDENT:

Senator Knuppel.

SENATOR KNUPPEL:

The amendments in the House for one thing increased

the number of people who had to sign a petition to' create

a soy bean marketing board from 500 to 2500 situated in

so'counties.o.or, yeah, at least 50 counties with at least

à' h 50 counties. It alsoten siqnatures in each o t ose

removed the criminal penalties which were in there for

violation of khe act feaving the injunctive relief for the

people who are there. The bill had..othe amendments have

been reviewed by Senator Latherow on your sidey and he and

I have discussed them and there's no objection.

PRESIDENT:

Is there further discussion? Question is to concur

in House Amendments No. '1 to SB 27 and on that question the

Secretary will call the rall.

SECRETARY:

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carrolly

Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth
. '

Hall, Hynese Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

h Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler HowardLat eroW, McBroom, #

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouser Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,

Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl/ Shapiro, Smith,

Sommer, Soper, Sours, swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.
I
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PRESIDENT:

Senator Johns aye. On that question the yeas are

forty-one, the nays are none. And the House Amendment

has been concurred in. Senator Mccarthy do you wish to

act on SB 23? Senator Mccarthy.

SENATOR MCCARTHY:

Yes, Mr. President there is a technical error in

the amendment fbom the House, therefore I move to non-

concur vz.4.th the request for a conference committee. Motion

is nonconcur with...

PRESIDENT:

2.

5 .

6 .

-?

8.

9.

10.

12.

l3.

l5.

l6.

Senator Mccarthy moves to nonconcur in the House

amendment to SB 23 and inform the Senate with our request

to recede. A11 in favor of Ehe motion signify by saying

aye. Contrary no. The notion carries. Senator Davidson,

SB 47.

SENATOR DAVIDSON:

Hold thak just one minute theylre making a check on

the technicalitk of ik.
PRESIDENT:

A11 right, the bill will be held. SB 163, Senator

Don Moore.

SENATOR DON MOORE:

Thank you...thank you Mr. Presidentr Members Qf the

Senate. .The amendment, iiouse Amendment No. 1 is a kechnical

amendment that corrects the spelling of the word coterminous.

I move at this time that'we do concur in the adoption of

House Amendment No. 1 to Sà 6, or 163.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Moore moves that the Senate concur in House

amendment to...in the House Amendment to SB l63 and on

that...is there further discussion? Secretary will call

the roll.

l8.

l9.

20.

2 2 '.

23.

24.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

32.

33.
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1.

2.

SECRE TARY :

Bartulis, Bellw Bernlng, Bruce, Buzbeee Carroll,

Chew, Clarker Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidsonr Donnewald,

Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel/ Kosinskir

Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

Mohrz Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee: Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,

Saperstgin, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

Sommerr Soper, Sours, Swlnarskï, Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDENT:

On that question the yeas are forty-two, the nays are

none. The House amendment is concurred in. Senator Davidson

are you ready to proceed?

SENATOR DAVIDSON:

4.

5.

6.

8.

9.

l0.

l1.

12.

l4.

l5.

17 .

lb

l9.

20.

2l.

22

. ..not hack with the...

PRESIDENTJ

A1l right. Wedll hold it. On SB l68 Senator Davidson

are ycu...I see, al1 right. Senator Fawell, 172.

SENATOR FAWELL:

Yes, 1...1 have reviewed the amendment. We...I

would make the motion to concur in the amendment.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Fawell moves to concur in the House amendment

.to SB 172. Is there discussion? The Secrekary will call

the roll.

SECRETARY:

24.

25.

26.

27.

2:.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Bartulist Bell, Berhing? Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,e

chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynesp Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard
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1.

2.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

12.

Mohr, Don Moore, Neksch, Newhouser Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,

Saperstein, Savickasp Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabener Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDENT:

Kenneth Hall, aye. Senator Hynes, aye. Senator

Bruce, Senator Donnewald aye. Senator Buzbee, aye. Senator

Newhouse, aye. Sçnator Johns, aye. On that question the

yeas are forty, the nays are none. And the House amendment

to SB l72 is concurred in. Senator Saperstein.

SENATOR SAPERSTEIN:

. On a point qf personal privilege Mr. President, please.

I would like to request that the sponsor's of the bill

khen they afprove the amendment would suceinctly explain
it so ke know what webre voting on.

PRESIDENT:

I think that's an appropriate observation. Senator

Buzbee. SB 282, Senator Romano.

SENATOR ROMANO)

Mr. President, Members cf the Senate, I move that the

Senate do not concur in the amendment on SB 282 because of

a technical error.

14.

l5.

l6.

18.

l9.

20.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

J2.

33.

PRESIDENT:

A1l right, Senator...

SENATOR ROMANO:

. . .and a

PRESIDENT:

The motion is to noncçncur ip the House amendmedt

and request the House to recede. On that question a11 in

favor signify by saying aye. Contrary no. The motion

carries. The House will be so informed. Senator Chew,

SB 367.

conference'ccmmittee be appoinked.
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SENATOR CHEW:

Thank you Mr. President. We can concuro..we cannot

concur with the House alendment because they deleted or

did not add to and I would request a conference committee/

PRESIDENT:

senato' r Chew moves to non-concur and to request the

House to recede on SB 367. A1l in favor signify by saying

aye. Contrary no. The motion carries. House will be so

informed. SB 368, Senator chew.

SENATOR CHEW:

I moves that we concur with the House amendment.

PRESIDENT:

2.

3.

5.

6.

8.

9.

l0.

l1.

12.

l3. Do you w'ish Eo briefly explain the House amendment?

l5.

16.

t8.

19.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

SENATOR CHCW:

What it did...it added additional monies for the
. y

payment of principal and interest .

PRESIDENT :

S tor Ro'ck .ena

SENATOR ROCK ;

think the Senator was referring to the Senate

nm-ndment. The House amendment merely changed one word

frcm building fund to reconstruction fund and I think we

should. concur in that.

PRESIDENT:

Is there further discussiop? The question is to

concur in.the Houae amendment to SB 368, and on that

question the Secretary will call the 'roll. Senator Berning.

SENATOR BERNING:

May I ask what is the impact of changing the one

word from reconstruction to building? Recopstruction

is very clear to me. Building would seem to me to be

very: very broad and cover anythinq from reconstruction

to any kind of new construction.
32.

33.
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1. PRESIDENT:

2. Senator Rock. . .

3. SENATOR ROCK:

4. No Senator, it is noto.o.it's not a question of the
1

. I5
. purpose it is a question of the name of the fund is the

6. Metropolitan Fair and Exposition Authority Reconstruction

7. Bond Fund. The bill as introduced said building fund.

8. So they took ouY the word building and put in the word

9. reconstruction to conform the title of the appropriation .

l0. to the title of the statute under which it operates.

ll. PRESIDENT:

12. Senator Berning.

l3. SENATOR BERNING: .

l4. Thank you. I misunderstood his orièinal explanation,
15. thought it w'as in the reverse of what it apparently is now .

. 16. PRESIDENT: '

l7. Is there further discussion? Question is to concur

l8. in the House amendment to SB 368/ Secretary will call the

19. roll.

20 . SECRETARY : .

2l. Bareulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

22. chew
, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Dcnnewald,

23. Dougherty , Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

24. Hall
, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

25. Latherow , McBroom, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Hcward

26. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

' 27. ozinga, Palmer, Partee, àegner, Rock, Roe, Romano,

28. saperstein, savickas, schaffer, Schollr Shapiro, Smith,

29. sommer, soper, sours, swinarski, vedalabene, Walker, e 'i

30. Weaver, Welsh, Wootenp Mr. President. ' k

,1 PRESIDENT: '

ga On that question the yeas are thirty-nine, the nays* I

are none. The House amendment is concurred in. Senator33
.
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2.

3.

McBroom, SB 392. Senator Donnewald.

SENATOR DONNEWALD:

I...Mr. President I move to Table SB 177.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Donnewald moves to Table SB 177. All in

favor signify by saying aye. Contrary no. The motion

carries, SB 177 is Tabled. Senator McBroom. SB 392.

SENATOR MCBRCOM:

I mdve to concur With the House amendment Mr. President.

PRESIDENT :

Do you wish to briefly explain the House amendment?

SENATOR MCBROOM:

It's a t'echnical amendment Mr. President. It's not...

thank you Mr. President.

PRESIDENT:

The question is on the concurrence to the House

nmondment to SB 392 for Senator Sapersteines edification

the question is'concurrence. Secretary will call the roll.

SECRETARY:

Bartulis, Bell, Berning: Bruce, Buzbee: Carroll,

Chew Clarie, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,#

Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Grah am, Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

5.

6.

8.

9.

10.

ll.

l2.

l3.

l4.

l5.

l6.

l.8 .

l 9 .

2 0 .

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

Latherow, McBroom.

PRESIDENT:

senator McBroom.

SENATOR MCBROOM:

Mr. President I

32.

33.

saw you and Senator Fawell and Senator

Hynes and I donlt know who else was laughing, but I have itW

before me now and it is a technical amendment.

PRESIDENT :

And U'lat was nct an explanation of a vote/ iloW do you

vote Senator McBroom?
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2.

3.

4.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

l2.

1 3 .'

l4.

l5.

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

32.

33.

ï' '.< 'à': . . . . . . . . I

SECRETARY:

Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler: Howard Mohr, Don Moore,

Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nu'delman, Ozinga, Palmer: Partee,

Regnere Rock, Roe, Rcmanos Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer,

Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, Sommer: Soper, Sourss swinarski,

Vadalabene, Walker, Weaver, Welsh, Wooten Mr. President.

PRESIDENT:

Tedhnically aye. Senator Kenneth Hall, aye. On

that qqestion the yeas are forty, the nays are none. And

the House amendment is concurred in. Senator Romano, 926.

SENATOR ROMANO:

Mr. President, Members of the Senate, I move that the

Senate concur in House Amendment No. 1 to SB 926. A11

this amendrent does it replaces a comma with a period.

PRESIDENT:

The questionw..is there further discussion? Senator
'

Saperstein. The question is shall House amendment to SB 926...

Senator Clarke.

SENATOR CLARKE:

I'd like to have an explanation of the amendment the

fouse put on.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Romano.

SENATOR ROMKNO:

Senator Clarke, deletes a comma and puts a period

in in place of the comma. That's a1l the amendment does.

PXESIDENT:

Senator Romano.

SZNATOR ROMKNOI *

Line 1.

PRESTDENTJ

Xs there further discussion? Question is to concur

in the House amendment to SB 926. Secretary will call the roll.
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SECRETARY :

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

Dougherty, FaWell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppely Kosinski:

Latherow? McBroom: Mccarthyz Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch: Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romanq,

Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walkdr,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDENTZ

On that question thl'yeas are thirty-nine, the nays

are none, one voting present and the Hause amendment to

SB 926 is concurred in. senator àomano, 927.

SENATOR ROMANO:

Mr. President and Members of the Senate I move that

the Senate coneur in Amendment No. 1 to SB 927. This is

a technical amendment also. It deletes the word services

and inserts in lieu of fees. 1' move that we concur in

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

l2.

14.

l5.

16.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

29.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

i .

this amendment.

PRESIDENT:

Is there further discussion? The question is shall

the Senate concur in the House amendment to SB 927. The

Secretary will call thel.roll. Senator Graham.

SENATOR GRRHAM':
f

zsn't. there two amendments on that?

PRESIDENT:

senator Romano. The question is aren't there tw:

amendments ? Senator Graham.

SENATOR GRAHAM:

What does
#

SENATOR ROMANO;

Amendment No. do?
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1.

2.

3.

4.

S.

6.

7.

8.

9.

lO.

ll.

l2.

. ..must we adopt one first.

PRESIDENT:

Theo..the message from the House contains 50th

amendments.

SENATOR ROMKNO:

There is

PRESIDENT:

Yes..

SENATOR 'GRAHAM:

. ..Zf the vote would have continued
. . eif the vote

would have continued we would have been adopting this'with
two amendments on it, and.all I'm asking is fcr the

second amendment, what's it do?

PRESIDENT:

another amendment.

14.

lL. Senatar Romano.

SENATOR ROXANO:

Amendment No. 2 œhich I move we concur fn deletes
the Words maintained by a carporation and adds in in lieu
of corporations.

PRESIDENT:

Is there further discussion? The question is shall
the Senate ccncur in House am'endments to SB 927. Secretary
will call the roll.

SECRETARY:

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daleyv'Davidson, Donnewaldy

Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,
W

Latherowp McBroom? Mccarthy, Merritt: Mitchler, Howard

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmery Partee? Regner, Roek, Roe, Romano,

Saperstein, Szvickas, schaffer, Xcholl, Shapiro, Smith,

Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene' Walker,

l7.

l8.

19.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

2S.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.
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I
1. Weaver, Welsh. Wooten, Mr. President.

!
2 PRESIDENT: :

3 Senator Berrzing.

4. SENATOX BERNING:

5. Not having voted on this question because I was

6. intrigued by the amondmenk as...as defined by the sponsoz,

7. so I took the amenamont and checked the bill. And what

8. we are doing is deleting the word services and inserting

9. in lieu thereof the word fees and this is prior to the '

l0. delineation of all the medical services peoples and it

ll. seems to me that khis dramatically changes the whole thzust

12. of the original bill. And...and I would like to ask the

13. sponsor how he interprets this?

14. PRESIDENT:

l5. Senator Romano.

' l6. SENATOR ROMANO:

17 I didn't hear Ehe question. Karl.

l8.

19. senator Berning.

20. SENATOR BERNING: '

2l. I was Erying to get a copy cf the bill. I was' referring !
I

22. to someone elses bill book there a moment ago but Senator
I

23. when on line 31, page 1 you delete the word services and ;

24. insert in lieu thereof the word fees this completely

25. changes the whole concept of khe amendmenk, khe original

a6. bill. And I'm curious as to how you you can provide for

' 27 control over the medical.k.medical services provision

28. groups and eliminate the services of those very practitioners

:9 and insert the word Jees of those practitioners to alf

gc intenks and purposes as I quickly analyze this you are

1 eliminating all of the practitioners of health services3 .

from the bill. And Iîm curious if that is your actual32
.

intention.33
.

- 62-



1.

2.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Romano.

SENATOR ROMANO:

No, I don't think thats the intent at all. didnlt

draft this amendment, but I concurred in it. 
'And 1...1

don't believe it does what you think it does.

PRESIDENT:

Well, the Chair has looked at the amendment.

changes the word qervices to the word fees and of course

you are amending the hospital service plan. It does seem

to me thai it does not vitiate the original iptent of the

bill, but every Member has an opportunity to conclude for

himself whether that's the effect of it. How does Senator

Berning vote? On...change Senator Latherow to no. On

th t uestiok . . .senator Regner # no . On that ques tion thea q

yeas are.o.forty, and the yeas are forty and the nays are

three. And the House amendment is concurred in . Senator

Davidscn, SB 47.

SENATOR DAVIDSON:

Move..mmove to concur in the House amendmen't. This

is a clarifying language in relation to the home rule

amendment...you...home rule county units which we adopted

here in the Senate and there was a technical part about

the dates which they put on in the Rouse. I move to concur

in the amendment.

PRESIDENT:

4.

5.

6.

8.

9.

10.

l1.

12.

l3.

l4.

l5.

l6.

l4.

19.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

Is there further disbussion? Question is shalï the

Senate concur in the House amendment to SB 47. The Secretary

will call the roll. W

SECRETARY:

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee? Carroll,

Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley: Davidson, Donnewald,

Douqhertyz Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hally Kenneth
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2.

3.

4.

6.

7.

8.

Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

LatheroW, McBroom, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, HoWard

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrody Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,

Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapifo, Smith,

Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.
PRESIDENT:

Senator Carroll, aye. Senator Savickas, aye. On

that question the yeas are Ehjrty-seven, Ehe nays are none,

and the House amendment to SB 47 is çoncurred in. SB 168,

Senator Davidson.

SENATOR DAVIDSON:

Mr. President this is the same amendment. I urge

concurrence on the amendment.

l0.

l1.

l2.

l3.

l4.

16.

l7.

18.

PRESIDENT:

Is there further discussion? Question is shall the

senate concur in House amendment to SB 168. Secretary

will call the roll.

SECRETARY :

Bartulis, Bell, Berninq, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

Chewe Clarke' Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald'

Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

Mohr, Don Moore: Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, iegner, Rock, Roe, Romano,

baperstein, Savickas: Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, *

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDENT:

On that question Ehe yeas are fortyz the nays are

none, and the Senate concurs in House amendment...in theJ

2O.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

30.

3l.

32.

33.
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3.

4.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

House amendmenk to SB 168. SB 169, Senator Davidson.

SENATOR DAVIDSON:

Mr. President and the Senate I urge concurrence

in this amendment. This is the s ame amendment as the

previous two bills, clarify the effective date of the

home rule unit.

PRESIDENT:

Is there fùrther discussion? Question is shall

the Senate coneur in the House amendment to SB 169.

Secretary will call the roll.

SECRETARY:

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

Dcugherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynes/ Johnse Keeganz Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy, Merrikt, Mitchler, Howard .

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,

Saperstein, Savickas, Sehaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR l1OHR):

Palmer, aye. Netsch, aye. On that question the yeas

are forty-two, the nays are none. The Senate concu<s in

House Amendment No. l to SB 169, Wefll go to Resolutions.

Senator Buzbee on the Floor? Senator Rock, Senate Joint

Resoltttion

SENATOR ROCK:

Thank you Mr. President, Membors of the Senate. l enate

Joint Resolution 32 the adoption of whieh I .seek right now

urges the United States Congress to adopt a constitutional

amendment that will guarantee the explicit protection of

all unborn human life. It is commonly ealled the anti-

l2.

13.

14.

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.
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1. abortion amendment. There are two constitutional amend-

2. ments pending in Congress. This merely puts the.state

3. of Illinois on record in Congress urging and rpquesting

4. that the Congress do in fact adopt such a constitutional

5. amendment. I would seek a favorable vote. .

6. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

7. Senator.w.Eenator Berning.

8. SENATOR BERNING:

9. Thank you Mr. President. It's difficult to rise and ' .

l0. in any way oppose what appears ko be a plea for equal

l1. treatment and equal rights for human life. And I think

l2. I supported this measure in Committee. However, in the

l3. mean.time Ifve called...theo.pthe attention of the Body

14. to a recenk court decision where again the court is laying

l5. down guidelihes, legislating if you will, but certainly

. l6. making it most difficult for this Body in the State of '

l7. Illinois to continue to function each time it takes action

l8. such as it took Ehe other day in zetermining that a pregnant

l9. woman is entitled Eo aid to dependent children for that

20. unborm child from the date of pregnancy on and this was

21. to be retroactive as I recall to January, 1971. It's

22. one thing to be concerned about the life of an unborn

a3. fetus and there is vast cleavagl in our population over

24. this issue. But there is another then which seems .to be

2s. a matter over which we will have no longer any determination

a6. and that is if we are not to have abortions then we are

. 27. automatically assuming a 'tremendous burden, saddling

a8. our taxpayers if you will with a tremendous additional

2: burden for the aid to dependçnt childrenfs program. Pfr

3o. that reason I reluctantly am going to have to oppose this

Resolution.31.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): '32.

Senator Rock.33
.

I
I I
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1.

2.

5.

6.

8.

9.

l0.

l1.

12.

SENATOR ROCK:

I would...l don't mean to belabor thiy, I wpuld just

like to reply to those remarks. In the first place the

Resolution does say that we're urging that it will adopt

a constitutional amendment thai will guarantee the explicit

protection of a11 unborn human life throughout its develop-

mentv subordinate only to saving the life of the mo ther.

Secondly: the oEher court case about which you speak

think can be more adequately developed when we talk about

HB 457 or 547, Senator Moore's bill. This amendment, or

this Resolution in no way has anything to do with that

particular matter.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

l4.

l5.

16.

Senator Sours.

SENATOR SOURS:

Mr P sident Ladies and Gentlemen of the Sena/ef. re #

here we are, trying to get a change for the laF onsthq. bpoks

because we donlt like what the United States Supreme Court

has done. This is the backwash of resentment by certain

people who believe principally u'pon theological systems,

theological principles that life begins...on the first

occasion of the bed. NoW what Senator Berning Was talking

about could very well be one of the by-products of such

an amendment, Senator Rock. As if we arenft already beset

and troubled and pickpocketed by a11 that goes on in the

bed among and by and between unmarried people. That's

just one phase of the transaction. I'm very much content

fh me could beto let Martin Luther where he is and e sa

said about Leo the lothg Clement ti-ue 7th. We donlt h ave

to exhume either one of them. This is 1973, the Dnited

States Supreme Court is the law, even though you and

may disagree as Abraham Lincoln disagreed with the Dred

Scott decision, and other offensive decisiona depending

18.

l9.

20.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

28.

29.

30.

2l.

32.

)3.
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1.

2.

4.

5.

6.

on whom it may offend. Now this is just tinkering around
with the court decisicn. If you don't like tMe court let's

abolish the court and then we will have trial by combat
,

trial by compurgation, trial by ordeal the way khey settled

it around 1200 A.D. The court decision stand: and as I view

the situation J.s going to become worse to those who would

favor this kind of legislation to disavow what he court

has said. I have to oppose the principle of the Resolution

itself.

PRESIDING OPFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

8.

9.

ll.

12.

Senator Knuppel.

SENATOR KNUPPEL:

Mr. Pres'ident and Members of this Body, so long

as the courtsw..supreme Court decision stands it's true,
it may be the law, but the way you change that if the

majority of the people disagree is just in this manner '
by the adoption of a U.S...an amendment to the U.S.

Constitution. ind Ehere's nothiné wrong with doing that.
We'v: done it mahy, many times and I'm sure that many

,

many times the great and vast majority of the people in

the United states don't agree with the Supreme Court

decisions. I feel reasonably sure that they don't agree

with the decision abolishing capital punishment
. I'm

sure that a substantial part if not a majority of the

people digagree with the decision saying that aborkion

is al1 right during the first trimester. Thatfs not

why I stood up# but when I hear people stand on this

Ploor and evaluate an unborn life in the terms of dollars

and cents and what we have to pav in aid to dependent

chlldren I say lt exhibits a degree of moral .decay thatfs far

beyond the point that I believed it existed in in this '

country and I cannok, and will not, sit here and listen

to someone who measures? whc measures the amount of dependent

14.

l5.

l6.

l8.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

22.

- 68-



2.

4.

5.

6.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

l2.

l3.

l4.

l5.

l6.

chfld support we have to pay against life or lack of it.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR SOURS):

Senator Sours.

SENATOR SOURS:

Personal vilification has never been permitted in

this Chamber even though the one who just spoke considers
himself above the law and the rules of this Chamber.
PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Soper.

SENATOR SOPZR:

I move the previous question.

PRESIDTNG OPFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Soper moves the previcus question
. All those

in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed. The Dotfon

carries. Al1 in favor of adoption of Senate Joink Resolution
32 signify by sayinq aye. opposed. The ayes have it? the
Resolution is adopted. The Resclution has been adoptvd.
Por what purpose does Senator Fawell rise?

SENATOR FAWELL:

Well, I had a question cfv w .parliamentary qûestion
here. I'm quite serious. l%ve just been able to gei a
copy of the Resolution, and I note that it. ..well, are

we actually askfng here Senator Rock for a
w . .are we simplk

uring Congress to initiate a constitutional amendmeht.
Werre not..oweAre not actually

. . .
'

PRESIDING OFPICER (SENATOR MOHR):

For what purpose does'senator Chew arise?

SENATOR CHEW:

Mr. President, point of order. You have announced

that the Resolution has been adcpted, and thià after-factor
is not..-should not be permitted in this Body.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR M0HR):

. . .He's...the Senator did state that he's making a

l 8 .

l 9 .

20.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.
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!
I .
I

parliamentary inquiry. I haven't determined what that1
.

inquiry is yet. Senator, would you speak...speak to the2
. .

'

inquiryo.oremind you the Resolution has been adopted.3
.

Senator Partee.4
.

SENATOR PARTEE: .5 
. .

Let me just say to you, I Was opposed to the Resolution.6
.

The Resolution has been adopted. This is not a parliamentary7
.

inquiryr it's an' inqui ry of substance. I would suggest that8
.

; *
Senator Rock is here, heîll probably meet him half way. Let9

. , . .

them talk about it and let's get on with the business.10
.

PRESIDIN/ OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):ll
. . .

The point is well taken. The Resolution has been12
.

adopted. House Joint Resolution l6. Senator Fawell.l3
.

SENATOR FAWELL: '14
.

The...the adoption as I understood it was in regardl5
. .

to the question as to whether wepre closing debate. 'Not
' l6. .

on the adoption of the Resolution.17
.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHX) : - . -18 . ..

à lution...I... 'No, the... esol9
. .

SENATOR FAWELL: .20
. ,

Well, that's not certainly the way I understlod it.2l
.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):22
.

I asked those in favor of the Resolution signify23
.

by saying aye... ..24
.

SENATOR FAWELL: .25
.

1...1 think that everyone here was of the...26
. 

'

PRESIDING OFFICER ( SENATOR MOHR) :2 7 
.

. . .and those oppoeed and as loud and clear...28
.

SENATOR FAWELL: œ29
.

.e .opinion that it was the...the inquiry was in regard30.
to the motion...Well, if I could just have the apportunity3l

.

to finish one paragraph without...l think this is a tremendously
32.

important question and to simply have it passed upon a voice
33.
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. . ' . . ') . . . .. . . ..... .. .. 2 .. )
. e *

' 

' - '

. !
1 vote is..ois ridiculous. Now, 1...1 believe Mr. President

2. that everyone at least within the vicinity of my chair assumed

3. that the Chair was asking about the motion that...that was

4. made in regard to closing debate. I donft belàéve we ever

5. even voted cn that question, the motion was made...

6 PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

7. Senator Soper moved the previcus question and I asked

8. those in' favor to signify by saying aye: and opposed no a5d

9. that...that was carried. Now the issue is closed, if vou
. . ' ''' '

l0. Want to discuss the Reselutian with Senator Rock after the

l1. Sesslon or during the Session and have something to bring

12. back to this Body tomorrow or later on today fine, but...

13.. the Resoltuion, the Chair will.o.rule the Resolution has

l4. benn adopted. Senator Fawell.

l5. SENATOR FAWELL:

16 Havinq voted on the Drevailinq side then I move that

l7. the vote by Which this Resolution was just passed be

18 . reconsidered. Now tiis is getting ridiculous when we have

19 . to do things like this , but by golly this is an important

d hzo . Resolution . I ha several ques tions in regard to what t e . . .

zk. Fhat the implications of the particular Resolutigp were.
22. . I think it was unfortunate that debate was closed so quickly.

a3. But I certainly am in order to having voted on the prevailing

24 side to ask the vote bv which this Resolùkion was passed be

25 reconsidered.

:6 PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

27 I submit that the dëbate was not closed quickly. We

ag talked for, Senator Berning talked for his pearly five ,

mimutes. Jenator Knuppel talked for several minutes.u SenaLor29
.

Sours talked for several minutes. If you Senators are not30
.

on your toes and paying attention that certainly isn't the3l
.

Chair's fault. Senator Chew.32
.

SENATOR CHEW: .33
.
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5.
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10.

ll.

l2.

13..

14.

15.

16.

l7.

18.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Mr. President, he cannot decide whak waY he voted

because he didn't vote at al1 if he didn'é know what was

going on.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Graham.

SENATOR GEAHAM:

I suggest to the Gentlemen of the Senate including

the Sena#or from Chicago across the aisle th:k Senator

Howard Mo'hr is the presiding officer. Well then why don't

you be in order Senator Chew?

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Qhere's a motion to reconsider the Resolution.' Motion

by Senator Fawell. Senator Knuppel for what purpose do

you rise?

SENATOR KNUPPEL:

Well, point of order. He, obviously did not vote on

the prevailing side because he's opposdd tp the motion and '

thebe's no way he can establish dlat he did because when he

stood up he didn't realize that it even-..and heîq been

opposed at a11 times. Hcw can he say that he voted on

the'pzevalling side and prove it?

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHRII

He stated he voted on the prevailing side and I wouid

have to assume that he's telling the MeDlers of the Senate

that he... No< we can...we can make moiion after motion.

Senator Fawell is making what I would considerable...con-

sider a reasonable request a roll call. Would that be

agreeable? Senator Chew... Senator Graham.

SENATOR GRAHAM;

I still am asklng when Ehe EenaEar from Chicago

starked to be the presiding officer from the Floor?

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

He..qsenator Chew, he will sit down, that's correct.
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1. Motion there to consider the motiono..to reconsider signify

2. by saying aye. Opposed. Motion to reconsider fails. Request

3. for a roll call. Secretary will call the roll. No

4. explanation on roll call.

5. SECRETARY:

6. Bartulis...

7. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

8. Simple majority.

9. SECRETARY:

l0. Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, Chew,

ll. Clarie, Conolly., Course, Daley, Dgvidson, Donnewald,

l2. Dougherty, Fawell: Glass, Grahamy Harber Hall, Kenneth

13.. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegany Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinskiw

14. Latherowz McBroom, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

l5. Mohr: Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse,

l6. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

17 senator Newhouse.

l8. SENATOR NEWHOUSE:

l9. I1d like to ask one question. Are we voting on...

20. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

2l. We're on roll call.

22. SENATOR NEWHOUSE:

23. ...are We voting...are we voting on a recommendation

24. from this Body that we ask the Congress to.

25. PRESIDING OEFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

26. We're voting on a motion to reconsider.

27. SENATOR NEWHOUSE:

2g. .--amend Ehe consEikution. To rqconsider What?

29. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

3o. The vote by which Senate Join: Resolution 32 was

31. adopted. Senator Rock...

a7 SENATOR NEWHOUSE :

a . . aand the guts of that is .3 .
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3.

4.

PPESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Well, you're too late for the guts of it Senator. We're...

Wefre on roll call I'm...senator, this is going to be a

long day and youlve all been in your seats and hopyfully

you are paying attention. We're on Yoll callr Senator

Chew, wefre on roll call. Secretary conclude with the roll

call.

SECRETARY:

Nimrody Nudelman, Ozinga, Palmer: Partee, Regner,

Rock, Roe, Romano, Saperstein, Savickasg Schafferg Schollg

Shapiro, Smith, Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabener

Walker, Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator keaver.

SENATOR WEAVER:

Mr. President, vhile the Secretary is tabulating'

the roll call I'd like to introduce three lovely ladies

in the balcony', Mrs. McBroom, Mrs. Ryan and Mrs, Metz.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Newhouse.

SENXTOR NEwHousE:

6.

7.

8.

l0.

ll.

l2.

13..

l4.

16.

l7.

18 '

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

2:.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

Would like to kncw how I'm recorded.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

How âs Senator Newhouse recorded?

SECRETARY :

Ay e .

SENATOR NEWHOUSE :

Thank you.

PRESIDING OFFICER (GENATOR MOHR)

Rqcorded aye. On that question the ymas arq seventeqn

the nays are twenty-eight. Motion to reconsider fails. Senator

Buzbee on Senator Resolukion 174.

SENATOR BUZBEE:
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l2.

l4.

k5.

l6.

l8.

l9.

22.

23.

25.

26.

28.

29.

30.

Thank you Mr. President. Mr. President the genesis

of this Resolution is that there is a cemetery in my

co unty which has a 1ot of historical. . . I have a feeling

that there isn't too many people interested in my cemetery
in my district righk now. There's a cemetery 'in my district

that has a 1ot of historical content. The founder,that the

person who Will County, Illinois is named after by the way

colonel kill is buried in this cemete' uY. There are a 1ot -

of people, a Lieutenant Governor of the State of Illinois

is buried here and so forth. And the genesis cf this

Resolution is that the Jackson County Historical Society

asked me ko introduce it saying that they wculd like to

see this cemet ery preserved and not be paved over some

day for a comme.rical development or something and I would

ask for a favorable vote on it.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Further discussion? All those,in favcr of the adoption

of Senate Resolution 174 signify by saying aye
. 

' Opposed.

Resolution is adopted. Senator Grah am House Joint Resolution
SENATOR GRAHAM:

Mr. President, Members of the Senate this Resolution
. actually them..senator Chew, you were presiding awhile agoh

I'm speaking now. Please. Pretty much the Calqndar explains

what does. It implements Section 8. . .Article 8 o'f khe. . .

new Constitution with regard to . ..

PRESIDING OPFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Pieaae Gentiemen Iet'a see ir we can quiet down and

get some Work done

SENATOR GRAQAM;

If they could have their arguments outside it'd be

real helpful. ...Art1cle 8, Section 4 of the Copstitution

regarding reporting procedures as mandated by the Constitution
and makes this charge to URe inter-governmental cooperation

32.

33.
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2.

3.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

l1.

l2.

13..

l5.

l6.

17 .

l8.

l9.

20.

21.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

commsssion. It's that simple. There was no opposition

in commlttee and there was none in the House, and I hope

khere's none now. I move fot its adoption.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Any further discussion? A1l those in favor of

adoption of House Joint Resolution 17 signify by saying

aye. Opposed. Resolution is adopted. Senator Fawell.

SENATOR FAWELL: .

I apologize for taking any more time on this issue

but I do rise on a point of personal privilege. And I

think I am correct, and if I'm nqt then...then I am not.

But it is my distinct remembrance that when Senator soper

made his motion to close debate, there was not a voice

vote taken or asked for by the Chair. There was only one

voice vote taken. And I respectfully suggest the Chair

was mistaken in assuming that in regard to House Joint

Resolution 32 that any vote was ever taken. And I submit

and I would like to iave permanently set forth in the

record that at least it is my opinion that no vote on that

Resolution has ever officially been taken...

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator...

SENATOR FAWELL)

. . .by the Illinois State Senate. I recognize.the

Chair dïffers but 1...1 a matter of personal privilege want

ko bring that out. I've talked to a number of my colleagues

here, they verify thak ohly one vote was taken...

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator We can simplify it by you listening to tfe

tape and then welll be happy to talk about it tomorrow if

Ilm wrong, I will admit it...

SENATOR FAWELL:32.

33. Fine...fine...I...
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1.

2.

3.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MoHR):

. . .1 didnft..ol recollect that...

SENATOR FAWELL:

.. .be glad to do so wikh the Chair.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):5.

6. ...Ok, very fine.

SENATOR FAWELL:

Fine.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

SenaEor Romano.

SENATOR ROMANO;

Mr. President, I move to reccnsider voting on the

prevailinq side on Senate Bill 926. The Calendar only

h d there w' as one House amendment but there were twos owe ,

House Amendments on this bill. Would like to bring the

bill back before us so we can approve the second House

amendment.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator wedll get that...werll hold that, take that

from the record, and go back to it when the Secretary

brings in... For what purpose does Senator Grah am rise?

SENATOR GRRHAM:

I was only trying to be helpful and you tcok care

of

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

.. .SoPer.

SENATOR SOPER:

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

l2.

13..

15.

16.

l7.

1 8 ..

l 9 .

2 0 .

22.

23.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

32.

33.

I move to

concur in ehe- -the conforence committee's report on

House Bill 24.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senatoraz.l'm sorry. Will you hold for just one
minute. Welll conclude this...this one and then wef11...

Mr. President, Members of the Senate
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2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

:.

9.

1 0 .

l l .

l'2 .

the Secretary has it, let's finish this item. o..secretary

there's only one amendment attached Senator Romano. There's

only one amendmenk attached, so you'd better check with the

House. Conference Committee Reportsy the Secretary will read

the same.

SECRETARY z

(Secretary reads Conference Committee Report)

PRESIDINC OFFICER (SENATOR M0HR):

Senator Soper.

SENATOR SOPER:

The Conferenee Committeeo..was made up of Rockz

Rotano, Conolly, Regner and myself from the Senate.

Sevcik, Epton, chy three more I canlt read their names.

Everybody...everybody concurred in the report.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

You move the adoption of the Conference Committee report?

Any further discussion? Senator Davidson.

SENAYOR sAvlosoN:

Mr. President, and Members of the Senate I'd like to

rise in objection to this conference report. This conference

report in what the House' asked to do and Yescind ' from the...

from the Senate amendment. This amendment the House has put

on excludes any other person licensed under the Illinois

Medical Practice Act from doing a physical examination on

their patients that theyrre now already doing. If they

wanted to play around with this then they should have
,?

come out in the open and'played around and if theydre going

Eo Ery to take something away from we who are licensed as

a chiropruatic physican or an osteopath who has a liceKse

like me which prior to 1957. This amendment denies a right

that we're now doing. It's going to deny a patient who is

65 or older whols going to have to be re-examined, who is
!

a patient and wants to go to his own physician by this wording

l4.

l5.

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

)4.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.
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2.

3.

5.

6.

8.

9.

l0.

l1.

12.

l3.

l4.

l5.

16.

when they put in the wording licensed to practice medicine

in al1 its branches this is stridtly restricted this

examination to an M.D. only and I urge this Senate to

reject this amendment and have a second conference committee

and get this language straightened out. Because we're now

l license' d under the Illinois Medical Praetice Act, ifal

they want a licensed physician, fine, or a physician licensed

under the Medical Practice Act, fine. But What this limi tatian

they have on here, theybre denying people such as myself and

other members and the patient a freedom of ehoice or the

physician..examination, and I'd appreciate the Senate not

to'concur in this ampndment and establish another con-

ference commn'ttee.

PRESDIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Further discussion? senator Soper. Senator Soper.

SENATOR SOPER:

Well, I think that the amendments a

I think we ought to concur in the..pin the

1'11 ask for roll call.

conference report.

good amendment and

l9.

19.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SXNATOR MOHR):

Senator Graham.

SENATOR GRXHAM:

Mr. President, and Members of the Senate. I think

the Senator from Springfield has a legitmate point.

have had some...reason to be helped by the chiropractors

and if they are in fact being excluded? I think perhaps
.@he does have a point.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

The question is shall the conference committee report

on HB 24 be adopted and on that question the Secretary will

call the roll.

ACTING SECRETARY
!

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll:

28.

29.

30.

( XR . WRI GHT) :32.

33.
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1.

2.

4.

5.

6.

Chew, Clarker Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Hcward

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozingar Palmer, Partee, Regnery Rock, Roe, Romanoy

Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

Sommer, Scper, sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaverr Welsh, Wogten, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR) :

Request to call the absentees.

ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WRIGHT):

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

Chew, Clarke, Course, Daley, Donnewald: Pawell, Glass,

Grah am# Harber Hall, Kenneth Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan,

Knuepfer, Kcsinski, Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy, Mitchler,

Don Moore, Nudelman, Ozinga, Palmer, Romano, Saperstein,

Savickas, Shapiro, Smith, Sommer, Swinarski, Vadalabene,

Walker Weaver, Welsh, Mr. President.ê

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR LrHRI :

. ..question the yeas are...twelve, the nays are

eleven. The conference commx'ttee report is adopted. I'm..r

I'm sorry, it is nct adopted. We need 30 votes. The...

the Seeond.a.the Senate non-concurring in the conference

commsttee report: Second Conference Commi ttee will be...

appointed and the Secretary will so advise the Honse of

Representatives. Welll go to the order of Senate Bills on

2nd reading. Senator Mccarthy on SB 284.

ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WRIGHT): 4

SB 284 (S/cretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Mccarthy.

8.

9.

l0.

l1.

12.

14.

15.

l6.

1'8

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.
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1.

2.

SENATOR MCCARTHY:

Yes Mr. President 1...

ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WRIGHT):

Just a minute Senator Mccarthyt The Committee on

Appropriations offers one amendment.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Committee Appropriations one amendment. Senator

Mccarthy .noves the adoption of Amendment No. Al1

those in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed. Amendment

is adopted. Any further amendments? Senakor Mccarthy
.

Members of the Senate we're on 2nd reading, there's 'some

appropriationo..bills that are going to be read and

discussed. Amendments will be offered so we would ask

that We have a little order please. For what purpose does

Senator Hall rise?

SENATOR KENNETH HALL:

I'd vjust like ko simply ask that the Senators explain
what the amendments are. We don'E want to be accepting

amendments that no onees telling what they are just saying

amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Your point is well taken. Senator Mccarthy wculd

you explain Amendment No.

SENATOR MCCARTHY:

Yes Mr. President. Amendment No. 2 is in addition

to thê requestqd budget of thq lndustrial Commission of
'
a substantial amount of money: I think it amounts to. . .

' ;' 

!million four, yes a million four, of which about 500,000
I

ïs addïtioilal State revenue. This came about Mr. President 1
1
$as the Chairman of the Industrial Commission outlined to thed

Committee by virtue of the fact that he did not.have a !

budget prepared from the preceding year from his predecessorl
Iin'office. And that he then after the Governor's budget 
1
1
1
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6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

l1.

l2.

l3.

14.

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

J2.

33.

was introduced he went to the Governor with his budget

and that': the reason for the increase in the amendment
.

Generally what the amendment does is provide extra services

through .the Industrial Commission in three fielœ . Nl3mher

one it sets up a downstate office of the Induskrial Commission
.

Number two it provides for six branch offices that will be

utilized in the existing offices of. . eof the unemployment

offices and the employment offiçes
. Number thred: and I

think most importantly it provides a system of funding

whereby information can be gained from the files of the

Industrial Comml'ssion, used in a eomputer program to feed

out' to a11 of the people, a11 of thew . .manufacturing

entities all of the employers in the State of Tllinois

who presently are under the applieation of the. . .of the
, #

Oecupational Safety Hea1th Act. The situation as it exists

right now on OSHA is that everybcdy knows that they are under

OSHA, but they dcn't kpow what io do about it. So this.. .

item here I think is 700. .$750,000 is designed to put the
information that the Industrial Ccmmission has through

iks reports on aceidents, it's the only agehey in the State

that I know of that knows' of a1l job related accidentsy

put that into ao..computer-type process and Ehen feedback

that information to the employer groups in the State of

Illinois so that they will know what reports have to be

filed under OSHA. I think that's as long an explanation

as I can give and certainly I don't know that I can
,1

enlighten it. If anybody 'has any specific questions

I'd attempt to answer those.

PRESIDINC CPPICER (fENATOR MOHR) #

Senator McBroom.

SENATOR MCBROOM:

Well, Mr. Presâdent, Members of the Senate, I rise
!

to oppose this amendment offered by Senator Mccarthy. This
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S.
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9.

10.

ll.
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l3.

14.

l5.

16.
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20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

was not in the Governor's budget when he presented it on

March 7th and Senator Mccarthy probably Won't agree...

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR) :

Gentlemen and...I don't believe the Ladies are

making any noise, but please quiet it down so Senators

can hear each other. Will the gentlemen at the back of

the rail take their...senator Hall, Senator Newhouse will

you take your discussion off the Floor please. Werre

going to have to start aalling you gentlemen by names and

ask you to leave the Floor so the rest of us can hear.

Senator McBroom.

SENATOR MCBROOM:

Yes Mr. President as T started to say. I arise to

oppose this amendment of Senator Mccarthy's. Although

Senator Mcca'rthy hay not necessarily agree with what

I'm going to say it wasoo.it was not in the GovernorRs'

budget. Some of us felt on March 7th when we saw the

Barnum and Bailey road show and extravaganza on that the

budget was subsYahtially cut many of us assumed in fact

that this...was going to happen. This particular amend-

ment would almost double the...appropriation for the

Industrial Commission. And I wculd hope the members on

this side of the aisle would oppose the amendment.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Bruce.

S.ENATOR BRUCE:

Senator McBroom and 'l have been up and down the

hill on what is in the budget and whats not in thé budget.

But it seems to me a stronq case could be made for thi-

particular increase in the budget. We had a change in

the directorship of the Illinois Industrial Commission

and a...the prior director made some committmûnts on

budgetary cuts that the incoming director does not necessarily
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20.

2l.

22.
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26.

agree with. The difficulty is that wfthïn a month of when

he found out what was going on he took affirmativq action.

h tried'to I think be reasonable in his requesks, butHe as

the problem is the commn'ssion has not been able to do their

work adequately under the' present fùnding to reduce it and

noE allow this.a.restoration will mean the...commission will

be even daing a worse job th an they have now. This.o.the
whole amendment is predicated upon the idea that w'efre going

to get additional Federal money and it adds $1,400,000 if

I'm not mistaken Senator Mccarthy, of thak amount only $500,000

of glneral revenue fund money is involved. It seems to me

a very reasonable amendment. Senator Nimrod has been

consulted in great detail about the amendment. He knows

the impact o/ it, the impact on the Industrial Commission,
I would hope that we would look to the working man in this

Stake and adopt an amendmen: that would help hiD.

PRESIDING OFPICER (SENATOR MOHR):

senator kcBroom.

SENATOR MCBROOM:

Mr. President, Members of the Senate 1...1 think I
- ' 

jcan say without fear of contradiction that there s.probably

no member of the Senate that's better informed on the

subject of OSHA th an Senator Nimrod. I'm going to ask

him to respond to...to that Senator Nimrcd.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Ximrod.

SENATOR NIMROD:

Mr. Presidentr I have gone thrçugh. this amendment

in great detail. Even though I am for the concept an; I

am for what is trying to be done and I will work for it

to see that is presented and Ilm made a part of the

thing, however the problem is is that at the present time

this request is not a part of the grant request that's

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.
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3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

l0.

1l.

12.

13.%

l4.

l5.

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

to the Pederal government. And if that grant request is

amended then we will have an additional delay of several

months or a month or three ob whatever it might be and ik

will jeopardize the program even though this is a good

program and I think it merits going into. It,just cannot

be done at this time and I just can't see hcw we can go

ahead and do it. I do have an amendment however that I

think will help solve khe #roblem. And with.o.with whai

I have looked at :nd gone into the budget even though

this amendment is defeated, I intend to offer another

amenzment I think that will open vthe door to allcw Senator

Bruce at least that part of the experimental program the

to do the research work that's necessary to present this

program, I think can be undertaken with the kind of amend-

ment that I will propose.. And however under this present

. o .amendment it...it would certainly jeopardize the whole

state program and it would be...it is not in the present

State grant.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR M0HR):

Senator Mccarthy.

SENATOR MCCARTHY:

Yes, I...I've talked with Senator Nimrod and he's

explained an amendment he has that perhaps helps some

but yet it doesn't really fund the program of the Industrial

Comml'ssion to the way in which...which the Chairman of

the Commission wants it. And I think iEs. been said many

times but yet it bears rèpetitionv that we have and we

did ln khe last Session place on the books of the laws

of the State of Illinois the Illinois itplemontation -

of the OSHA acts. remember I was the chief sponsor

and Senator Nimrcd at that time was in the Industrial

Commission and gave me the legislation, drafted it for

me, it was adopted un animously in this Body that khe Illinois
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1.

4.

5.

7.

8.

10.

1l.

12.

14.

15.

implementation to OSHA is part of our law. That's a

fact. Last year. Now we come along and want reasonable

request t6 fund that program so that the people should

be able to know from the State of Illinois what law theyRre

operating under, what are the sanctions, what are the

penalities, what are their requirements. And to strike

down this appropriation requesk and it doesn't meet

Senakor McDroom's skandard tesi of a non-budgeted matter

because that's previously been explained, strikes me as

being to create with the right hand the implementation

of the OSHA act last year and Ehen tear down with the

le ft hand by refusing to fund it. And I think the only

responsible thing We can do is to adopt the amendment. Urge

an aye Vöte.

PRESIDING OFFICER .ISENATOR MOHR):

Senator Nimrod.

SENATOR NIMROD :

In...in kesponse to Senator

17.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

Mccarthyz the OSHA plan

is not jeopardized or changed one single bit with...with

this amendment. The thing that' this does is changes the

è t f the present plan of OSHA and amends 'it and doescon ep o

improve ib however there isnlt time to get even a request

to go through on this basis. I hope that we can aecomplish

what is being done here at a later time and webll do what

We can to help get it done at the present...under the

present circumstances. But I did want to make it elear

that not passing this amendment does 'not endanger Ehe

present OSHA plan.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): w

Senator Mccarthy moves the adoption of.Amendment No. 2.

A11 those in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed. The

amendment fails. Any further amendments? Senator Nimrod.

Amendment No. 3 by Senator Nimrod.
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1. SENATOR NIMROD:

Mr. President briefly this amendment states that

if for any purpose the State' Treasurer receives any

Federal funds from the Industrial Commission then these

amounts hereto appropriate shall be expended in acccrdancé

with the Federal 1aw governing the expenditures that are

so qranted. Basically it is if we get any additional
( .

funds or' any additional grants from the Federal government

that they may be :xpended by the Industrial Commissian in

4.

5.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

l2.

l4.

l5.

16.

18 . '

l 9 .

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

accordance with the request of the Federal plai. I move

its adoption.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Any further discussion? Senator Mccarthy.

SENATOR MCCARTHY:

I don't..al dön't have anym.eobjection to the amendment.
Senator Nimrod showed it to me. It's a flow-through type

of amendment and I don't think itfp the answer but I think

it does improve the bill so I encourage. . .l'm going to vote

for the adoption of the amendment along with the offer for it.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Further discussion? Senator Nimrod moves the '

adoption of Amendment No. All those in Javor signify

by saying aye. Opposed. Amendment No. 3 is adopted.

Further Amendments? 3rd reading. Senato: Savickas, SB 318.

ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WI?.I GHT) :

SB 318 (Secretary reads title of bi11)

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Appropriations

offers one amendment.
. ePRESIDING (IFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Savickas.

SENATOR SAVTCKAS:

This amendment offered in Appropriations is the pay. . .

pay plan amendment and I would move its adoptkon .
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k. ' PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR IKHRIZ

2. Senator Savickas moves the adoptiop of committee

3. Amendment No. 1. A11 those in favor signify by saying

4. aye. Opposed. Amendment is adopted. Further amendments?

5. Senator Nimrod.

6. SENATOR NIMROD:

7. Mr. President I would like to present an amendment

8. which allows the Department cf Labor to spend in'excess

9. of the ,$l,100,000.which they are budgeted fLr from OSHA

l0. since they. are allocated...going to be allocatèd $1,347,000.

11. This amendmenk allows them to receive and expend those
' 12 fu/ds in excess of the amo unt thatls listed in the budget

l3. and I would move for the adoption of this amendment.

14. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

15. Further dipcussion? Senator.Nimrod moves the adoption

l6. of Amendment No. 2. Senator Bruee. All those in favor of

l7. adoption of Amendment.No. 2 signify by saying aye. Opposed.

18. The amendment is adopted. Any further amendments? 3rd

19. reading. Senator Donnevald SB 370.

20. ACTING SECRESARY (MR. WEI GHT):

21. SB 370 (Secretary reads title of bill)

22. 2nd reading of the bill. The Commtttee on Appropriations

a3. offers amendments numbered 1 2 and 3.#'

24. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

25. Senator Donnewald.
i

26 SENATOR DONNEWALD: :* 
.j

Well, Mr. Presidenty'we could go ahead With those amendments27
.

28 there is a possibility that I might want to bring it backê

to znd...lttaybq tomo rrow cr the nex: day. lf we can ploceed.29.
c Those are...I think the first amendments thé pay plan.3 
.

y That's noE ccrrect Mr. Secretary? I move its adoption.3 .

PRES I DING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHP) :32 .
Senator...senator McBroom.33

.
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SENATOR MCBROOM:

First.eefirst amendment . Xr. President, Senator

Donnewald is not the pay.m.pay plan the first amendment

is for the...moving of the offices of the supervising

architect. And I think wepre in accord on that Senator

Donnewald. Move the...

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

2.

3.

4.

6.

7.

l0.

I2.

l3.

l4.

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

;7.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Senator Donnewald moves the adoption of Amendment

No. 1. Just one minute. We'll have the Secretary read

Amendm-nt No. 1. We have a difference of opinion here.

ACTING SECRETXRY (MR. WRIGHT) :

Amendment No. 1 (Secretary reads Amendment No. 1)

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Mr. Secretary will you hold this bill and take it...

take ik out of the record. Go tor.esenator Bruce, SB 697.

ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WRIGHT):

SB 697 (Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Appropriations

offers amendments nllmhered 2 3 and 4.

PRESIDING OPFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator McBroom.

SENATOR MCBROOM:

Yes, well, Amendment No. l if our records are correct

here is the pay plan amendment and I'd like to move its

adoption Mr. President.

PRESIDINC OFFICER (SENATOR M0HR):
.1

Senator Mcsroom moves the adoptlon of Amendment No. 1.

All those in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed. Amendment

is àdppted. Amendment No. 2 Senatc'r McBroom. -

SENATOR MCBROOM:

zo..Amendment No. 2 Mr. President adds $260,000. And

provides for an increase in personnel from 56 to 70 people.
!

I believe wefre in accord on this one and I'd move khe
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'. w' . .

1. ' adoption of it. . I

2. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHRIZ

3. Senator McBroom moves the adoption of Amendment No. 2.

4. A1l those in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed. Amendment

5. No. 2 is adopted. Senator McBroom on Amendment No. 3.

6. SENATOR MCBROOM: .

7. YeslMr. President this provides for the transfer

8 f the office of the supervising architect. The're's 77. O

9. people involved to the Capital Development Board. The '

l0. increase in funds is $1e375,000. I move its adoption Mr. '

l1. President. ' .

' l2. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): '

l3. Further discussicn? Senator McBroom moves the .

l4. adoptien of Amendment No. 3. A1l those in favor signify
. F

l5. by saying aye. Opposed. Amendment No. 3 is adopted. Senator

l6. McBroam cn Amendment No. 4. .

17 . SEYATOR MCBROOM:

l8. This is simply a language change Mr. President. 1'

l9. move its adoption. ' .

20. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): .

2l. Senator Bruce.

22. SENATOR BRUCE: . I

23. Well, I just wonder if we...I can't recall that one.
24. What was the language change? Oh, yes, yes, I'm sùrry.

25. Im.othat...that's right. f remember that amendment now .

26. PRESIDTNG OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):
. j'

27. Senator McBroom moves the adopticn of Amendment No. 4.

28. Al1 those in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed. Amend-

a9. ment No. 4 is adcpted. Further amcndments? senator Bruce.

3: SENATOR BRUCE: ' .

31 . Yes I believe I have an amendmenk at the Secretary's* 
. .

desk.32. . !
PRESIDTNG OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):33.
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j Will you explain your amendment?

SENATOR BRUCE:

) Yes Mr. President. This is a reappropriation of

1. $7.6 million to the Capital Development Bond Board. I

s. understand there will be opposition to this amendment.

6. Senator McBroom has...

7. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

8. Senator McBroom.

9. SENATOR MCBROOM:

l0. Senator Bruce I wonder if we could adopt the amepdment

11. that would take care of Senator Fawell's bill, the administra-

' 12. tiön of elementary and secondary schools. Could we...I think

l3. We're in tandem on that one. Could we offer that as Amendment

l4. No. 5 and adopt that one before we go into this?
' l5. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

16. Senator McBrcom cn Amendment No. 5.

l7. SENATOR MCBROOM:

18. Well, I just explained it Mr. President. 1...1 move

l9. its adoption.

20. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

2l. Further discussicn/ Al1 those in favor of adcption

22. of Amendment No. 5 signify by saying aye. Opposed. Amend-

23. ment No. 5 is adcpted. Further amendments? Senator Bruce.

24. , SENATOR BRUCE:

25. Yes as I believe this is Amendment Nc. 7.

26 PRESIDING OFFICZR (SENATOR MOHR):

27. 6.

28 SENATOR BRUCE:

2:. 6. 1% 7.6 million dollar reapnropriation to the

zc Capital Development Board. I understand there's opposition

31 to this and I would aleck the membership that if this money

az is not reappropriated projects throughout the State af* 
j

'

Illinois will be terminated. Contractors within your district73
.
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1 ' will be required to go to the Court of Claims and you

2. will be a very unpopular person in your district. Ncw

3. I understand the argument againsk this is somehow Governor

4. Walker has underestimated reappropriations and appropriations

5. so as to keep his budget lcwer. I don't know what happened.

6. I know that we've had the wettest March in almost recorded

7. history in Illinois and many of these projects are behind

8. time. Iêm going to read off a list of the projecès and

9. Senatovs involved.so that when they vote theybll be able '

l0. to explain to theirxmenbers and to their contractors and

11 the people that live in mëntal healEh hospikals and want

' 12. to have additional parks within their districts why they

l3. did so. senator Vadalabene will be interested in Horseshoe

14. Lake in the acquisition of money for that lake will be...
' 

15. terminated by the failure to adopt this. Senator Bell

l6. will no longer be ablç to acquire Thorn Creek Woods at '

17. a million five. Senator Harris, the Marseilles Conserva-

1:. tion Area at Camp Logan, that's the...khe replacement site

19. of a hundred and twenty is not going to be done this year.

20. Nation Point in Rend Lake'in Senator Bruye's district

21. is not going to proceed forward. Senator Conolly and

22. Berning will losq $490,000 for the Chain-of-Lakes. There

a3. are additional amounts of $200,000 for various Senators that

24. mo.the CDB could not pick up. Now qoing into capital,

25. Senator Romano will lose $170,100. Senator Harris $244,200

a6. for boiler conversion at the Illinois State Penitentary at
.J

27. Pontiac, that project wiil terminate. Stateville, Joilet,

ag Senator Bell, 61,290. The R.V. Monahan Construction Co.#

Utility Air Conditioning and Heatingy and Public Electric29.
c ConsEructions Co. will be able SenaEor Bell'to go into3 
.

the Court of Claims and I'm sure get their money but at2l. 
.

the present time, i'f this amendDent fails that's their .32
. j

only route. Senator McBroom will lose $155,571 project at33.
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1. ' Kankakee State Hospital. Senator Buzbeers project at
2. Menard for $22,090 will be terminated

. McBroom for 193,000
3. at Manteno. McBroom for 63:000 at Manteno

. Senator Harris
4. for 43:000 at Dwight

. Senator Buzbee will losd the Illinois
5. Security Hospital at Menard for 4

,197,800. Sénator Shapkro
f. will not be able to imprcve the Dixon State Schoolv Cottages
7. A-9, B-9y Phil Swegert and Associates Architects have completed
8. design work for which they will .not be paid at this point.

9. Senator Shapiro stands Eo lose $1
,02G,QGG. At Dixon Senator '

1B shapiro stands to lose in the neighborhood of 95. .$10.5,000
ll. for design work and installation of a...compactore the

. 12.. re-Yoofing of the administration building, activity eenter
l3. and power plant

. Lincoln State School at Lincolnp Senator
l4. Harber Hall

, 220,000 for ai: conditioning. Bowen Cottage
' l5. will be termn'natçd

. Lincoln State .school, Senator Harber '' '
l6. Hall 500,000 air conditioning, Water and Fuller Cottages. '

l7. Again at Lincoln State School
r Senator Hall, $2,167:400 .

t:. contractors from Chicago
, springfield, Danville, Bloomington, :

19. Kew anee, Centralia, and Danville will be involved in Court
20. of Claims suits for work that has already been done . In
2l. addition Senatcr Conolly would be interested that $4,995,630
22. worth of work done at Waukegln Mental Retardatipn facility
23. in site improvements involving seven contractors will be

é24. able to seek their remedies for rebursement for wor that
25. they#ve done in the Court of Claims

. Senator Seholl will
26. be able to explain to . .. j '
27. PRESIDING OEFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

28. Senakor may I interrupt? How many pagqs do yau have left?
' 

. .: 9 . EENATO R B RUO'E : '

30. I think..gl think we have just two more
p if I can

a1. just en umerate those so *he Sen4tors know that when these
32. ... j 

jIz :$ PRESI DING OFFICER (SENATOR FKJHR) :* 
. 

.
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Well, your time is up Senator and 1...

2.

3.

4.

SENATOR BPUCE:

Al1 right. If I may just close then. Senator

Scholl's loosing $3,695,000. Don Moore, two million six.

Senator Nimrod, $4,000,000...

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Sanator Ninrod.

SENATOR NIMROD)

Mr. President...Mr. President I might wonder if Senator

Bruce might answer a question. Does he know for a fact

since he's been reading his scare list over there, does

he know for a fact that monies under the Capitél Development

and other areas can .., be transferred Eo complqte thqse

projects?

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:

Well, since these are obligations of the Capital

Development Bond Board as you know projects are ap'proved

and authorized by this' Legislaiure for specific dollar

amounts. Failure to appropriate or reappropriate that

specific amount makes us liable for a law sulte. I would

recall a conversation of Senator Buzbee this morning where

we amended a reappropriation item by $25 out of spme

hundreds of thousands of dollars so that the amount of

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

l 1 .

-12 .

1 3 .

14 .

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

.32 .

3 3 .

pay out would equal the amount of thç reappropriation.
.1

Failure to do that willxput in...jeopardy many of these

projects. Now if...if you don'k wank to reappropriate it,

I suppose the o ther thing is...i's to put it in FY '7t...

PRESI DING OFFICER (SENATOR IOHR) :

senator Nimrod for what Purpose...

SENATOR NIMROD:
h

Mr. President, I asked a question and I1m getting
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an orator. I

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

just wank to know if monie: within the

Qapital Development Board that are available cannot.k.

Does Senator Bruce know, it just takes a yes or no answer.

Do you know whether monies in that area can be transferred

to cover these expenditures? These committments.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCEZ

Nv.

SENATOR NIMROD:

No, you éo not know.

PA SIDING OFFI CER (SENATOR MOHR) :

Senator Nimrod. Senator..wsenator Nimrod after youfre

around here awhile youfll learn when you ask a question

it isn't a simple yes or no answer and you open the door

ko all kinds of conversation so maybe you have learned

something. Senator McBroom.

SENATOR MCBROOM:

Well, Mr. President, Members of the Senate, I Would

suggest to Senator Bruce khat he made a very eloquent argument

to the members of the Senate, and to the press which corroborated

what I said and what Presidenk Harris said, what Speaker

Blair said that the Governor's budget was purposely under-

stated, that was phony, it was a fraud, perpetrated on

the people of the State of Illinois, we pay Director Holby

good money to try to look after these thingsp and I certainly
I

w ant to resist the amend/ent. Senator Bruce I've told you

over again and over I think that it was a P.T. Barnum road-

show specuacular. And I certainly resist what youreré attempting

to do.

10.

l1.

12.

l3.

14.

15.

16.

l7.

18.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

PRESIDING OFFICER

Senator Buzbee.h

SENATOR BUZBEE:

(SENATOR MOHR):
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1. Thank you: Mr. President. Mr. President, I am h
looking over the two projeets in my particular district.2.

3. Onq of them the Department of Mental Health, the Illinois .

4. Seeurity Hospital at Menard which is a $4:197,000 project.

5. Of course that project is well underway. I'm looking

6. at the four contractors here, one of them Helmont LaBonta,

7. Cassenbaum in Bqlleville, Tibbits Plumbing and Heating

8. In Danville, the Blaze Inc. of Centralia, Ehe Quality

9. Sheet Mêtal Works of Carbondale. Now, I know at least one

10. of those contractors and I know that's going to bev-./oing to

11. cost him a 1ot of noney to get his lakyers to' go to Claims

l2. Court to be able to get the money owed to him by the

13 State' of Illinois for the work that he's done on the

14. Illinois Security Hospital at Menard. T think thak's

15. probably true of a1l of these contractors and I think

l6. that it is certainly going to be pointed out to him '

l7. very well as well as the other contractors that we were

18. not able to pay hin, the State of Illinois Was not able

l9. to pay him this year if we don't get this amendmenk on '

2o. and the reason why we were noE able to pay him. Thank you.

21. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

22 Senator Partee. '

2 3 . SENATOR PARTEE :

24. Well, Mr. President, Members of the senater I was

2s. just simply intrigued at khe research that Senakor Bruce

26. has done which points out the losses to many of my friends

a7. in their districts if this amendment is not adopted, and

2g. I happen to llke these gentlemen and I would certainly

aq. like to see a1l of them back.' And I just can't believe

that they're not going to support this to see that the l3;.
31. money goes in their district. In any evenE becausm I

3a. like them so much I'm going to support the amendment for , !

3a. the people of their district and I certainly hope that they
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1.

4.

5.

6.

do likeWise.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator McBroom.

SENATOR MCBROOM:

I don t think Mr. President what s going on here is

too much Jifferent tlaan what happened in the previous

Session. I don't recall whether it was Senator Bruce or

some other membe'r who offered...$l8'000,000 out of the

Department of Conservation and left the authorization

there to spend the money. 1...1 donlt knog what I can

add Mr. President from what I've already said and I would'

certainly resist this amendment. And if these contractors

Senator Buzbee have problems I would suggest to you that

you tell them wherein the problem lies and have them find

their way to the second floor.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR)

Any further discussion? That's..-l'm permitting you

to close. I wondered if there's any further dipcussion?

Senator Bruce close the debate.

SENATOR BRUCE:

Wellg 1...1 prefaced my comments and mentioned

Senator McBroom explicitly. The difficulty here is I

believe We act somewhat irresponsibly . . . no matter Wha is

at faulty whether .... the weather and the oo .and March and...

architects whose fees come in late, or contractors who

do not meet deadlines cr Governors who may not put

additional money in budget. But the question is are you

going to pay people for work they have dcne for the State

of Illinois whi ch is not completed by the 30 th day of*

June, 1973. Ncw, if weîre nct going to do it I think we

take it very irresponsible approach to government. Youêre

going ko have diffieulty getting contractofs to come in

here if we know that 7.6 million dollars worth of contracts

8.

9.

l0.

l1.

12.

l3.

l4.

l5.

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

!3.
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2.

3.

4,

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

12.

l3.

15.

16.

17.

18.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

are not going to be paid this year. I move the adoption

of the amendment.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR FDHRI:
f d ent No. 6.'Senator Bruce moves the adoption o Amen m

All those in favor siqnify by saying aye. Opposed. Request

for a roll call. Secrdtary wil1 call the roll.

SECRETARY:

Bartulis, Be'1l, Berning, Bruce , Buzbee: Carroll,

Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

Dougherty, Fawell, Glass/ Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Enuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

Latherow, McBroom: Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

Mohr, Don Moorer Netsch, NeWhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner: Rock, Roë, Romano,

Saperstein, 'Savickas, Schaffer, Scholly Shapiro, Smith,

Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Donnewald, aye. Berning, no. Ozingq, no. Soursz no.

McBroom, no. Regner, no. Conolly, no. Senato'r MeBroom.

Request to call the absentees. No. On that questinh the

yeas are twenty-one, the nays are twenty-seven. Amendment

No. 6 fails. Any further amendments? 3rd reading. Senator

Bruce: SB 702.

SECRETARY:

SB 702 (Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Bruce.

SENATOR BRDCE:

Yeah. Are we al1 right on this Mr. President to go

with this one, 7027

PRESIDING OFFICEE (SENATOR MOHR):

32.

33.
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3.

4.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

l1.

l2.

l3.

14.

l6.

l7.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

Yes We are.

SENATOR BRUCE:

Fine. This is $70,000,000 for interest in retirement

of bonds. I know of no objectiony itls just an obligation

of the State. move for a favorable roll call.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR);

Tooo.advance it to 3rd reading.

SENATOR BRUCE:

I want to moye it, right.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Anyo..amendments from the Floor? 3rd rgading. Senator

Rock, SB 1053 and that series. Senator Rock.

SENATOR K CK:

Yes thank you Mr. President Ladies and Gentlemen of

the Senate, these bills are the leasing occupation tax bills.

In the Committee on Revenue some six or seven amendmen'ts

were offered. I dc not feel at this time theydre in the

proper shape yety I would therefore move Mr. President that

this series of bills be recommn'tted to the Senate Committee

on Revenup.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Rock moves to recommi t SB 1053, 1054, 1056,

1058, 1059, 1060, 1062 and 1063 to the Committee on Revenue.

Is there leave? Leave to recommx't that series of bills?

Senator Donnewald on SB 370.

'SECRETARY:

SB 370 (Secretary' reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Apprapriations

offers...amendments 1, 2 an; 3. *

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Donnewald.

SENATOR DONNEWALD:

Yes Mr. President, Members of the Senate, there are

- 99-



3.

4.

three amendments as the Secretayy.o.the Secretary recited.

I'm not going to resist Amendment No. or 3,but I would...

would ask that the Senate n6t concur with Araendment No. 1.

Now what I'm trying to do here, the Amendment No. 1 really

consists of fouu parts, and I might reclte what actually

Amendment No. l attempts to do and why we are resisting.

The Administration was cut 27% after they had already cut

down to 20%. Real estate was cut 30% after it had been

cut 25*. Vehicleg had a reduction in personal services

of $13,000 out of a total of 2,600,000. Now the fourth

part of that particular Kmendment No. 1, if I could have

some attention Mr. President. The fourth part of that

particular Amendment No. l has topp.deals with the architects

office which we will not object to and Which I would attempt

kf we can succeed in defeating Amendment No. 1z We will then

introduce Amendment No. 4 which in effect will transfer

the architeet: office where...it is attempted ko be done

in this amendment. would ask that the Senate do not

concur with Amendment No. l and I would ask for a roll call.

PRESIDING OPFICER (SENATOR MOIIR) :

Senator Grah am.

SENATOR GRAHAM:

Might suggest Mr. President that wefre having more

caucuses th an the Floor is entitled to at this time and

we're explaining amendments dealing with a tremendous

amount of expendikures of Skate funds and I am amazed

at the lack of attention'.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Xour ooint is well taken Senator. Tomorrow Eheyell

ask what happened. Senator Donnewald do you conclude? Have

you concluded?

SENATOR DONNEWALD:

.. mconeluded, yes sir.

6.

7.

8.

l0.

ll.

l2.

1, 3 . '

14 .

15.

16.

17.

l8.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.
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PRESIDING OFFICER

Eenatore..senator

(SENATOR MOHR):

McBroom.2
.

3.

4.

%.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

l2.

l3.

14.

SENATOR MCBROOM:

Mr. Presfdent, r don't...not sure I heard what

Senator Donnewald said at last...

PRESIDING OPFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

He.o.he moved adoption.

SENATOR MCBROOM:

o. .poves the adoption of Amendment No. 1? Committee

Amendment No. 1, is..sthat's fine.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHRIZ
I'm...I'm sorry ite..restated ik-.tis a little noisy

and we'll ask the Members one more kine to please quiet

down so we can al1 hear. Senator Donnewéldz

SENATOR DONN/WALD:
Well, al1 right. Ilm not going to resist Amendment'

No. 2 or 3. I will besist Amendment No. 1. There are

four parts to Amendment No. 1. Tie fourth of which is

the architectls portion which we.m.are in agreement. And

my Amendment No. 4: if I am successful in Tabling Amendment

No. l will be then introduced.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

Senakor McBroom.

SENATOR MCBROOM:

Well/ z'd like to move the adoption of Amendment

No. 1 then Mr. President. I think it's a good amendment.

The Ehrust of What Senatdr 'Donnewald is talking about are

i dividuals who have been elimlnated and I Would assumen

thak khe Governor Would Want, it that *aY . I heard a A eat

deal about reallocating priorities and getting rid of paper

shuf f lers and I . . . I presume that ' s what these people are

and I would think that Senator Donnewald might even be

going contrary Eo the Governor's wishes here.33
.
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2.

3.

1.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

l1.

12.

13 '

l4.

l5.

l6.

.17.

18.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

2B.

29.

3Q.

32.

33.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Donnewald.

SENATOR DONNZWALD:

Well, in.o.in response to khat Mr. Presidenk that

parkicular item was taken care of by the 20...20% cut

which Was then increased to 27% and on down the line.

That had been taken care of buk there were further cuts

made by thiy parkicular Amendment No.

PRESIDIRG OFFICER (SENATOR XOHRI)

Senator McBroom.

SENATOR MCBROOMJ

I move the ado/tion of Amendment No. 1, Mr. President.

PRESIDINC OFFTCER

Senator McBroom moves the adcption of Amendment No. 1.

Al1 those in favor àignify by saying aye. Opposed. Requesk

for a roll call. Secretary will call the roll.

SECRETARY:

Bartuiisy Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,
Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Caurse, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

Dougherty, Eawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Halle Fenneth

Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Enuppel, Kosinski,

LatheroW, McBroomy Mecarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozingay Palmer, iartee, Regner, Rock? Roe, Romanor'

Saperstein, Savickas. Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiror Smith,

Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mrk President.

(SENATOR MOHR)2

PRESIDING OPFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Grahamz aye. McBroom, aye. Request *Glass
, aye.

to call the absentees.

SECRETARY:

Bartulis, Course, Keeqan, Knuepfer, Saperstein,

Swinarski, Partee.

%Q2



1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR ADHR) :

On that question the yeas are twenty-eight, the

nays are twenty-six. Amendmdnt No. 1 is adopted. Further

amendments? Senator McBroom.

SENATO R MCBROOM:

I want to move to Table Amendment No. z...committee

Amendment No. 2 Mr. President. I think...you want me to

explain that Senator Donnewald. Amendment No. 2 is a

$35,000 increase for remodeling the State of Illinois

Building in Chicago for the handicapped. The..when the...

Senator Bruce has given me Ehe ok sign here, Senator

DonneWald.

PRESIDING OFEICER (SENATOR MOHR):

senator Donnewald.

SENATOR DONNEWALD:

Well...we1l, of course I think this is just a little

bit of a political maneuver. The money is already there

for that. If you want the credit, wedll give it to you.

We'l1....weî1l aecept your Tabling of the Amendment.

PRESI DING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR) :

Senator McBroom.

SENATOR MCBROOM:

Well, I didn't finish Mr. President. I move to

Table Amendment No. 2 . Could we dispose of that 'and

then I have an amendment on the Secretaryls desk.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR IKHR):

senator McBroo: moves to Table Amenduent No.

All those in favor signify by saying aye. Dpposed.

Alendment No. 2 has been Tabled. *

SECRETARY:

l 2 .

1 3 '

14.

16.

l7.

l9.

20.

2l.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

3C.

31.

32.

33.

3 by the Committee on Appropriations.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MDHR):

Senator McBroom.

Amendment

- 10 3-



1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

ll.

l2.

SENM OR MCBROOMZ

Now, Ehis amendment #r. President reinstates $55,000

for remodeling and moving expenses as recommended by the

Space Needs Commission for movinq Ehe Division of Waterways

from the Department of Transportati.on Buildinè, moving the

Illinois Information Service to the Division of Waterways

Building and remodeling the Division of Waterways Building

to the needs of the Illino'is Information Service and it

also reinstates the $35,000 al1 in...

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator.

SENATOR MCBROOM:

move the...

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHRI)

Senator McBroom moves the adoption af Amendment No.

Al1 those in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed. Amend-

nent No. 3 is adopted. Further amendments? Further amend-

ments Senator McBroom?

SENATOR MCBROOM:

Well. the other amendment is a committee apendment

And that eliminates the transfer clause. And I don't think

there's any problem there. Is there Senator Donnewald?

SECRETARYI

.. .4, Senatcr McBroom.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator McBroom.

l4.

15.

16.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

2:.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

SENATOR McB ROOM:

Move the adoption of it Mr. President.

PXESIDING JFFICER (SENATOR MOHR)

Senator McBroom moves the adoption of Amendment No. 4.

A1l those in favor siqnify by saying aye. Oppqsed. Amendment

No. adoptcd. Further amendments? Aré there further

amendments Senator McBroom? Any amendments from *he Floor?
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2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

9.

l0.

ï2.

l3.

3rd reading. SB 191, Senator Saperstein.. Senator Regner

on the Floorz Sùnator Saperskein? Senator Regner, SB 1199.

Hold it. Senate Bills, 3rd reading. SB 115, Senator

Knuppel. Senator Chew, 291. I would like to Table

SB 311. Is there leave? SB 31l is Tabled. Senator

Bruce, SB 378. SB 443, Senator Walker. 443, Senator

Walker. Do you want to call that bill? SB 443.

ACTING SRCRETARY (MR. WRIGHT):

SB 443 (Secretary reads title of bill).

3rd reading of the bill.

PRESIDING OFPICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Walker.

SENATOR WALKER:

Thank you, Mr. President, Members of the Senate. SB 443

as amended does just what the synopsis says; appropriates

$91,052,545 for the ardinàry and contingent expenses

of the Bpard of Governors of the State Colleges and

Universities. I know of no opposition. I'd appreciate

a favorable roll call.

PRESIDING OPPICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Any further discussion? The queskion is shall SB

443 pass and on that question the Secretary will call the

roll.

ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WRIGHT):

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

Chew, Clarke, Conollyy Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,
e

Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy: MerritL, Mitchler, Howard

Mohr, Don Moorer Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, kudelman,

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regneç, Rock, Roe, Rom4no,

Saperskein, S:vickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

l5.

16.

l8.

19.

20.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.
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': K'. .'r . ' '

1.

2. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): ,

3. Partee, aye. Romano, aye. Carroll, aye. Newhouse,

4. aye. Kasinski? aye. DonneWald, aye. Smith, aye. Knuppel.

5. aye. Soper, aye. On that question the yeas are forty-

6. three, the nays are none. SB 443 having received a constikutional

7. majority is declared passed. SB 449, Senator Weaver.
8. SENATOR WEAVER:

t I ld like permission to bring9. Mf. Presiden wou

10. 449 back t'o the order of 2nd reading for a technical

d nt '1l. amen me . 
,

l2. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): '

l3. Is there leave? So ordered. SB 443 is back to '

14. the order of 2nd reading, or 449. . Senator Weaver, will

l5. you explain your amendment. ,

l6. SENATOR WEAVER:

17. Mr. President this is a technical amendment to

18. satisfy the Comptrollerls Office. If there's any

l9. questions about it, I'd be happy tc explain it. It has

2o. to do with paying twelve moneh salaries oùer a nine month

21. period and it includes salaries paid.. .unpaid to academic

22. personnel...for p'ersonal sdrvièes rendered during academic

23. year 72-73. I move the adoption of the amendmqnt.

24. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): .

25. Senator Weaver moves the adoption of Amendment No. 1. '

26. All in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed. Amendment

27. No. l is adopted. Further amendments? 3rd reading.

28. Senator shapiro, SB 478. .
e

2 9 . ACTZNG SE CRETARY ( MR. WRI GHT ) :

3g. SB 478 (Secretary reads title o'f bill) '

a1. 3rd reading of the bill. ' '
13J. PRESSDING OPF;CER (SENATOR MOHR):

33. Senator Shapiro.



SENATOR SHAPIRO :

lV . President, Members of the Senate SB 478 is

the appropriation bill for the Board of Regents for

the fiscal year ending June 30th
, 1974. And the total

amount of $98.9 million of which 48.1 is genekal revenue
,

and 14.7 is Board of Regents income fund. would urge

a favorable roll call.

PRESIDINCJ OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR) :

Any further discussion? The question shall SB 478

pass and on that question the Secretary will call the roll
.

ACTING SECRETARY (lQR. WRIGHT):

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Brucez'Buzbee, Carroll,

Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewalo,

Dougherty, Fawellr Glass, Grahamz Harber Hall: Kenneth
. *

Hall, Hynes, Johns, Xeegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse/ Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock/ Roe, Romano,

Saperstein. Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl
, Shapiro, Smith,

' 

sommer, soper, sours, swinarski, Vadalabepe, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Palmer, aye. Swinarski, aye. Nimrody aye. Scholl,

aye. Carroll, aye. Graham, aye. Palmerz aye. Harris,

aye. On that queBtion the yeas are forty-five
, the nays

are none. SB 478 havkng reeekved the constitutional maùority
. *

is deelared passed. Senator Shapiro on SB 494
.

SENATOR SHAPI RO :

Mr . . .

PRESI DING OFFICER (SENATOR FDHR) ;

Senator Weaver , f or what purpose do you i'is
.e ?

SENATOR WEAW R

Mr. President you called SB 49. . .excuse me, I had 449.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

10.

1l.

l2.

l3.

l4.

l5.

16.

17.

l8.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

2:.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.
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2.

3.

4.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR lKHR):

Wetll get back to you. Senator Shapiro.

ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WPI G2T)J

SB 494 (Secretary reads title of bill)

3rd reading of the bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENA'D R Y HR) :

Senator Shapiro.

SENATOR SHAPIRO :

Mr. President, Members of the Senake SB 494 makes

the appropriatioo and the reappropriations for the

permanent improvements of the Baard of Regents in a total

nmn unt of 62.9 million, of which 4.9 mâllion is general

revenue and 58 millicn is from the Capikal Development

Bond Fund. I would urge a favorable roll call.

yyoa uous):PRESIDING OFFICER (SEN

Any further discussion? The question shall SB 494

pass and on that question the Sec<etary will call the roll.

ACTING SECRETARY ( MR. WP.I GHT) :

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidsonr Donnewald,
' 

h t Fawell Glass, Graham? Harber Hall, KennèthDoug er Yg ,

Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

Latherow, McBroom, Mccarkhy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrgd, Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,

Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

Sommer, Soperz Sours, Swlnarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PAESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR): *

On that question the yeas are forty-fo'ur, the nays

are none. SB 491 having received a constitutional majority
is decq.ared passed . SB 59 l , Senator Walker.

ACTING SECRETARY ( 10. . WRI GIIT) :

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

l l .

l 2 .

l 3 .'

l 4 .

16.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

-  10 8-



SB 591 (Secretary reads title of bill)

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

%.

9.

l0.

l1.

12.

13.*

l4.

l5.

l6.

3rd reading of the bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR 'MOIIR) :

Senator Walker .

SENATOR WM KER:

Thank you Mr. President, Members of the Senate, this

is the Capital appropriation for Eastern, Nprtheasterny

Western, Chicago's State and Governor's State. And I'd

appreciate a favorable roll call.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Any further discussion? The questicn is shall

SB 59l pass and on that question the Secretary will call

the roll.

SECRETARY:

Bartulis, Bell: Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham , Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Xnuepfer, Knuppel, 
'
Kqsinski,

Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudêlman,

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock , Roe, Romano r

Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

Sommer, Soper, Sours: Swinarski, Vadalabene, Wplker?

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Craham, aye. Weaver, aya- Harris, aye. Chew, aye.

On that question the yeak are forty-seven, the nays a#e

none. SB 591 having received the constitutional majority

ié declar-d passed. Senator Vadalabene, SB

SECNETARYt

sB'503 (Secretary reads title of bill)

Srd reading of the bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

l8.

l 9

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

32.

33.
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1.

2.

Senator Vadalabene.

SENATOR VADALABENE)

Yesz thank you Mr. President and Members of the Senate.

I Would like to have leave of the Senate to return SB 503

for a simïlar technical amendment that was of,fered just a
few minutes ago by Senator Weaver.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MORR):

Is there leave to return SB 503 to 2nd reading for

amendment? Leave. Will you explain the amendment Senator?

SENATOR VM M ABENE k

Yes as I stated earlier this is a technical amendment
: .

whieh I think will satisfy the Comptroller's Office in the

salaries accrued in fiscal 73-74 for personal services and

I move for its adoption.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR X HR) )

Any further discussion? Senator Vadalabene moves

the adoption...Amendment Mo. 2. Al1 thcse in favor signify

by saying aye. Oppoéed. Amendment No. 2 is adopted. Further

amendments? 3rd reading. Senator Glass, SB 620-

4.

5.

7 .

B .

9 .

l0.

l1.

1 2 .

l 3 .'

14 .

15 .

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

SECRETARY:

SB 620 (Secretary reads title of bill)

3rd reading of the bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Glass.

SENATOR GLASS:

Thank you Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen.. SB

620 and 621 ire really companion bills. They provide

aid for vocational education. The appropriation 7.2

glllion dcllars. We revised the language of SB 620

following the committee hearing and amended'it so that

I believe at least in form it's satisfactory to senator

Bruce. The...the bill in essence would provide assistance

to schools offerinq vocational education proqrams to cover
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1.

2.

3.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

11.

l2.

13..

l4.

l5.

l6.

the difference in cost between those programs and the

academically oriented progrnmn. I think it's a tremendously

ïmportant billp it's important for the State I believe to

assist vocational education and I would urge an aye vote

on SB 620.

PRESIDING OFFTCER (SENATOR MOHR):

Any further discussion?# Senatcr Bruca.

l8.

l9.

20.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

2 7 .

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

SENATOR BRUCE:

Well Mr. President I rise in opposition to the bill.

I made it quite clear in committee that I was not going to

Barfklisize the bill. did think there were problems with

it. I was going to amend it but I did nct plan to vote for

it on the Floor and made that quite clear. I think some of

the problems in the bill still exist and that is the question

of State of Illinois is going to pay the additional cost

of offering vocational programs as compared to the cost of

.. .of academic programq. I don't think the formula will

adequately protect tie general revenue fund from .... raids

from schools who approve vccational programs and keep the

cost of their academic programs very 1ow thereby increasing

the difference and increasing the amount of money that the

Stake will pay because we pay that difference. I wculd

point out that the Vocational Board received $14,000,000

this year. This would grant to them an additional $7,000,000

of unbudgeted funds adding 1/3rd of their budget in one

yesr.. think that if this is a valuable pbogram it should

include...be included in'the farmula . We should try to

get more money to the schools and some schools don't offer

vocational programs. Think thks Ls a bad precèdent td

begin with. I think it's a very good idea but unfortunately

the formula is diffieult and secondly the money is just

not there.

P RESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR) :
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Any further discussion? Senator Glasb.

2.

3.

4.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

l l .

l 2 .

l 3 ..

l 4 .

16.

l7.

18.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

SENM QR GLM S :

Well just closing the debate. Mr. President and

Senators these bills were developed by the Urban Education

Commission of which a number of the'senators here are members.

I think it's becoming increasingly apparent that we need to

giye support to vocational programs that many of the young

le in the State are motivated to go into this'type èfPeop

training and yet the programq are inadequate. I think there's

no doubt of that and I believe that We ought to emphasize

the 'trades and.some of the vocational courses and...not

give as much emphasis to college degrees and this bill I

think would assist our vocational department in.e.in

meeting some of its goals and..gobjectives. And I would

urge an aye vote.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHRI:

The question is shall SB 620 pass and on that question

the Secretar/will càll the roll.
SECRETARY:

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruee, Buzbeer Carroll,

Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course' Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall: Kenneth

Hall, Hynesp Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel: Kosinski,

Latherou, McBroom, Mccarkhy, Merritt, Mitchler, HoFard

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palner, Partee, Regner? Rockp Roe, Romanop

Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

Sommer; Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. u

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Harris, aye. Bartulis, aye. Newhouse, aye. Daley,

aye. Carroll, aye. Kosinski, aye. Buzbee, aye. McBroom,

aye. Dougherty, aye. Knuppel,aye. Walker, aye. Netsch, aye.
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8.
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l0.

ll.

l2.

l3.

l4.

l5.

l 6 '

l7.

18..

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

32.

33.

Got as many votes on the second roll call as you did the

first, Senator. On that question the yeas are forty-

three, the nays are three. SB 620 having received the

constitutional majority is declared passed. SB 621,

Senator Glass.

SECRETARY:

SB 621

3rd reading

PRESIDINC OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Glass.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

of the bill.

SENATOR GLASS:

Mr. President this is the appropriation companlon

bill to SB 620, appropriating 7.2 million dollars and I

urge & favorable roll call.

PRESIDTNG OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Further discussion? Question shall SB 62l pass

and on that question the Secretary will call the roll.

SECM TARY :

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidsonr Donnewald,

Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall Hynes, Johns, Keeqan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,#

Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howaéd

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozinga: Palmer, Partee, Regnery Rock, Roe, Romano,

Saperskein, Savickas, Schaffer, Seholl, Shapiro, Smith,

Sommer. Soper, Sours, swinarski? Vadalabene, Walker,

We.aver: Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Knuppel, aye. course, aye. swinarski, aye. Newhouse,

aye. On that queshion the yeas are forky-foure the nays

are two. SB 62l having received a constitutiohal majority

is declared passed. Wedll rekurn to Senator Weaver's SB 449.
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2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

l2.

SECRETARYI

SB 449 (Secretary re ads title of bill)

3rd reading of the bill.

PRESIDING OEFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Senator Weaver.

SENATOR WEAVER:

Mr. President Momhers of the Senate, this is an

appropriation to the University of Illinois Board of

Trusteçs for the pperation of fiscal year 74 in the

6 j y yrlynmn un t of $235,96 ,945. If there s any quest ons

be happy to try to answer it.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Any further discussion? Question is shall SB 449

pass and on that question the Secretary will call the roll.

SECRETARY:

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Brucer Buzbee, Carroll,

Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

Dougherty, Fawell, Giass, Graham, Rarber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Rynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppelz Kosinski,

Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy, Merrikt, Xitchlerp Howard

Mbhr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman:

Ozinga, Palmer: Partee, Reqnerz Roekr Roe, Romanoz

Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaverp Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):

Latherowp aye. Nefsch, aye. SMi th, aye. On that

uestion the yeas are f orty-seven , the nays are none .q

SB 449 having received a constitutional maj crity is dLclartad
assed. We have in our presence in the Charnber ourP

Attorney General B1l1 S cott. Nice to see you Mr. General .

SB 503, Senator Vadalabene.

SECRETARY:

l4.

15.

l7.

lg

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

24.

25.

26.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.
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SB 503 (Secretary reads title of bill)

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

12 .

l 3 . '

l4.

l5.

l6.

l7.

18.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

3rd readin: of the bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR'MOHR):

Senator Vadalabene.

SENATOR VADALABENE:

Thank you Mr. Presidenk and Members of the Senate.

SB 503 as amended is the crdinary and contingent expenses

of South'ern Illinois University and I appreciate a favo'rable

vote.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOHR):
' 

Any further discussion? Quqstion is shall SB 503

pass and on that question the Secretary will call the roll.

SECRETARY:

Bartulis/Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,
Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley: Davidson, Donnewaldz

Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

Latherow, McBroom, Mdcarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse? Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,

Sapersteinp Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

Sommer, Soper, sours, swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR X HR) :

Romano, aye. swinarskie aye. McBroom, aye.

Don Moore, aye. 1...1 don't know that signal Senator.

' Schcll, aye. On that que'stion the yeas are forty- eight,

the nays are none. SB 503 having réceived a constitution'al
+

mâjority declared pass/d. We'll go out of the ordqr

for one bill here.senator Weaver oh SB 808.'

SECRETARY:

SB 808 fsecretary reads title of bill)

3rd reading of the bill.
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PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR MOiIR):

Senator'Weaver.

SENATOR WEAVER:

SB 808 Mr. President and Members of the Senate is

the annual appropriation to the capital improvements

for the...to the Board of Trustees of the University of

Illinois. If there are any questions 1'11 be happy to

try to ansyer them. -

PRESIDING OFFICER. (SENATOR MOHR) :

Any further discussion? The question is àhall SB

808 pabs, and on that question the Secretary will call

the roll.

SECRETARY:

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

Chew Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daleyz Davidsonr Donnewald,#

Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy, Merrikt, Mikchler, Howard

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rcek r Roey Romano,

Séperstein, Savickas, Schaffer: Scholly Shapiro: Smithy

. Sommer, Soper, Soursy Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

On that questicn the ayes are forty-five, the nays

are none. SB 80: having received a constitutional majority
is declared passed. 659,' Senator Vadalabene.

SECRETARY:

SB 659 (Secretary reads title of bill) *

3rd reading of the bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Senakor Vadalabene.

SENATOR VADALABENEI

2.

3.

5.

6.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

12.

l 3 . '

l 4 .

l5.
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20.
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33.
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20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.
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29.

30.

31.

32.

Thank you Mr. President and Members of the Senate.

This is the annual appropriation of the capital improvements

of Southern Illinois University and I would appreciate your

favorable vote.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Is there any diseussion? Questicn is shall SB 659

pass, upon that question the Secretary will call the roll.

SECZETARY ;

Bartulis, Belle Berningp Bruce, Buzbee: Carrolle

Chew C'larke, Cono'lly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

ù kiHall, Hynesy Johns, Keegany Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosi s ,

Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

Mohrz Don Moore, Netsch, Newhousey Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozinga! Palmer, Partee, Regner, éock, Roe, Romano,

Sapersteiny Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smithp

Sommer, Soperp Scurs; Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooteq, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SZNATOR WEAVER):

Netschy aye. On that questicn the ayes are forty-

six, the hays are none. SB 659 having received a con-

stitutional majority is declared passed. 698, Senator Bruce.
SECRETARY:

SB 698 (Secretary reads title of bill)

3rd reading of the bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Senatcr Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:

Yes Mr.

to move SB 698 back to the order of 2nd reading

purpose of an amendment.

PRESIDING OFEICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Is there leave? Leave is granted.

President I'd like to have leave of the Body

for the
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1.

2.

3.

4.

SENATOR BRUCE:

Yes Amendment is at the Secretary's desk. I believe

that's Amendment No. 1. Amendment No. contains a reallocation

of amounts approved by the Board of Higher Education.

technical change, and combines two reappropriation sections

into one reappropriation section and there is absolutely no

increase in the dollar total of the bill. also adds an

effective date which was inadverEently left off of the Sill.

I move the adoption of the amendment.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):
- 
Is there any discussion? Question is...al1 in favor

of the amendment signify by saying aye. Opposed nay. Amend-

ments adopted. 3rd reading. 701, Senator Bruce. 699, excuse

l1le .

SECRETARY:

SB 699 (Secretary reads title of bill)

3rd reading of the bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (XENATOR WEAVER):

Senator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:

Yes, there is an amendment on there I believe at this

point I1d like to move to Table Amendment No. l which was

offered by Senator Shapiro. There's an agreement that this

am-ndment should be Tabled. Do we have to take that back to

2nd reading first? Al1 right...

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Leaveo..leave to take 699 back to 2nd reading. Is

there leave? Leave is granted.

SENATOR BRUCE: e

I now move to Table Amendment No. to.SB 699.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Senator Bruce moves to reconsider the vote by which

Amendment No SB 699 was adopted. A1l in favor signify

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

12.

13..

l4.

l5.

l6.

l7.

l 8 t

l 9 .

2 0 .

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.
' 
2 8

29.

30.

32.

33.
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3.

4.

5.

6.

by saying aye. Opposed nay. Granted. Motion carrieo.

Now Senator Bruce moves to Table Amendment No. l to SD

699 . A1l in favor signify iy saying aye. Opposed nay.

The amendments Tabled. 3rd reading. 698. Wefll have to

wait for b0th of them to come back from Enrolling and

Engrossing, Senator Bruce. 701.

SECRETARY:

SB '701 (Secretary reads title of bill)

3rd relding of thn bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Senator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:

This is merely $63,000,000 for payment of interest

ànd retirement of State bonded indebtedness. I ask for

8.

9.

10.

ll.

12.

l4.

l5.

l6.

l7.

l8.

19.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

a favorable roll ckll.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Is there any discussion? Senator McBroom.

SENATOR MCBROOM:

Mr. Presidenk I wonder if you or the Secretary could

tell me, is there any amendment on this bill?

jECRETARY:

No nmnndments.

PRESIDING OFPICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Any further discussion? Question is shall SB 731

passyand upon thak question the Secretary will call the roll.

SECRETARY:

Bartulis: Bell, Bern'inq, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

Chew: Clarke, Conolly, Coursez Daley' Davidson, Donnewald,

Déugherty: Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneti

Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Xnuepfer, Mnuppùl: Kosinski,

Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler Howard!

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmery Parteey Regner, Rocky Roe, Romano:
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L. . .

-' 1.

' Saperstein, Savickas, Schafferr Scholl, Shapiro, Smithw1
.

2 sommer, Soper, Sours, swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,
* .

a Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. Prdsident.

4. PRESIDING OPFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

5. Senator Vadalabene, aye. Senator Netschp aye. '

6. Senator Merritt, aye. Senator Schcll aye. On that

7. question the ayes are forty-two, and the nays are none.

8. SB 70l having received a constitutional majority 'is passed.

9. Senator Don Moore requests leave to call 899 back to the .

l0. order of 2nd reading for the purpose of an amendment.

11. Is there leavef Leave is granted. Sentor Moore.
. . #12. SE ATOR MOORE: .

l3. Yes Mr. President, Members of the Senate, there is

14. an agreed amendment that is going to gc on, I'd like to '
. . '

' l5. yield to Senatcr Hynes. I have discussed this amendment

l6. vïth Senator McBroom and we have no objection to it and

l7. at this time I would gield to Senator Hynes.

18. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATO R WEAVER): , -

l9. Senator Hynes.

20. SENATOR HYNES: '

2l. First Mr. President I would move to Table Amendment

22. No. 2 which was previously affixed in the Appropriations

23. Committee and then adopted here on the Floor. So I Would

24. move to reconsider the vote by which Amandment No.2 was

25. adopted.
. J

26. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVERI)
l

27 All in favor signifk by saying aye. Opposed nay.

28. Motion carries.

29 SENATOR HL'NES: . e

c And I move to Table Amendment No. 2. '3 
. . .

1 PRESIDING OFFI CER ( SENATOR WEAVER) :3 
. .

Senator Hynes moves to Table Amendment No. 2 to32
. j

' aa SB 899. A11 in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed nay.
@ . .
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2.

3.

4.

The amendments Tabled. Senator Hynes.

SENATOR HYNES:

Now I have a new amendMent which

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

l2.

l3.

l4.

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

2 5 ..

26.

27.

28.

29.

3Q.

3l.

32.

I believe Mr.

Secretary is Amendment No. Al1 right, I will move

. . .offer Amendment No. 3 and move its adopticn . And

by way of explanation Amendment No. 2 which we just Tabled
transferred or rather deleted from the apprcpriation to

the Depaktment the slightly over $11,000,000 under the

oldoo.appropriated to the Department in connection With

the Older Americans Act and we had previously.eoattached

an amendment to the appropriation bill for the Department

of the Aging including that money. We now find that because

the bill creating the Department of the Aging will not

become effective for three months'after it becomes law,

is necessary to leave a partial apprcpriaticn in the

Department of Public Aid for that purpose. And this new

amendmeht does precisely that, it puts enough money into

the Department of Re lic Aid to continue the aged program
' :

for that three month period. I move its adoption.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENAD R WEAW R) : .

Senator Hynes, Secretary wonders whether thi: new

amendment isp.-fits in with the bill now that the one

amendment has been Tabled.

SENATOR HYNES:

Yes it.-.yes it does.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Senator Eynes moves the adoption of Amendment No. 3

to SB 899. A11 in favor signify by saying aye. Oppostd

nay. Amendments adopted. Any further amendments? 3rd

reading. 698, Senator Bruce.

SECRETARY:

! (secretary reads title of bi11)sB 698

3rd reading of the bill.
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3.

4.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

l1,

l2.

l3.

l4.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Senator Bruce.

GENATOR BRUCE:

Yes this is the annual appropriation for the operation

of a1l of the junior colleges throughout the State of Illinois
.

And, as Senator Smith has just told me it's only $239,000,000
this time and its a lot. . .lot smaller amo unt than some other

billù on the Calendir. I would ask for a favorablè roll eall
.

PRESIDINZ O'FFICER (SENAD R WEAW R) :

Is there any discussion? Question is shall SB 29
. . .

698 r 698 pass. And upon that question the Secretary Will

call the roll.

SECRETARY :

Bartulis, éell, Berning, Bruce/ Buzbee, Carroll,

Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,
Dougherty, Fawelly Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Fenneth

Hall, Hynes, Johns. Keegan, Knuepferr Knuppel, Kosinski:

Lathekow, McBroom, Mccarthy, Alerrïtt, Xltchler, Doward

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhousey Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozïnga, lalmer, Parteer Regner, Rock, Roe, Romanqr
Saperàtein, Savickas, Schaffer

, Schollz Shapiro, Smith,

Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. Presldent.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

On that question the ayes are forty-four
, the nays

are none. SB 698 having received a constitutional majority
is declared passed. 699.

SECRETARY:

SB 699 (Secretary reads title of bill) -

3rd reading of Ehe bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVERI:

Senator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:

l6.

l7.

19.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.
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l1.

l2.
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l 4 .
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16.
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l8.

19.

20.

2k.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

29.

29.

30.

SB 699 raisY the flat grant for Junior colleges

from 16.50 to $18. I believe this meets with the approval

of the Board of Higher Education and I would ask for a

favorable roll call.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Is there any discussion? The question is shall SB

699 pass and upon that question the Secretary will call

the roll.

SECRETARY:

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

Dougherty, Fawell, Glass: Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinsxi,

Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthyr Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,

Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

Sommery Soper, Sours: Swinarskir kadalabene, Walkerp

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Glass, aye. Shapiro, aye. On that question the ayes

are forty-five, the nays are none. SB 699 having received

a constitutional majority is declared passed. 733, Senator
Savickas.

SECRETARY:

SB 733 (Secretary reads title of bill)

3rd reading of the bill..

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Senator Savickas. -

SENATOR SAVICKAS:

Mr. President, Members of the Senate I would move at

this time to have 733 put on postponed consideration so

it can be with its companion bill 734.

32.

33.
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1. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

2. Senator Savickas moves to place SB 733 on post-

g '. poned consideration. Is there leave? Leave is granted.

' 4. 735. Senator Savickas. Same fate?

5. SECRETARY: . '

6. SB 735 (Secretary reads title of bill)

7. 3rd reading of the bill.

8 . PRESIDIHG oFFlcsR (SENATOR WEA= R) : -

9 . senator savirkas . .

10 SENATOR savlcitxs : .

l1. I would hope to consider 735 and 736 and...as çompanicn

l2. bills. One is khe authorization and one is the appropriation.

13.* The authorization is 735 and thats the Department of

l4. Transportation to make improvements in the Willow-Higgins

l5. Watershed in Cook Uouhty. And 736 is the appropriation it-
1 ' ,

l6. self. I would solicit a favcrable roll call. . 
'

l7. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

l8. Is there any discussion? Question is shall SB 735

' l9. pass. Upon that question the Secretary will call the roll.

. 20 - SECRETARY : . .

a1. - Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll/

22. . Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

aa. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

a4. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuqpfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

as Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

26 Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelmanv

a7 . Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Xegner, Rock, Roe, Romano,

ag Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith, '

,9 Sommere Soaer, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, @

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President. '30
.

31. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

32 Palmer, aye. Latherow, no. Walker, no. Chew, aye.

a a Senator S avi ckas . '
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2.

3.

4.

6.

7

8.

9.

10.

l 1 .

l 2 .

l 3 .'

14 .

l5.

l6.

l7.

lg

l9.

20.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

32.

33.

. ' ' ' 1' ' ' W '.L . .

!

SENATOR SAW CKM  :

Would you poll the absentees Mr. Chairman?

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATORNWEAVER):

The absentees will be polled.

SECRETARY:

Bell, Berning, Clarke, Davidson, Graham, Harber

Hall, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Mccarthy , Mitchler:

Hocard Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozingag Regner, Rpe, Saperstein, Shapiro, Smith, Sommerz

Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Weaver, Mr. President .

PRES'XDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Senator Savickas.

SENATOR SAVICKAS:

Mr. Chairman I move for a ppstponed consideration

on the/e bill4.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

SB 735 w1ll be placed on postponed consideration .

736. Senator Savickas.

SENATOR SAVICKAS:

I would alsc move to put 736 on postponed consideration.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

736 will be placed on postpcned consideration. If

there's le ave. Is there leave? Leave is granted
. 883,

Senator Hynes.

ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WRIGHT):

SB 883 (Secretary reads Eitle of bill)

3rd reading of the billo'

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

SqnaEor Hynes. *

SENATOR HYNES:

This is the appropriation to fund the school aid

formula for fiscal 74. is in an amount sufficient to

fund-m-any of the major formuka proposals still pending
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3.

4.

6.

7.

8.

10.

l1.

l2.

l 3 . '

l4.

15.

l6.

17.

l9.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

in the General Assembly. And I would urge your support.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Is there any discussion? Question is shall SB 883

pass and upon that question the Secretary will call the roll.

ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WRIGHT) :

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Brucey Buzbee, Carroll,

Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

Doughefty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepferr Knuppel, Kosinski,

Lakherow, McBroom, Mccarthyz Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrody Nudelmap,

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romanoy

Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

Sommer, Soper, Scurs: Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Senator Palmer, aye. Newhouse, aye. Walker, aye.

Berning, aye. On that question the ayes are forty and

the nays are none. SB 883 having received a' constitutional

majority is declared passed. 954, Senator Nimrod.

ACTING SECPETARY (MR. WRIGHT):

SB 954 (Secretary reads title of bill)

3rd reading of the bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Senator Nimrod.

EENATOR NIMROD:

Mr. President this is on a matching fund basis and

this would allow the...no township to receive no more

é 10% cf the particular grant. In other words, noWt an

township can get over $50,000 on...on the a'mount of this

grant and they would have to match it with their own money.

And there is scme $160,000 that's in the drug abuse program

in the Superinkendent of Instruction's budget. And which
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1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

$80,000 of that ié Federal granto..funds. I would ask fcr

a favorable roll' call in order to be sure to offer an

opportunity for townships throughout the State to...which

in many cases are involved directly with al1 the high schools

to have an opportunity to have this drug abusp educational

program.

PRESIDING OFFICER

Senator Buzbee.

SENATOR BUZBEE:

i d u1d vou yield for a qu'estion?Well, Senator !7 mro wo

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Hé indicates that he will.

SENATOR BUZBEE:

(SENA'D R WEAVER) :

8.

9.

l0.

l 1 .

-1 2 .

l 3 .

14.

l5.

l6.

I think this is certainly a worthy type cause and I

lE.

l9.

20.

would love to be one èo jump on the bandwagon but

don't know why you have this going to township governments.

Do they claim any particular ëxpertise in being able to

handle drug abuse programs?

PRESIDING OFPICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Senator Nimrod.

S ENATOR N I 1.11%0 D :

Yes the townships presently are responsible for

townships committee on youth which are involved in the

juvenile area and in the area of drug prcgrams and education

which is a large part of their activitiies of which they

are presently involved in. And so what We're saying is that
i

if this is the case then certainly townships generally are

within those township lines for high schools and it gives

a homogeneous unit in order to be xe le to reach that +articular

group, rather than do it by a municipality or a village or
. ,

a county which would have several schccls and would have Eo

have a 1ot more money or parts of schools where youlll be
!

cutting some children out. So this...this seems to be the

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

32.

33.
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3.

4.

5.

8.

l0.

l1.

l2.

l3.

14.

t5.

level for khe kind of distribution and the kind of education

that we're trying to accomplish.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Senator Hynes.

SENATOR HYNES:

Well, rise in opposition to this bill, laudable

though its intent may be. We...we presently have appro-

priations for this purpose in the appropriations to the

Superintendent, not..oin connection wikh townships however. .

There are also numerous local programs that are funded by

the Department of Mental Hea1th. I just think this is the

wrong direction to be going in. And I would urge that the

members of this side not support this measure.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Senator Welsh.

SENATOR WELSH:

In addition Mr. Presidenty Members of the Senate, the

township government may use revenue sharing in this very

important subject. I also would urge the defeat of this

bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SXNATOR WEAVER):

Is there further discussion? Senator Nimrod may close

debate.

SENATOR NIMROD:

Let me take a couple...make a couple of comments.

First of a11 Ehere cannot be revenue sharing funds thaE
r

would come in for which'would be Ehe conEribukions for

the grants for the local governments, wedre constantly

looking for local governments Eo do things and to get

involved. Here we have an opportunity inskead of saying

that.-.Ehe enEire money comes from the State that we can

get local communities who want to do something about their job

that here's a chance for them to actually get involved and

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.
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2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

12.

l3.

be willing to put up money to accomplish this. Our

problem is very acute. We can reaeh hundrçds and thousands

of students. No program can be approved or be enacted with-

out the approval of the Superintendent of Public Instruction.

Yôu have complete control and reins on it and it means what

welre saying then is saykng we do not want drug abuse

prograO that can reach our youth which is the...one of

the major..oone of the major problems facing us today.

Here's a ch ance for us to do this and I would ask that

you give this a favorable voEe.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Question is shall SB 954 passs and upon that question

the Secretary will call the roll.

SECRETARYZ

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,'

Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynes, Johnsz Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

LatheroW, McBroom, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee/Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano:
Sapersteiny Sayïckas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER)

Newhouse, no. Sponsor asked Ehat EB 954 be placed
à

'

on postponed consideratfon. lc...senator Hynes, 1061.

SECRETARY:

SB llt6 l (Secretary re ads tit te of bil 1) *

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

29.

29.

30. 3r8 reading of the bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Senator Hynes.!'

SENATOR HYNES:

32.

33.
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ï.

4.

5.

8.

l0.

ll.

12.

l3.

l4.

16.

17.

i8-

19.

20.

2k.

22.

This is a bill which we have debated and discussed

on several occasions. It is now in the form in which it

left the Revenue Commx'ttee with the amendment requested

by Senator Harber Hall. It provides for a 4% interest

payment on taxqs paid under protest when the taxpayer

ultimately receives a refunda is necessary for the

effective and orderly administration of the tax collection

process in this State. Thee..in Cook County the cost for

a...calendar year is estimated to be 40 to $80,000 which

think would justify a similar estimation for downstate.

The reason for it is that taxpayers have brought chaos

to the collection procedures in cook County by filing

suits in the Federal court inequity, in various courts

other than the Ccunty court where the suit should be heard.

This bill ii supported by the State's attorney of Cook

County, by the County Assessor. I would ask for your '

favorable consideration.

PRESI DING OF'F'I CER (SENATOR WEAW R) :

Is there any discussion? Question is shall SB

1061 pass and upon that question the Secretary will call

the roll.

SECRETARY:

Bar'tulisz Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Dobnewald,

Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth
.Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfery Knuppelr Xasinski,

Latherow, McBroon, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchlery Howard
Mohre Don Moore, Netsch, NeWhouse

, Nimrad, Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner: Rock, Roe, Romano,

Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shap'iro, Smith,
Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh? Wooten? Kr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER CSENATOR WEAVER):

24.

25.

26.

27.

2B.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

!3.

- 13Q-



1. The absentees Will be called. Johns, aye.

SECRETARY:

3.

4.

5.

Bartulis, Bell/ Berning, Buzbee, Chew, Clarke,

8.

l0.

l1.

l2.

13.

l4.

Conolly, Fawell, Glass: Grah am, Hyn'es, Keegan, Knuepfer,

Knuppel, Latherow, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard Mohr,

Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, Ozinga, Regner, Saperstein,

Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Sopaer, Soper, Sours,

swinarski, Walker, Weaver, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER)

Newhouse, aye. Nimrod, no. On thaE question the

ayes are twenty-six, the nays are seven. SB 1061 having

failed to receive a constitutional majcrity is declared

lost. 1081, Senator Latherow. 11... 1154. 1159,

Senator Netsch.

SECRETARY:

SB 1159 (Secretary reads title of bill)

3rd reading of the bill.

PRISIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Senator Netsch.

SENATOR NETSCH:

Mr. President.n may I first move SB 1159 back to the

order of 2nd reading for additional amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Is there leave? Leave is granted.

SENATOR NETSCH:

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

2:.

29.

30.

3l.

!2.

33.

l4ay I proceed with these amendmenu ? Theo..one of

them is noncontroversial'. The others, s ame cannot be

said of. I would like first mave to reconsider the vote

by which Amendment No. 2 to SB 1l5H was adopted. Ande

the purpose incidently is to substitut: a revised pay-

plan amendment.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Is there leave? Leave is granted.
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1. SENATOR NETSCH:

2. Al1 right. I would then move to Table Amendment No. 2.

3. PRESIDING OFFICER (SESATOR WEAVER):

4* Senator Netsch moves to Table Amendment No
. 2 to

5. SB 1159. Al1 in favor signify by saying aye.' Opposed

6. nay. Motion carries. senator Nets ch. . ,

7. SENATOR NETSCH:

8. I would then move the adoption of Amendment No. 3.

9. That..sor what I have designated as Amendment No. 3, that .

l0. is the revised pay plan. It does not.as we arè told change

ll. the amnunk, it simply reallocates the amount.the pay plan

l2. within the Department. I understand there's no objection
l3. to that. Is that ccrrcct?

14 PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER): '* 
.

15 ' h es to adaption of Amendment No
. 3. senator Netsc mov

' 16 to SB 1159. A11 in favor signify by saying aye . Oppos'ed

l7. nay. The amendments'adopted. Any further amendments?

88 ' - '. Sënator Netsch. '

l9. SECRETARY: .

20. Amendment No. 4 by Senator Netsch. ' .

2l. SENATOR NETSCH:

22. Yes. Amendment No. 4 has two parts to it. The first

23. part adds $282:000 which will be infact to the Division of

24. Child Welfare and is intended to represent the State's

25. share of'continuing the funding of thee..Emergency Employment

26. Act Funds that are still available to this Department. If

27. we do not have this amouht we will presumably lcse the

205 000 of Federal funds still available. o'r some. . .or28. $ ,

29. some large part theraof and.we will also lose the 73 *

30. employees who are funded by this amount of honey. The

31. second part of the amendment adds $168,840 and it is

32. intended for a terribly important emergency project at

a3 Herrick House which is one of the facilities of the
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l ..

2 .

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

l1.

l2.

14.

l5.

l6.

l7.

i8.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

Department. This is one of the projects, in effect it

nmn unts to a tie up to the seWer system. Right noW they

are not using...they are not tied into the city sewer

system. There is very dangerous...sanitation prcblem and

this has.y.was originally started as one of the environ-

mental projects that Governor Ogilvie asked to be included

in general services appropriations lasta.elast appropria-

tion year, last fiscal year. It was. They got started,

for some reason... For some reason it has been dropped

from sight. The.o.it is about ready to ga to bid. The

design is a1l done. Theo.oas I undeystand the bids actually

have been solicited and it is just being held in limbo

until somebody puts the appropriation into an appropriation

bill for the npxt fiscal year. It is ah absolutely

essential pboject. Those are the two parts of this

nm-ndment, Amendment No. I would move its adoption'

and I would answer ' any questions.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Is there any discussion on the amendment? Senator

MaBroom.

SENATOR MCBROOM:

Yes. Senator Netsch, can you tell me WAs this

in the Governor's budget message on March 7th, request

for these funds?

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVERI:

Senator Netsch.

SENATOR NETSCH:

I'm not sure that anybody..ol don't know the answer

to that question, Senator MçBroom and I'm not sure thàt

anybody does because the Department Was under the impression

that this amount was to be included in a lump sum

appropriation that would be in the General Services

budget. They have been told subsequently Uoat it is not
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1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

l2.

13..

l4.

15.

l 6 .

l 7 .

l 8 '.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

there. And they dan't find it anywhere. And it has to

be done and so the Departpent felt that the only way that

it could assure that the money was available to continue

the project was to include it in its cwn budget.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER)

Senatar McBroom.

SEXATOR XCBROOM:

Well, Senator Netsch I would su'ggest to you ihat the

answer ko the. question that I asked you I already knew ,

the answer is no. This is another case wefve heard al1

day 'of understptement for publicity purposes on the March

7th roadshow. I resist this amendment. Ieo.don't believe

Senator Netsch my information is that the Department even

reques ted thfs amendment. M d I would certain 1# request

the members on this side of the aisle to resist your

amendment.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Is there furthek discussion? Senator Net,ch.

SENATOR NETSCH:

That is not to rrect. The 'Department did request

this appropriation, and they did it when they determined

as best they could that they were nat covered in any lump

sun appropriaticn in General Services. It appears that

iE was an oversight that no one caught until iairly recently,

and I would suggest ko you that it's kind of counter-

productlve not to lnclude it here or somewhere. If you

want to put it in scme c.ther budget, that's perfectly

a11 righE with me, but this prolect has got to be done. ,

PRESI DING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAW R) : -

The question is shall Amentment No. 4 .to SB 1159

be adopted. Al1 in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed

nay. The amendment is.-.senator Nets ch requests a roll

call. A roll call will be taken.
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1. SECRETARY:

2. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

3. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

4. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

5. Hall, Hynesz Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, .Kosinski,

6. Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

7. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

8. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Fock, Roe, Romano/

9. Saperstein, Savickqs, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiror Smith,

l0. Sommer, Sopqr, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

ll. Weaver, Welshy Wooten, Mr. President.

12. PRèSIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVERI)

l3. Grah am, no. Conolly, no. FaWel1...Grah am, no.

l4. Conolly, no. Fawell, aye. Roe, no. S chaffer, no.

l5. Swinarski, aye. Sours.oosours, no. Mitchler, no. Bè11,

l6. no. Regnery no. Savickas, aye or no? Youdre not recorded. '

l7. Savickas, aye. Course-..not recorded. Vadalabene, aye.

l8. Fawell, no. .oocan't hear himself count. The ayes are'

l9. twenty-fivee the nays are twenty-seven, Amendment No. 4

20. is lost. Any further amendments? Senator Netsch.

21. SENATOR NETSCH:

22. Mr. President... ..

23. SECRETARY:

24. a.esenator Netsch.

25. PRESIDING OFPICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

26. Senator Netsch.

27. SENATOR NETSCH:

a8. Ok? Amendment No. 5 amends the matching fund language,

a9. Section 11 on page 10 and adds the 3um;.. It approprfates

ao. the sum of $150,000 for the purpose of.p.of'matched funding.

al. This is what has come to. be knowh as the ILEH match, the

aa Illinois Law jnforcement Hard Match. It was not included
a as a separate iten in the budget or in thq appropriation3 
.
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2.

3.

4.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10

l l .

l 2 .

l 3 .'

l4.

15.

l6.

l7.

l:.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

bill because the Departmenk was not sure how to h andle

khis item and assumed that it would be able to simply

pull the Doney out from other items. It is...our view

and I gather that of ILEK that there ought to be a set

sum available for zahis kind of hard'match if indeed the

Department does ever get an ILEH grant. If it does not#

the money is restricted in its use and it would not be

availabl'e for any o ther purpose. I think it is a'much

more direct and straightforward %gaY for the Legislature

to keep track of what indeed it is costing individual

depértments in. matching funds in order to obtain the

Illinois Law Enforgement Grant.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATO R WEAVER):

Is there any discussion? Senator McBroom.

SENATOR MCBROOMZ

I wouldv..Mr. President, Members of the Senate,

'...arise.... to oppose this amendment also. The Department

has indicated to our staff in discussions that they plan

to generate this money internally through savings and

other means. I think it's unnecessary and I certainly

oppose the amendment. Suggest that the members on. this

side vote no.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

Any further discussion? Senator Netsch accepts

the same rcll eall? Al1 in favor of the amendment

signify by saying aye. Opposed nay. The amendment

is lost.

SECRETARY :

by Senator Xetsch.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR WEAVER):

EenaEor Netsch.

SENATOR NETSCH:

Mr. President, Amendment No. 6 involves the whole

M enrllqent No. *

32.

33.
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3.

4.

6.

7.

8.

l0.

ll.

12 .

l 3 . '

14 .

l6.

l7.

l9.

20.

2l.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33,

question of the meEhod of funding day care grants by

the State of Illinois during the next fiscal year. The

Department had not included 'a majar sum for that purpose

in its appropriation. It did have a line item of 5.l

million which involved the state's direct payment for

certain types of day care services such as in migrant

labor camps, in housing project, and so forth. Last
. fiscal year there was in addition a very substantial

approp<iation ovex $20,000,000 for the whole reimbursable

matching grant program under Title 4-A of the Federal

Social Security Act for day care. It is essentially

a conduit process, that is the money comes in first of

al1 froï local community grants, it is then..eit is then

funded temporarily by the State and ultimately reimbursed

75% by the Federal government. The Department had thought

that it could run that money through q special trust fund
'

in the Departpent of Public Aid. And it intended to attempt

that. There are two problems. One is we are not absolutely
t

sure that that can be done leagally. I've looked at the

statutes. I think it...it's possible but it is not clear

ahd it certainly creates some problems in terms of who is

responsible. I think secondly and mcre impcrtant is the

fact that the day care programs belongs to the Department

of Children and Family Services. That is the Agency that

runs the program. As you look at the budget of the Depart-

'ment at this point in time there is nothing to indicate

that. It seems to me thYt it is much more open, direct

and identifiable budgeting again so the Legislature can .

kéep track of it if the appropriation shows up in thee

Department of Children and Family Service appropriation

bill. We thinko..it doesn't make any difference in terms

of the amo unt of general revenue funds involved, but we

think it is a...an important good budgeting practice and
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1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

ll.

1'2 .

l 3.

14 .

l5.

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

given also the possibility that they could not legally

do this, it makes a qreat deal of sense. I would move

the adoption of the amendment.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GEAHAMI:

Senator McBroom.

SENATOR MCBROOM:

Senator Netsch can you tell me if this mon'ey was in

the March 7th budget, was it requested then? Ouilined
there?

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

senator Netsch.

SEkATOR NETSCH:

No. My understanding is that it was never intended to be

either.ooit was not thisa..Agency's budqet nor was it in

the Public Aid Budget. It represents ultimately Pederal

funds and the idea was that instead of appropriating it

and then getting the reimbursement. That the..-the

Department would just turn the whole thing over to public
aid and allow the money to be in effect run through the

Departmen: of Public Aid special trust fupd. So they

were not subjecting the money to the appropriation precess
which incidently. l also think is not a desirable thing.

That is one reason why we requested that they.o.they change

and do it in this fashion. But it is Federal money'e.not...

not essentially State money.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM) :

Senato r McB room.

GENATOR MCBROOM:
' 

.Mr. President, Members of the Senate I think of a1l

of the amendments that Senator Netsch...has'offered that

this is the least needed.. Director Miller told our staff

that this mon y was not necessary to carry out his re4-?
ponsibilities and I would again submit to the Members of
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1.

3.

4.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

l1.

l2.

l3.

l4.

the Senake that this is one more piece Qf gimmickry

thak was part of the March 7th roadshow.l resist it.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMI:

Senator Netsch.

SENATOR NETSCH:

Am I ready to close Mr. President, or is there other

discussion?

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRKHAM):
:

I'p ready. I1m ready if you are.

SENATOR NETZCH:

am. Well, 1...1 will not fully repeat the posnts

I iave already made. This is from'the Legislature's

point of view, this is a much better method of budgetingv

ghat we have proposed in this amendment. It allows us to

know the amount of money available for day care, how it is

to be spent, and through what agency. I would also suggest

one other thingythat if we do not make some sum available

for day care, given the uncertainty... of the Federal Title

4-A program it is very possible that al1 the day care

agencies in this State which have b'een dependent on this

program may find themselves cut adrift with no way to get

any funds to keep themselves going. I hope that does not

happen, but without a general revenue appropriation to

pick...to fill any gaps in the Federal program that well

could happen. And I would strongly suggest to you Gentlemen

ön Ehat side of the aisle that you'd better not want to
.1

Carry that on your Consclences.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRM AM) :

Senator Netsch moves to adopt Nmendment.o.No.

All in favor of the adoption signify by saying aye. Opposed.

Noes have ite the amendment is lost. Been a request for

a roll call. Secretary will call the rnll.!

SECRETARY:

l6.

17.

lB.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

32.

33.
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1.

3.

4.

6.

7.

8.

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carrcll,

Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynes,

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMI:

Just a moment Mr. Secretary. When you Gentlemen

are ready for us to continue with the roll we will so

We can hear the response. Until that time we shdll wait.

Continpe .

SECRETARY :

Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, Latherow,

Mcbroom, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchle.r, Howard Mohr, Don

Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, Ozinga, Palmer/

P artée , Regner , Ro ck , Roe , Roaano , S apers tein , S avi ckas ,

S chàffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,.somm' er, Soper, Sours,

Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr.

President.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMI: .

Scholl, no. McBroom, no. Did you vote? Theres

been a request for a call of the absentees. Absentees

Fill be called.

SECRETARY:

Chew, Clarke, Fawell, Keegan, Knuepfer, Nets ch,

Romano, Saperstein

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

on the question the naylwere twenty-eight, the yeas
I

were twenty-six, the moEion fails. Any further amendments?

3rd reading. Now we'll...we'11 rekurn to SB/157, Senator
KYGCS@ *

SECRETARY:

SB 1157 (Secretary reads title of bill)

l0.

ll.

l2.

l3.

l4.

l6.

17.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

3rd reading of the bill.
h

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM) :
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1. Senator Hynes. .

2, SENATOR HYNES:

3. This...this is the annual appropriation for the

4. operations of the Superintendent of Public Instruction
.

S. The operational portion of the budget is down'slightly

6. from last year. It also contains many of the categorical

7. grants Which the Superintendent of Public Instruction

8. aaministers. There is an amlndment offered in the

9. Appropriations Committee on
.. ewhich reduces the amount '

l0. of those grants by approximately $10
,000,000. And I

l1. would urge your favorable consideration of the bill
..

l2. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

l3. . Any further discussion? The question before the

14 senate is shall SB 1157 pass. The Secret' ary will call

ls. the roll. 
'

16 SECRETARY: '

17. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

18. Chewr Clarker Conolly y Course, Daleyr Davidson, Donnewald,
' 

!l9. Doughertyy Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth
f .
20. Hall, Hynesy Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

21. Latherowp McBroom, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

22. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, NeWhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

23. Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,

24. Sape'rstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

25. Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walkere

26. Weaverr Welsh, Wooten? Mr. President.

27. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATUR GRAHAM): .

28. Grazam, aye. Glass, aye. Latherow, aye. on this
.129

. question the yeas were fortycfive, the nays were one.

30. The bill having received the constitutional Majority

3l. required is therefore declared passed. Next bill Will
' 

j3a. be SB 1160, Senator Wooten. 1160.
33 SECRETARY: . '

'Il
l
k
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1.

2.

SB 1160.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOX GRAHAM):

Senator Wooten.

SENATOR WOOTEN:

Mr. President I would request unanimous èonsent of

the Body to return SB 1160 to the order of 2nd reading

for the purpose of Tabling amendment and adding sgme

amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER' (SENATOR GRAHAMI:

Youdve heard the request of the Senator from Rock

Island, is leaie granted? Leave is granted. The bill

is now on the order of 2nd reading. Senator Wooten.

SENATOR WOOTEN:

4.

5.

6.

8.

9.

10.

ll.

l2.

l4.

15.

l6.

l8.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

And now Mr. Presidentp I would request that committee

Am-ndment No. 2 be Tabled. believe we have the consent

of the other side in this matter, and I would so move.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRHAAM):

Senator Woaten having voted on the... We%ke checking
y'

the legality of the bill wk' th regard to amendments, Senator

Carroll. You got your answer. Senator Wooten pove to

reconsider the vote by which Amendment No. 2 was adopted.

All in favor of the motion will signify by saying aye.

Opposed. The ayes have it# the motion prevailp. Senator

WooEen.now moves to Table Amendmenteeocommittee Amindment

No. 2 to SB 1160, all in favor signify by saying aye.

öpposed. The ayes have it, the amendment is Tabled.

Senakor McBroom.

SENATOR MCBROOM:
e

Well uhat Senator Wooten said is exactly correct.

The-..the effect of what has taken place here is we

reinstal the...the Office of Health Bconomics in the

Risk Management Division and the Travel allowance is

reduced by $30,900 and 1...am in accord with whah senator'
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1.

2.

3.

4.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

l2.

13..

l4.

l5.

l6.

l7.

l9.

20.

21.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

Wooten is doing here. We've discussed it. Ifve sent

it up there, and I move the...I move the adoption of

the Amendment I just sent t6 youz Mr. Secretary. 1...

don't know what number it is, Iïll yield..gAmendment No.

3. move the adoption of Amendment No.

PRESIDING OFEICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Senator...senator McBroom moves the adoption of agreed

Amendment No. to SB 1160. Al1 in favor will signify by -

saying aye. Oppoped. The ayes have it the amendment is

adopted. The bill will be returned to the order of...

one more ayendment? I'm sorry.

SECRETARY:

Amendment No. 4 by Senator Wooten.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GPAHAXI:

Senator Wooten.

SENATOR WOOTEN:

Yes, Mr. Prpsident I wish I could say this...this is

an agreed amendment but is not. increases the'
v/

appropriaticn for the Division of Management Informatian.

It is requested by the Department as they will.be handling

é1l the computer work for various State agencies. 'They

envision a tremendous increase in this particular diyision

and so they have requested the increase in the amounts

that are listed in Senate...amendment to SB 1160, No. 4

and I would move the adoption of that amendment.

'PPESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMI:
Senator McBroom .

SENATOR MCBROOM:

I...would have to resist this amendment. Again *

Mr. President, Members of the Senate this amount was

not in the March budqet. This particular department is

up over $600:000 over last year and I believe as Senator

Wooten said that this would increase it a mlllion six if
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2.

5.

6.

I heard him correctly and I would hope that the members

on this side of the aisle would resist that amendment.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

All in favor of the xotion of Senator Wooten to

adopt Amendment No. 4...wi11 signify by saying aye. Opposed.

The notion does not prevail. Any further amendments? Bill

will be returned to the order of 3rd reading. Senator

Regner.

SENATO: REGNER:

Mr. President I have an amendment up on the Secretary's

d k somewhere there.es

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMI

Bill will be brought back to 2nd reading, 'cause

we didn't have it up here. WhaE bill is that on?

SENATOR REGNER:

On 1160. Itls a correction amendment, there was some

wrong wordage in the original bill.

SECRETARY:

Amendment No. 5 by SenaEor Regner.

SENATOR REGNER:

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

12.

l3.

14.

l5.

16.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

Mr. President what...what this does is regarding

the Division of Risk Management in the original appropriation

bill it states, for electronic data processing, and that's

an error. It should be for Risk Management of State Owned

Property. The appropriation of $50,000 is still the same
' a1l iE does is correct khe wordage and I move for its

l

adoption.

PRESIDING OPFICER (SENATOR GPAHAMI:

A11 5.n favor of the motion of the Senator from

Mount Prospect signify by saying aye. Opposed. The

ayes have it# the amendpent is adopted. Any further

amendments? Are we sure? 3rd reading. Next bill, 1175,
!

Senator Wooten. GB 1175. Senator Wooten wishes to have
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1.

2.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

l2.

the bill recalled to the order of 2nd reading for the. . .
'

you do not?

EECRETARY:

SB 1175 (Secretary reads title of bill)

3rd reading of the bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMI:

Senator Wooten.

SENATOR WOOTEN:

Mr. P*esident I regret that the bulk of the amount

a ropriated in this particular bill was not 1n' thePP

Governor's budjet of March 7th and it is the product
of another kind of road show but still I move the passage

of SB 1175.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Any further discussion? Question before the Senate

is shall SB 1175 pass. On that question the Secretary

will call the roll.

ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WRIGHT):

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Grahan, Harber Hall, Kenneéh
'Hall? Hynesp Johnsp Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman/

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regnery Rocky Roe, Romano,

Saperstein, Savickas, Echaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smithr

sommer, soper, Eours, swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.'
. e

PRESIDING GFFICER (SENATOR GRKHAM):

Grah am was wasn't I Ken? Merritt, aye. On

khis question the yeas are thirty-six, one voting no.

The bill having received the constitutional majority

required is therefore declared passed. Next bill will be

14.

l5.

l6.

l7.

18.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.
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2.

3.

4.

SB 1160. Is it back yet? It may not be back yet Senator.

' 
? We'l1 have to wait until it gets back.1160, are we ready

5B 1178.

SECRETARY :

SB 1178 (Secretary reads title of bill),

2nd reading of the bi1l...3rd reading of the bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRRHAMI:

Senator Shapiro.

SENATO; SHAPIRO:

Mr. President, Members of the Senate SB 1178...

PRESIDIN/ OFFICER (SENATOR GRKHAM):

Gentlemen, ptease.

SENATOR SHAPIRO:

. . oappropriates 29.5 million to the Board of Higher

Education for the ordinary and contingent expenses for

the next fiscal year. Of this total amount, a little '

over a million is fo' r operations, the rest of the mopey

is for grants to pupils and institutions, non-public

instituticns for capital development and I would appreciate

a favorable roll call.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Any further discussion? Question is shall SB 1178

pass. Secretary will call the roll.

SECRETARY:

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

Chew; Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

Dougherty, Fawell, Glass/ Graham: Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppelr Kosinski:

Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy, Merritl, Mitchler, Howare

Mohr, Don Moore/ Netsch, Newhousep Nimrodr Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,

Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

l2.

l3.

l4.

l6.

l7.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

3Q.

3l.

32.

33.
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Weaver: Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMI:

Palmere aye. Who? Mitchler, aye. On this question

the yeas were th ily-nine, the nays were none. The bill

having received the constitutional majority required is

therefore declared passed. Next bill Will be 1159.

SECRETARY:

SB 1159 (Secretary reads title of bill')

3rd reading of th: bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Senator Netsch.

SENATOR NETSCH:

Mr. President this the regular annual appropriation

for the Department of Children and Fxml'ly Services and

while it is not in exactly the forp I Would wish, 1 Would

urge a favorable roll call.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMI:
' 

An f urther discussion? The question before theY

Senate is shall SB 1178 pass . The Secretary will call the roll.

SECRETARY :

Bartulis, Bell, Berhing, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

Dougherty, Fawellr Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

Latherowe McBroom, Mccarthyr Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

Mohrp Don Moore, Netsch, NeWhouse, Nimrodp Nudelman,
l

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe: Romano,

Saperstein, savlckas, schaffer, scholl, shapiro, Smith,

Sommer, Screr, Sours, Swinarskie Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

8.

9.

l0.

l1.

l2.

l3.

l4.

l5.

l6.

l7.

18.

l9.

20.

2t.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR

32.

33.

GlW lM j :

Theredre votes being cast contryry to what the
t

sign said when we started is on the bill 1159. Schaffer,
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I . . ' . .. ' j: %. .

. 7
. :.

j '

1. ' aye. Weaver, aye. Schollr aye. Carrollw aye. You

2. fellows make it awfully difficult for me to read you

3. when youdre running and voting at the same time. SEay

4. put will you? On this questin the yeas were forty-seven:

5. the nays were none and the bill having receivëd the

6. constitutional majority required is therefore declared

7* passed. Next bill will be 1160.

g '. SECRETARX:

9. SB. 1160 (Secretary reads title of bill) ' '

l0. 3rd reading of the bill. 
' 

.

ll. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GPAHAMI: .
' 

k2 senator wooten. '

l3. SENATOR WOOTEN: .

l4. ' I would ask for a favorable <oll call.

15 . PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GIW IAMI : '

l6. The question before Ehe Senate is shall SB 1160 pass.

. l7. secretary will call the roll on 1160, 1160. . '

. SECRETARY:

l9. Bartulis, Bell, nernihg, Bruce, Buzbee, carroll,

20. chew
, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

zk '' Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

22. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keeganp Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

23. Latherow
, McBroomr Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

24. Mohr oon Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman' ,#

25. ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,

26. sapersteine savickas, schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

27. sommer, soper, sours, swinarski, vadalabene, Walker,

28. weaver, welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.
e

29. PRESIDING OFFICER (EENATOR GRKHAMIZ '

3G. On this question the yeas were forty-skxy the nays

3l. were none. The bill having rqceived the constitutional

32. majority requjred is therefore daclared passed. Next
aa. bill will be SB 1192.

I

. - 14 8-



1.

2.

3.

4.

S.

6.

SECRETARY:

SB 1192

3rd reading of the bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRKHAM):

Senator Rock.

SENATOR ROCK:

Thank you Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen of the

Senate, ' SB 1192 introduced by Senator Howard Mohr and

myself does exactiy what the title says. It transfers

the Department of Aeronautics with its rights, powers,

duties and personnel to the Department of Transportption.

Be happy to answer any questions. I'd request a favorable

roll call. ..othe Director of Transportation and the

Director of the Department of Aeronautics came into

senate Executive cömmn'ttee and testified in favor of

this move. And we are not impairing the rights of any

single individual now presently employed by the Department

of Aeronautics. I1d ask for a favorable roll call.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMI:

(Sècretary reads title of bill)

8.

9.

l0.

l1.

l2.

13.*

l4.

l5.

16 .

17 . -

18.

l9.

20.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

29.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

Senator Harris.

:ENATOR HARRIS:

Mr. President this is a bill that did come in aA

the request of the administration and there were some

early problems that surfaced on.it. The Department of

Transportation and the personnel in the Department of
'Aeronautics or the Director there have accommodated

themselves to those probàems. The physical location

of the department has been agreed to, going to

rèmain Whpre it is and, I Would just say thab I know Yhat

I understand that the problems have been Wdrked Out.

would encourage support for this bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Senator Harber Hall.
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q.

(

I

SENATOR HARBER HALL:

2. Will the sponsor yield for a question?

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMI:

4. He indicates he will. Senator Rock.

5. SENATOR HARBER HALL:

6. We...we have a numher of agencieso..state agencies

that have their own aircraft, manage them and isn't even

8. under the Department of Aeronautics, but is it intended

9. that a11 transportation be transferred to the Department

l0. of Transportation and...has there been any thing in your

ll. bill that would transfer aircraft not assigned tc the

f2. Department of Aeronautics to the Department of Transportation

l3. for...for proper management?

14. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):
. . 

*

l5. Senator Roçk.

SENATOR ROCK:

l7. That..mthak is another problem. It is not however

18. dealt with in the terms of thi: bill.

l9. PZESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRKHAMI:

20. Any further discussion? Question bebore the Senate

21. is shall SB 1192 pass. Secretary will call the roll.

22. SECRETARY:

23. Bartulis, Bell, Berningr Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

24. Chew, Clarke, Conollyp Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

25. Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

26. Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

Latherow, McBroom, Mccarzhy, Merrittp Mitchler, Howard
28. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

29. Opinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Ronk, Roe, Romano,

30.. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro; smithp

3l. Sommer, Soper, Soursz Swinarski: Vadalabene, Walker:

aa. Weaver, Welsh Wooten, Mr. President.

33 PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMI:
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2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

8.

9.

10.

1.1.

l2.

l3.

l4.

l5.

16.

1 7 -

18.

l9.

20.

Romano, aye. Oh Ehis question the yeas are forty-

oney the nays were kwo. The bill having keceived the

constitutional majority requixed is therefore declared

passed. Next bill will be SB 291. Senator Buzbeev for

what purpose do you rise?

SENATOR BUZBEE:

Mr. President, I just wanted to remind you that I
would liRe to call 1154 you can get around to it today.

PRESIDING OFFICER. (SENATOR GRAHAM):

We're going to work...we're working back toward

that Senator. You can plan to do it.'

SECRETARY:

' SB 291 (Secretary reads title of bill)

3rd reading of qthe bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Senator Chew you are recognized, formally.

SENATOR CHEW:

Mr. President, thank you very kindly. Thià was

dealt with on yesterday and as you're aware the amendments

'kwere accepted and I know of no opposition 4t thzs time

and I Would a5k fcr a favorable roll call.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GPAHAMI:

Any further discussion? Question before the

Senate is Shall SB 29l pass. Secretary Will call i'he

rO1l.

SECRETARY:

BarEulis, Bell, Bernlng, Bruce, Buzbeer Carroll:
Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, DonneWaldy

eDoughertye Pawell. Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynes, Johns: Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppil, Kosinski,
Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmere Partee, Regner, Rocky Roe, Romano,

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

32.

33.
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2.

Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

Sommere Eoper, Sours, Swinarskiy Vadalêbeney Walker,

Weaver, Welsh: Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMI:

Merritt, aye. Berning, aye. On this qu/stion the

yeas are thirty-seven, the nays are two. The bill having

received the constitutional majority required is therefore

declared passed. Nqxk bill will be SenaEor Saperstein's

1142. .pemember that.

SECRETARY:

SB 1142

4.

5.

6.

8.

9.

l0.

l1.

l2.

l4.

lG.

l6.

l8.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

2g.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Are you prepared Senator or did you want to call the

bill? We don't have many more days. Senator Saperstein.

SENATOR SAPEASTEIN:

Mr. President I ask your forebearance. I Was lying

down for awhile and we held 1142 which represents the

appropriation for the scholarship comml'ssion to find out

whaE will happen to the part-time scholarships. And

if you will qive me a few minutes to find out wiat happened
to that bi1l...

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

. o wyou are not prepared then, that's your answer.

SENATOR SAPEES TEIN:

Right. Right.

TRESI'DING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Next bill w111 SB 1154, Senator Buzbee.
SECRETARY :

SB 1154 (Secretary reads title of bill)

3rd reading of the bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Senator Buzbee.

SENATOR BUZBEE:
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2.

3.

4.

$.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

12.

l3-

l4.

16.

l7.

1. 8 ' .

l 9 .

2 0 .

2 l .

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

72.

33.

Yes Mr. President this is the bill thatls required

by laœ for OSPI to put in. It appropriates the'following

summ from the common school 'fund to the OSPI for the

teachers' retirement system payments for downstate and

the City of Chicago, a total of $252,3...203,000 and I'd

appreciate a favorable roll call.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Any further discussion? On...the question is shali
SB 1154 pass. On that question the Secretary will call

the roll.

SECXXTARY:

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbeey Carroll,

Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

Dougherty, Faw' ell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynes, Johnsy Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinskir

Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy, Merrikt, Mitchler, Howard

Mohr, Don Moorez Netsch/ Newhouse: Nimrodz Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romanoy

Saperstein, Savickas, schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smithy

Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarskf, Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER (EENATOR GRAHAM):

Senator Harber Hall, aye. McBroomzaye. Palmer, aye.

On this question the yeas were fprty-eight, the nays were

none. The bill having received the constitutional majority

required is therefore declared passed. Next bill will be

SB 1158, Senator Swinarski.Are you prepared? Yourre ready .

Sënator Soper. Senator Soper, we're trying .to call a bill.

Senator Swinarski is prepared Mr. Secretary en 1158.

SECRETARY:

SB 1158 (secretary reads title of bill)

3rd reading of the bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRXHAM):
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1. Senator Swinarski.

2. SENATOR SWINARSKI:

3. Mr. President this is the appropriation for the

4. Department of Corrections. The budget relfects approximate-

5. ly (one) point million dollar savings since .lask year. And

6. 1...1 ask for a favorable roll call.

7. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

8. Any further discussion? Questicn is shall SB 1158

9. pass apd on that ,question the Secretary will call the roll.

l0. SECRETARY:

11 Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,* . .

12. Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Coursey Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

l3. oougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, xenneth

14 Halz: Hynes, aohns, xeegan, Mnuepfer, Mnuppel, Mosinski,

l5. Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

l6. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, NeWhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman, .

l7. Ozinga, Palmer, Pa/tee, Regner, Rock, R6e? Romano,

l8. Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

l9. Sommer, ioper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

20. Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

22. Carrollz aye. Johns, aye. Buzbee, aye. On that

a3. question the yeas were fifty. The nays were none. The

24. bill having received the constitutional majority required

2s. is declared passed. Senator Saperstein indicates that she

a6. 'is prepared on SB 1142.

27. SECRETARY;

28. SB 1142 (Secretary reads title of biil)

3rd reading of the bill. *29
.

gc SENATOR SAPERSTEIN:

Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate

this represents the appropriaEion for the Illinois State32
.

Scholarship Commission. It does have an amendment and the I33
.

amendment will make it possible for students Who Wish to
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I

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

attend universitils and coll eges in the State of Illinois

Eo file applications. I move, I mean I hope you will

support it. Thank you.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Any further discussion? Question before. the Senate

is shall SB 1142 pass. Secretary will call the roll.

SECRETARY:

Bartulis, Bell, Berning: Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

Chew, Clarke, Conplly, Course, Daley, Davidsonr Donnewaldr

Ddugherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynes, Johnsr Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel., Kosipski,

Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthyz Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, NeWhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Rde, Romano,

Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

Sommgr, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wootèn, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Swinarski, aye. Romano, aye. Are you prepared on

1148 Senator? On this queskion the yeas were forty-seven,

the nays were none. The bill having received the constitutional

majority required is declared passed. Senatcr Saperstein

indicates she's prepared on SB 1148.

SECRETARY:

SB 1148 (Secretary reads title of bi11)
'3rd reading of the bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENXTOR GRAHAMI:

l2.

l3.

14.

l5.

l6.

17.

i8.

19.

20.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

32.

33.

Senator Saperstein.

SENATOR SAPERSTEIN: R

Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen' of the senate,

this bill represents an increase in the top level of

scholarships from 12...from 1200 to 1300. The original

bill called for 1350, but by common consent was reduced
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1 '
I .

1. to 1100. I move...l urge your support.

2. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMI:

3. Any discussion? The question is shall SB 1148 pass.

4. Secretary will call the roll.

5. SECRETARY: .

6. Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

7. chew , clarke, conolly/ Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

8. oougherty , Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

9. Hall, Hynes, John.s, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, .

10. Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

ll. Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhousey Nsmrod, Npdelman,

12. ozinga, Palmerp Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,

l3. saperstein, savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

l4. sommer, soper, Sours, swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

l5. Weaver, Wefsh, Wooten, Mr. President.
' l6. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): '

17. Roe, aye. Mr. President, aye. Newhouse, aye.

f8. soper, aye. Buzbee, aye. secoqd roll call is productive.

l9. On this question the yeas are forty-two, the nays are two.

20. The bill having received the constitutional majority is

2l* therefore declared passed. Senator Romano for What purpose

22. do you seek reecgnition?

23. SENATOR ROMANO:

24. Mr. Presidnnt having voted on the prevailing .side
'

25. I now move to reconsider the vote by which we concurred

26. .the Amnndmenk No. l Eo SB 926.

27. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

2a. You have heard the request of the Senator and I

29. think you might want to explain why youfre doing it Sfnator

30 Romano . '

31 SENATOR ROMANO:

2 ...was a technical error in one of the amendments,3 
.

! aa in fact the Clerk of the House forgot to send one of the
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3.

4.

amendments over to the Senate and this is the only...

way Ye have to correct that mistake.

PRESIDING OFPICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Senator Harris.

SENATGR HARRIS:

Well what we need to do6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

l2.

l3.

l4.

l6.

l7.

f8.

19.

20.

2l.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

as Senator Romano has pointed

out, there's a technical problem involved here and the

simplest way to cure it without-..amending an earlier

Journal of the senate is to reconsider, Move then to

non-concur, request the House to recede and get into

eonference comml'ttee and then we can clear up b0th

journals. So khak's the appropriate course of action.

We are really going through a technical procedure here.

It has the Senate sponsor's support and 'l recommend that

we support Xenator Romano in the motion to reconsider and

then We react and send a message back to request the H'oBse

to recedem..will not recade and wedll get into conference

to get the matter cured.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GM HAM) :

Al1 in favor of the motion of Senator Romano signify

by saying aye. Motion to reconsider prevails. NoW Senator

Romano.

SENATOR ROMANO:

I now move we do not concur with the House amendment

to SB 926.

.PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMI:

Senator Romano movek that we do not concur with

House Amendment No.l to SB 926, and the House be so

advised. A11 in favor will signify by saying aye.

Opposed. The ayes have it and the House will be advised.

Senator...senator Harris. Senator Regner. You had

indicated you had some business you wanted to transact.

SENATOR REGNER:33.
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1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

Mr. President I had asked to...on 2nd reading there

is SB 1199 and I Would like to h'ave that advanced to 3rd

reading. I've discussed thi's with the Minority spokesman

of the Appropriation Committee on the other side and We

are working on the necessary amendments on it', then we

can move it back tomorrow and pass tomorrow. We had some

8.

9.

l0.

l1.

l2.

1 3 '

l4.

l5.

l6.

l8.

l9.

2G.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

PRESIDIXG OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMI:

Sqnator Regnpr asks leave of the Body to move to

the order of Senate Bills on 2nd reading for the purpose

of advancing SB 1199 with the...promise that it will be

brought back from 3rd reading in the event it is advanced.

Is leave granted? Leave is grantede the bill is now on

the order of 2nd reading. Was on 2nd reading, it's back...

the bill is on 2nd reading, it will be read a 2nd time.

I knew something should happen.

ACTING SECRETARY (MR. WRI GHT):

SB 1199 (Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. There are committee amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRKHAM):

There Were no committee amendments. Any amendments

from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bills, 3rd reading.

We...we...We have been advised by Enrolling and Engrossing

that we can move mhead on SB 899. That would seem to be

the wisest course of action at this time if youdre prepared

Senator Don Moore.

SECRETARY:

SB :99 (Secretary reads title of bill)

3td readipg of the bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMI:

Senator Moore.

SENATOR DON MOORE:

Thank you Mr. President, Members of the Senate, SB û99

- 15:-



1,

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

l1.

12.

as amended is for the ordinary and contingent expenses of

the Department of Public Aid. The appropriation is approxinately

$1,320,523,100...

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRKHAMI:

Please Gentlemen.

14.

15.

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

SENATOR DON MOORE:

This' is a reduçtion over the last fiscal year's

budget. And I'd be happy to answer any questions or if

there are none, I.would respectfully request a favorable

roll call.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Any discussion? Question is shall SB 899 pass.

Secretary will call the roll.

SECRETARY )

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce...

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRKHAM):

Bruçe, aye.

SECRETARY:

Buzbee, Carroll...

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Welre on passage stage Gentlemen, please.

SECRETARY:

Carroll.-.carroll, Chew, Clarkey Conolly, Coursey

Daley, Davidson, Donnewald, Dougherty, rawell, Glàss,

Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth Hall, Hynes, Johns, Keegan,

Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski, Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy,

Merritt, Mitchler, Howard Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse,

Nimrod, Nudelman, Ozinga, Palmer, Pàrtee, Regner, Rock,
. eRoe, Romano, Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl,

Shapiro, Smith, Sommer, Soper: Sours, Swinakski, Vadalabene,

Walker, Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Newhouse, aye. On this question the yeas are forty-two,
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1.

2.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

l1.

l2.

l3.

14.

l5.

l6.

the nays were six. voting present one. Bill havïng

received the constitutional majority is therefore

declared passed. That is...last of the action on Senate

Bills, 3rd. I would lïke to have the Secretary read a

Constitutional Amendment that I have - my House member

has some interest in 2nd time and then wefll go to

House Bïlls 3rd. Read 50th of them. Letes read 50th of

those, We haven't done these. SJR 15 and JR 16 be read a

2nd tipe.

SECRETARY:

.i R lutionsenate Jo nk eso Constitutional Amendment.

read.s Resolution)

2nd reading

House Joint Resolution, Constitutional Amendmenk No. l6.

(SecreEary reads Resolution)

2nd reading of the Resolution.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRXHMAI

Wefll now be on the order of House Bills on 3rd reading

as we had previously agreed yesterday. The first bill call...

Senator Harris.

(secretary

of the Resolutlon.

l8.

l9.

20.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

aà.

SENATOR HARRIS:

Mr. Presidept I know 4ome of you are asking not only

me but the other leadership. I announced that we kould

work until around 6:00. It appears to me now and.we have

had quite a productive day, that I would like to suggest

that we work to geE moving on as many House Bills on 3rd

reading as we can. Letps work until 6:30 and as close to

6:30 as we can weîll adjourn.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRRH'M):.

Senator Sours are you rising to be recognized? Senator

Sours.

SENATOR SOURj:
I'm striving to be recognized but not on a 3rd reading

matter, a little matter l left with the Chair earlier this

l60



afternoon.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

I wasn't in the Chair and I have no idea what

talking about.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

l2.

l3.

14.

l5.

l6.

you ' re

SENATOR SOURS :

Well, itfs- .it's really a motherhood bill. It's

HB 1134 that is residing presently.. An Executive. Time

is getting short, I'd like to make the proper motion now

or at your convenience to have the Executive Committee

discharged and it put on 2nd reading.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMI:.

Senator...

SENATOR SOURS:

1...1 hay: cleared it with Senator Ozinga. It is #n

absolute as'l say a motherhood bill. There's no appropriation.

It designates a route...

PRESIDING OFFICER XSENATOR GRKHAMI:

Senator Harris.

SENATOR HARRIS:

Mr. President now wedve just gone Ehrough 'two days
of motions dealing with scmething similar to this and it

seems to me that this the kind of thing that ought tc be

worked out in advance. I know nothing about it and I'm

certainly not going to start in now at this point making

exceptions to what has been a policy that Welve stuck to

.here for two days. Now I think we ought to move until

there is some understandxng on this that T dont' think

we can take up the time of the Senate doing the same

thing that wefve gona through on a.',l these motions th*

lastz two days.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRKHAM)

Leave is not granted. We now on...back Eo the order

of Housé Bills on 3rd reading as per our agreement Senator

l8.

l9.

ac

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.
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Fawèll will call HB 372 and the next Houye Bill after

2. that will be HB 547. Senator Fawell.

SECRETARY:

HB 372 (Secretary reads title of bill)

5. 3rd reading of the bill.

6. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Senator FaWell.

8. SENATOR FAWELL:

9. Mr.. Presidenkz Members of the Senate, HB 372 is

l0. Representative William Walsh's bill in the House. It

l1. involves a very important concept that the dual districts

l2. in Illinois have been communicating' to the Legislature

for I think for the last ten years. think the time

l4. has come for the Legislature to eliminate the disparity

l5. of treatment th#t presently exists under the law insbfar

l6. as State aid is concernedbgoing to high school districts

and to grade school districts. What this Lill does...

18 . PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GIW IAMI :

l9. Senator, letfs..olet's wait just a moment. The...

2;. right on your right, gentlemen. Senator Shapiro your

seatmate is addressing the Chamber. Senator Fawell.

22. SENATOR FAWELL;

23. The..-the.- the bill is really very important. It's

24. rather involved piece of legislation. I don'l think any

25. of us are ready to listen very long and Ifm frankly not

26. ready to talk very long on this subject. Sufficed to say
27. that what this bill does' in a1l of your dual districts,

28. Ladies and Gentlemen in your hame areas are vitally con-

29. cerned in this legislation because it culminates a te4

30. year crusade on their part. And what it doès is to bring

about the concept in Illinois so that no longer we will

aa. require that our grade school districts and our high
!

school districts will have to meet a higher qualifying33.
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rate before Ehey are ready and have a riqht to receive

State aid. Now bear in mind that this has no effect

upon the qualifying rate or upon the State aid formula

as it pertains to unit districts. But, it does have a

tremendous helping effect upon our elementary and our

high school districts. Dear in mind too that 54% of

our school population outside of the City of Chicago

attend our dual districts, not the unit district's, back

in 1947 when the , concept of giving greater StaEe aid

to unit districts first came into being had some basis

because at thàt time we had approxitately 12,000 school

dfstricts and many of those districts were very, very

small and did not have sufficient student populaiion

to be able to give the diversity of curriculum and

diversity of te:cher talent whi ch.a larger school dfstrict

can give. The irony pf our times however is that your

dual districts by in large today have larger student

population, can give greater diversity of teachers'

talent and curriculum to their students and yet receive

less Statç aid on the erroneous assumption that dual

districts are supposed to be smaller districts with'

lesser populatiqn. This especially is not true in the

northeastern part of the State of Illinois where for

many years your dual districts could not take advantage

of going into the unit district set up when they could

otherwise do so because they needed the double bonding

power because they were 'growing so very fast and had

to build so many buildings. Today they find it and many

times verà' impossible to now go eipno the unit...

PRESI DING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMI :

Senator your time 'has expired.

EENATOR FAWEjL:
So therefore I would hope that this Body Would join
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1.

2.
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4.

5.

6.

with the House of Representatives and adopt the concept

of elimï nation of the disparity so that dual districts

can be first class school districts in terms of State

aid along with unit districts. Thank you.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GNAHAMI:

Any...further discussion? Senator Hynes.

SENATOR HYNES:

Mr. President, Members of the Senate, I ris'e in

opposition to this bill. We have in thl General Assembly

debated the question of the school aid formula and the

question of parity for the dual dis'tricts over the .past

tWo Sessions at great length. And in each of those

Sessions the Legislature has moved toward parity. In

this Session again efforts have been made to do precisely

that. But this bill goes too far.and is grossly undair

to most of the districts..-to most of the districts in

this State. To the unit district in particular. It

allocates $60,000,000 for dual districts alone.' We

recognize the fact Knd...SB 882 which was defeated in

Commsttee recognized the fact thht there is a problem.

And an effort was made in khat legislation to phase'out

this discrimi antion over a. five year period, which would

be a reason able approach to the subject. This attempt3

to go most of the way in one year at a cost of $60',000,000

and even if we recognized at the very beginning that

there is some inequity in the formula, it's necessary

I think to recognize that the formula is riddled With

inequities # that these inequities exists for other

*districts throughout the State
. There'is...a lack of

proper recognikion of urban problems. The 'articles and

statements that can be found criticizing the exlsting formula

are so numcr us that I think everyone hare has great%
familiarity with them . 1...1 think it would rbe very

8.
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3.

unfortunate, very unfortunate indeed is we were to pass

ag..an appropriation for a sixty million dollars for

dual districts alone at a time when wezare told that

the entire allocation for s chool aid including special

education and a11 of the other mandated programs is only

l34 million. This will eat up a substantiql part of ihe

money available, leave very little if any to be distributed

to khe other districts in the State, and a11 of them have

very sqrious problems. Furthermore this is inconsistent

with SB 8...1484 which is a formula proposal sponsored

by Senator Fawell here in the Senate. That bill if passed

wfll eliminate this problem. And it. seems to me that 1484

should be debated and considered before this bill is called

for a vote. If 1484 passes there is no necessity for this

legislakion.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMI:

Just a moment Senator. Gentlemen, wedre ready when

you are. Will the Senate be in order? You have about

35 seconds Senator.

SENATOR HYNESC
' 

i l saying that we do not haveLet me summarize by s mp y

$60,000,000 to allocate Eo dual districts alone to the

exclusion of al1 the unit districts in thls State.. We

must be fair and equitable in the distribution ofuw .of

these funds and this certainly does not bring about equity

in the diskribukion of the funds. And 1...1 would oppose

this bill and urge a11 Yembers to do likewise.

PRESIDING OFFICER (ZENATOR GNAHAMI:

Senahor Glassqand then Senator Sours. *

SENATOR GLASS:

Thank you Mr. President...

PRESIDING OFFI CER (SEIVA'X R GRAHAM) :

Gentlemen please.
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SENATOK GLM S :

Very briefly...

PRESIDING OFFICER3.

4.

(SENATOR GRAHAM):

Jusk a momenty just a moment, Senator. Senator

Glass is attempting to address the Chamber. Will the

Senate be in order? Please. Senator Glass.

SENATOR GLASS:

Mr. President, thank you and in brief response

to Senatar Hynes I would say Ehat the time is never

going to be perfect for providing equal support fo'r

our students in schools throughout the State. think

if.you wait until there's enough money, the..pjob simply
i 't oing to beo.ogoing' 'tc get done. The question issn %

whether weRre going to treat al1 the students in the

state equally in terms' of state aid. We're not doing

it now. This bill takes q major step toward bringing

that abouE. If 1484 passes this bill may not be necessary,

but we d'on't know the outcome of that bill so I would

urge your support for this bill which cures a...à

very patent inequity in the State aid formula.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRhHAM):

Senator Sours.

SENATOR SOUPS:

Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen of the Sqpate,

if this bill is passed by this Chamber and signed by the

Governor as Senator Hynes has stated approximatnly 57,000,000
!

not.60:000z000, 42.5% of.the Governor's 134,000,000 new

money for education purposes will be expended solely for

dual distrtcts. This bill would lowqr the qualifying.

rate for elementary districts from 84t to 62t, and for

secondary districts 84è to 70t. At the present time the

lifying raEe for elementary and secondary districtsqua
!

combined is $1.64 and it $1.08 for unit districts. Now

6.
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3l.

32.

33.

- 166-



r

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

12.

l3.

l4.

15.

16.

18.

19.

20.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

29.

29.

3Q.

31.

32.

33.

could go on and tell you some other figures here but

the time is getting rather late. There are many districts

such as the one in Peoria Whicho.owith which I'm very

familiar that doesn't w ant this bill. If there are other

inequities'let some other future time take care of them.

This is a very crikical time and to hand out 57 million dollars

of the new money certainly wculd have an adverse effect

upon the unit district. I can't support this bi'll.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GEAHAMI:

Any further discussion? Senator Partee.

SENATOR PARTEX:

It occurs to me Mr. Presidene that webre putting

the cart before the house. In answer to Senator Glass

let me say that no, that probably wefll never be a

perfect time. And I done.t address this question on the

basis that there will ever be a perfect time. Ifm not

really ever looking for a per?ect timer but I certainly

would look for an appropriate time. And this is not an'

appropriate time. Senator Fawell has a bill, there are

other bills,other vehicles available. This can be done.

This should be done, this must be done. But it ought to

be done over a period of time. To grab $57,000,000 out

of the budget for one purpose I think is not in keeping

with reality. I'm not sure that the $57,000,000 should

go in the one area like this. We can do this over a

period of time, just as the bills which Senator Harris
!

'

had with reference to te'acher's funding over a period

of fifEy years. Welre talkipg ahout now 4 or 5 years

to bring Lhis thing into an equity posture. I think *

it ought to be brought into an equity posture. But to

do it al1 once is sort pf a glob-glommy kind of a

situation and it just isn't in reason in relationship
!

to all of the other districts in this State.
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3J.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GNAHAMII

No further discussion? We will put the question.

Shall..osenator Fawell.

SENATOR FAWELL:

Well, therepse..there's just...there's just one

point thai I do W ant to answer. When people say that

this is qoing to cost 57,000,000 or 60,000,000 they simply

have not looked at the bills or understand what #he cir-

cn=qtances are. I'm assnmn'ng that the formula under 1484

will become law, at least that thato.othat's bgen mentioned.

And the school districts have the right to opt under the

nev formula or go under the old formula. That being

the case many of them are'going to go under the new

formula so youdre not going to go anywhere near the

amount of $5),000,000'which has bèen referred to. But

let me also say that every year for the last ten years

werve heard the same story, that the time isn't right.

right n6'w, and wefre talking, let me tell yuu again, 55%

of the school children of the State of Illinois simply
' l

because they happen tö be attending a district which is

organized on the basis of K through 8 or 9 through 12

are discriminated against not only do they have a higher

qualifying rate by the people in their district have to

levy a greater percentage of the real estate tax :pd

theylve been going through this for a long time now and

each year they have addressed themselves to the Legislature
J

and then just grudgingly. weeve given a feW cents each
year in lowering the qualifying rate. The time has come

and in talking with Governor Walker on this he agreegw

alsc that the time has come that something ought to be

done. He campaigned a1l over our area and indicated that

this was part of his concept. Now obviously Vf these

1 the formula bill does pass it may be ab leformulas...i
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to work the two in together
, but I want to point out

to you that it is not correct to assume that it is going

to cost any $54,000,000 lump sum here, by no means. But

it's going to bring justice to an awful lot of children

in the state of Illinois who have not had anything but

discrimination on this point for a long time and I think

the time is now koeo.do what simply has to be done
. I

think it's been overlooked also as we talk about .costs

Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senatez you must recognize

the fact that if we continue to have this larger State

aid given to unit districts simply because a unit district

is a = it district # What you' re goiqg to have is you' re

oing ko spend the money 'an' yway because your dual districtsg

will simply opt out to become units, because it's the only
. , *

' 

p.thing left for them to do. And ybudre going to end up lo'sing
m

a lot of very sound, well performing s chool diskricts forcing

them to go into the unit district set-up so theytll come

around aùd get the money that way ahyway. It's time kh at

I think we addressed ourselves to this problem and the

time is now, we can't #ut it off for another year as we

have for ten consecutive 'years. I know that many of you

have had the people in your district talk to you about

this...

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMI:

The Senator's time is up.

SENATOR FAWELL:
J '. /

'

. o.the concept is now. I do hope that we can have

support for i*. Thank you.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRXHAM):

The question before the Senate is sha1l .HB 372 pass.

Senator Regner.

SENATOR REGNER:
!Ye

s Mr. President, Members of the Senate just a couple
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Qf coxments on this. over the years the unit districts
,

and dual districts, the dual districts which are mainly

covered in our metropolitan area jusk happen to be the

area from which the majority or the largest percentage
of the taxps come. Over the years these school districts

have been discriminated against, jus t as the suburban
metropolitan Cook County ando.oand other surrounding

counties have been discrimi nated against first in the

transporkation bond issue. Theyeve been discriminated

against in the road program that went on and it looks

like it's going to happen again in' the regional transit

authority. A11 I'd ask is that you consider something

and give some equity to our suburban area
.

PPESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Gentlemen it's yozr time. Senator Nimrod. Senator
Partee.

SENATOR PARTE6:

Did Senator Eawell close the debate?

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

I guess that I failed to recognize.

that he had done that. Yes.

SENATOR PARTEE:

had intended

Well then, then itss kime for a roll call and

everybody else is out of order.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

The point is Well taken. Senator Fawell you have
l

spoken twice. And exceeded your time both times
. senator

Fawell.

SENKTOR EAWELL: e

1...1 am going to make the request the matter be

taken out of the record for a later presentation.

PRESIDING OPFICER (SENATOR GRâHAM)
!

Leave is granted. Take it out of the record. Next
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bill will be HB 547. That took fifteen minutes to find

that out .

SECRETARY:

HB 547 (Secretary reads title of bill)

3rd reading of the bill .

PRESIDING OPFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMI:

Senator Don Moorev and could we have some order please.

Just a monent Senator: we might as well sit here'waiting for

order.

SENATOR DON MOORS:

Thank you Mr. President: Members of the Senate.

H8'547 Was introduced in the House by Representative Yourell
.

What the bill does it amends the Public A1d Code to prohibit

the Illinois Department of Public Aid from making payments

under the AFDC program on behalf qf unborn fetuses. The

bill Uas amended in the House Eo provide that the requirements

added by the bill, Seçtion 4-1.1 are to be inoperative to

the extent that it is ln conflict wikh Federal 1aw or
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regulatiom governing grants to the State under the. p .under

Article 4 of the Code. The bill came out of committee

unanimously. I'd appreciate a favorable vote.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GROIAMI:

Senator Partee.

SENATOR PARTEE:

senator Moore yield for a question?

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMII

He indicates that he will.

SENATOR PARTRE:

nota the cther day that Judge Austin ruled in *

the Federal court in the northern district of Illinois

on this question and my question n=s is what impact

would the passage of this bill have on that judicial
1

decision?
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PRESIDING OFFICER

Senator Moore.

SENATOR DON MOORE:

I am informed Senator that although Judge Austin

did rule on this matter, he stayed the effectiveness of

the order for a period of, I believe it was 30 days,

pending the outeome of this legislation. The present

policy that we are following in the Department of Public

Aid Eoday is not to nake payments for a fetus under AFDC.

This in no way effects the prenatal care and so forkh

that a recipient nay be in. But in the event this bill

would pass, it would in effeck negate Judge Austin'&

decision on the theory or basis that the State has nok

acted. If the State acts then we are in compliance.

But where the State does not act why then his decision
. . '

would be in effect.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMIJ

Senqtor Partee.

SENATOR PARTIS;

Perhaps youlre right/ buk my recollection of the

suit is thak it was founded and based on a Federal

constitutional question, so Whether this state acti

or not Would not in my judgement alter the effect and

impact of the Constituion of the United States on the

question. Now, perhaps youbre right but 1...1 just

simply don't understand that.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMI:

Senator suzbee. The question before.a.senator

Don Moore. Any further discussion? When he closes

the debate, weîre goinq to call tha roll. Senator

Don Moore is recognized and briefly, I hope'. Senator Moore.

SENATOR DON MOORE:

Thank yoy, Mr. President, a11 I'd like to say is

(SENATOR GRAHAM):
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S.

6.

7.
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9.

10.

ll.

l2.

13.

14.

that I think khis is a needed piece of legislation.

It does not alter in any way the present Department

of Public Aid's policy, insofar as these m attem are

concerned. In the absence of the State acting we are

mandated by the courts to make these paynentsu If the

States do. act, not only Illinois but any other State

and other States have so acted, why then we are not

under an obligation to pay AFDC to a fetus. I Vould

request a favoraboe roll call.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRKHAMI:

The question before the Senate is shall HB 547.

pass. Secretary will call the rollk

SECRETARY:

Bartulis, Bell, Berning

PRESIDING OPFICER (EENATOR GRAHAMI:

Please gentlemen.

SECRETARY:

Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, Chew, Clarke, Conolly,

Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewaldr Dougherty, Eawell,

Glass, Grah am, Harber Hall, Kenneth Hall, Hynes, Johns,

Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

PRESIDING OFFICZR (SENATOR GFAHAM):

Gentlemen please. We can't hear the respanses

to the roll call. That's not too hard to understdnd

certainly.

SECRETARY:

Latherow, McBroom, kccarthy, Merritt, Mi tchler,

Howard Mohr, Don Mooree Netsche Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,
eOzinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Roak, 'Roe, Romano, Saperstein,

Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith/ Sommer, Soper,

Soursy Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker, Weaver, Welsh,

Wooten, Mr. President.h

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRMIAM):
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Conolly, aye. Vadalabene, aye. Netsch, aye.

Hynes, aye. Kosinski, aye. Car<oll, aye. Kenny Hall,

no. The second roll call is really productive. Newhouse,

what? No. If we have 300 bills and we waste one minute

a bill on late roll calls that adds up ko hox much? One

minute's a track record. On this question the yeas are

thirty-seven, the nays are twot present one. The bill

having received the constitutiçnal majority required

therefgre is declared passed. Next bill will be HB 582,

senator Wilker. The reason we skipped 577 you'll see it

on the Calendar tomorrow.

SEPRETARY:

HB 582 (Secretary reads title of bill)

3rd reading of the bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GPAHAMI:

Senator Walker.

SENATOR WALKER:

I thank you Mr. President, Members of the Senate,

HB 582 does just what the digest, synopsis says. It

reduces from 4 to 2% the State's share of collecting

certain municipal taxeso' And if you want to hit 583

at the same tip: that applies to counties. It'll correct

what I consider an inequity. The State is charging 4,

I think 2 Would administer it. It would reEurn about

5.2 mlllion to 1200...it...1et me get this last shot

in. It will give Chicagosl and one-quarter million more
r

where it belongs. I'd a'Ppreciate a favorable roll call.

PREZIDING OFFICER (SENATOR CRAHAMII

Any furtber discussion? Webve explained two billt

at once that's a bargai'n. The question is 'shall HB 582

pass. Secretary Will cgll the roll.

SECRETARY:

Bartulis, Bell, Berninge Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,
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Chewz Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

Dougherty, Eawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynes: Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,

Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

Sommer, Goper, Sours, swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Saparstein, aye. No. Saperstein, no. I can't tell

th'at sign Saperstein. What is it? . No. Netsch, no.

Wefre improving. On that question the yeas were thirty-

one, the nays were two. The bill having received the

constitutional majority is therefçre is declared passed.

senator Mitchler.

SENATOR MITCHLER;

Mr. President in response to several inquiries

I1d like to announce that the Senate Industry and Labor

l6.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

Comml'ttee will meet immediately following' adjournment

of the Senate today in room The purpose of the

meeting will b: to hear a report...

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM)

We were really not on the order of motions.

SENATOR MITCHLER:

. . .on public employees and collective bargaining.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMII

Senator Walker had the Floor and I'm sorry you

did that Eenator Mitchler.

SENATOR WALKER:

.. -appreciate the same roll call Mr. President on

3 2 .

3 ',.3 .

5 8 3 .

PRESIDING OFFICER ( SENATOR GRAHAM) :
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question...

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

SECRETARY:

HB 583 (Secretary reads title of bill)

3rd reading of khe bill.

PRESIDING OFPICER (SENATOR GRKHAMI:

Question is shall HB 583 pass. On that question the

Secretary will call khe roll.

SECRETARY:

Bartulis, Bell: Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,. , '

Cheg, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hal 1, Hynes, Johns, Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppel, Kosinski,

Latherow, McBrcom, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, HoWard

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rgck, Roe, Romano,

SapersEein, Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

Sommer, Soper, Sours, Swinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GPAHAM):

Johns, aye. On this question the yeas were thirty-

three, the nays were none. The bill having received the

constitutional pajority required is therefore declared

passed. Next bill will be SB...HB, I'm sorry, 588: Senator

Berning.

SECRETARY:

12.

l3.

14.

l5.

16.

l7.

l8.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

HB 588 (Secretary reads title o f bi 11 )
l

3rd reading of the billz

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GM HAMI

Senacor Berning. e

SENATOR BERNING:

Thank you Mr. president, Members of the Body, this

is simply a clarifying bill to.- nstablish that when a
!

legal notice is required by a unit of local government
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and there is no newspaper within the area or the confines

of that lqcal government, a newspaper of general circulation

can be usedk

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Any further discussion? Question beforevthe Senate

is shall HB 588 pass. Senator Soper.

SENATOR SOPER:

Just one.o.one question Senator Berning. Does this

make general circulation newspapers available even though

the slocal newspaper's available? Is that what youlre trying

to tell us?

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

SenaEor Berning.

SENATOR BERNING:
' 

if tùere is no newspaper whichNo. No, it just says

is published in the unit of local government or school

district then notice may be giken by a newspaper published

in the county in which the unit of local government or

school district is locatipg. Provides.omit just clarifies

the alternative for publication.

PPESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMI

lw

Aw

%.

:.

%

#.

:.

')

œ%

!-+;e

â).

'œg 4

2*

Senator...

SENATOR BERNING:

This came out of committee unanimously.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Soper.

SENATOR SOPER:

Well, that's right. ïlov suppose..osuppose you had

you had a newspaper published in ùaxakegan of generalk.f of

general circulation but- .but it wasn'E circulated in a

small town. Would that newspaper be available then , is

that the newspaper vou'd use?
h

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

- 177-



1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

l2.

Senator Berning.

SENATOR BERNING:

If it did not cover the area then it would not qualify .

No.

SENATOR SOPER:

Thereds...l think there's more ko this bill than comes

up on khe surface.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Nny further discussion? Question is shall HB 588 pass.

secretary will call the roll.

SECRETARY:

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynes, Johns/ Keegan, Knuepfer, Knuppely Kosinski,

Latherow, Mc3room, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard

Mohr, Don Moorp, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmer, Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,

Sapersteiny Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

sommer, Soper, Sours, Swiharski, Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESI DING OFFI CER (SENATOR GRAHAMI :

Bartulis, aye. Buzbee, aye. Hynes, aye. On

this question the yeas were forty-two, the nays were

none. The bill having received the constitutional

majorkty required is therefore deulared passed. And

the next bill will be HB 593. Senator Welsh.

SECRETARY:

HB 5S3 (Secretary reads title of bill)

3rd reading of the bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRKHAMI:

Senator nay Welsh. Would you like some attention,

Sehator? Go home, San.

14.

l5.

l6.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

28.

29.

3 0 .

3 1 .

3 2 .

33.

- 172-



I

SENATOR WELSH:

2. Mr. President, Members of the Senate. 593...the

synopsis accurately describqs HB 593 which addépublic
k$

4. libraries to the list of eligible recipients of revenue

sharing. I'd appreciate a favorable roll call.

6 . PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMI :

7. Any discussion? Senatcr Harris.

8. SENATOR HARPIS :

9 Weli Mr President and Members of the Senate, I* ; @

l0. just call your attention to the serious consequences of

l1. this bill. We've lived with the redistribution of the

l2. 1/12th yield of the income tax to municipalities and

l3. counties and if we begin taking care of special purpose

l4. units of gove'rnment there is no end to Where it goes so

l5. the diminution is going to be felt by the municipalities

161 and counties immediately. And every other unit of local

l7. government will be in here clamoring for inclusion here.

l8. I think this is a tharoughly bad extention of the precedent

l9. that' we limited very carefully in 1969 and would urge...

20. negative reaction to this billz The argument of course

21. çan'be made for the needs of all of these special purpose .

22. districts. But I just suggest to you that this is a

23. dangerous thing to begin and Would urge a no vote.

24. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRXHAM):

25. Any further discussion? Senator Merritt.

26. SENATOR FWRRITT:

27. Mr. President, I quite agree with everything Sen:tor

28. Harris has said. Senator Welsh is it not true at this

29. pqint I know when thep..when the revenue sharing Game .
.e

30. about the hue and cry went up immediately from townships

al all throughout my district. They were not included and

32 I don.'t think theylre included today. Is that not right?

SENATOR WELSH:33.
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2.

3.

4.

Township# are now included in revenue sharing.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMI:

Senator Merritt.

SENATOR MERRITT:

They...they are not included in Skate reyenue sharing.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRLHAM):6.

7.

9.

9.

l0.

Senator Welsh.

12.

l3e

14.

15.

l6.

17.

l8.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

2S.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.

SENATOR WELSH:

It is my understanding Senator Merritt that townships

are included.

PytssàolNG OFFICER (SENATOR GRMIAM) :

Senator Merritt.

SENATOR MERRTTT:

Federal but not State, and khat's just the point I'm

making, enlarging upon the point that Senator Harris made.

I think we're opening Pandora's box here for every un'it of

'government and I think itfs bad legislation.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SZNATOR GRKHAM):

Any further discussion? Senator Sours.

SENATOR SOUPS:

Mr. President, Senatorsk I've been a member of the

board of trustees of the public library in Peoria slnce

1956. They'd like to have this bill. feel the same way

thatîs been expressed. Once we start fracturing these

funds then of course it's who gets there first with the

biggest clout. 0ne other item. While I didn't support

the income tax it was un'derstood definitely between the

parties that it would so for municipalities only. Now

woîre about eo repudiate that and while I waq a disintmrestad

opponent, maybe not too disinterested, I think we ought to

honor some of the commitments that were made'four years

ago.

#RESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):
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 '
1. ' Any further discussion? Senator Weaver .

2' SENATOR WEAVER 
:

3* Mr President I rise in opposition to this
. Not only

4* are 
you going to cut down the 1/12th but in HB 844 the

. 5 . 
'

* Governor is putting a lid on what that 1/12th Will be.

6 . He ' s only putting $80 ,000 r000 in that distributive f tmd 
.

1 * 
ather than letting it f loat at the 1/12th f igure . Sor

8 '* I think this is going to have to be dealt with next Week
9 .* and certainly this is no time to start chipping away at
lc. the revenues of the counties and Ehe municipalities.

11* PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHA
M): '

' 12 ' '@ Senator Mitchlerv did you seek tecognition?
13. SENATOR MITCHLER: .

14. Mr
. president... 

,

. 15 '* PRESIDING OFFI CER (SENATOR GRAHM I :
l6. senator Mitchler.

17 . SSNATOR AjITCEILER: . 
' '

18- Mr
. President, Members of the Senate if this revenue

l9. sharing is good fox libzarkes then why isngt it good for
20. a park district or a sanitary district or any of the local
21. overnment units? uow we know that the amendment was put

22 . on the income tax to allow municipalities and counties if
2 3 . they so chose to give their. . osome of their share to education
2 4 ' '. and that is still authorized. But to my knowledge there s

25 . only one mkmicipality that gave anything to , other than
26 . themselves , and that was the City of chicago when they

27 their entire check to' the Chicago Board of Education.. gave
2:. Now if you really want to put this...these local municipal

' 

.29. mayors and
.- village presidents and couhty boards under

3Q. the gun you just cpen up and say that they give that to

3l. any of their local governments
. Boy oh boy won'.t they

32. have a time bayk there. I think 'we'd better protect them
33. and just leave khe law as it is and vote no oh this. 

'

I
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PRESIDIMG OFEICER (SENATOR GRAHAMI:

Any further discussion? If not Sqnator Welsh will

close the debate hopefully.

SENATOR WELSH:

Thank you Mr. President, in ans'wer to Sepator Mitch'ler's

comments, park districts are included in this measure. Mr.

President, I Would accept a favorable roll call.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Question is shall SB 593 pass. Secretary will call

the roll.

SECRETARY:

Bartulis, Bell, Berning, Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

Dougherty, Fawell: Glass, Graham, Harbet Hall, Kenneth

Hall, Hynes; Johns, Keegan, Knuepferr Knuppel, Kosinski,

Latherow, McBroom, Mccarthy, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard'

Mohr, Don Moore, Netsch, Newhouse, Nimrod, Nudelman,

Ozinga, Palmerz Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe: Romano,

Saperstein, Savickas, Schaffer,- Scholl, Shapiro, Smith,

Sommer: Soper, Sours, SWinarski, Vadalabene, Walker,

Weaverr Welshy Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRRHAMI:

Merritt, no. On that question the yeas were ninteen,

the nays ten. The bill having.oofailed to receive, the

constitutional majority reguired is therefore declared

lost. Next bill Will be...HB 596. Disinterested. 598.

That's an agreed bill. That will be on the list. Well,

we can skip that. We proceed all the'way to 647, Senator

Bruce.

SECRETARY :

HB 647 (Secretary reads title of bill)

PRESIDING OFEICER (SENATOR GRKHAKI:

3.

4.

6.

7.

8.

l0.

ll.

l2.

l3.

l4.

l6.

17.

l8.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

33.
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1.

2.

3.

I know this isnlt very thrilling Gentlemen, but

can we have some order.

SECRETARY :

(Secretary re ads title of bill)

3rd reads title of bill.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Next..othe next time we have a bill of that length:

the sponsor will read the title. There's been a r'equest

for a roll call. SenaEor Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:

- Yes Mr. President, the bill runs l02 pages and I thought

we'd start on page 1 and read together through the fizst l0l

pages, the last two pages are merely the index. No, I would

just point ouY to the membership that everything contained

in this bill is already presently in the statute, not one

period, one letter has been changed. This is a codification

into one piece of legislation all the legislation that

relates to juhior colleges. The problem is that the junior

college board has to watch every piece of legislation relating

to senior institutions to kindergartens to anything because

they' may be involved in that particular section . Therefore

what wedve done is to put a1l junior college legislation

presently on the books, everything presently on the books

is in here, so that when...we amend a junior ccllege act

they don't have to watch all...when we 'amend the School Code

they don't have to always be watching. This is approved

by the Board of Presidents, covernorse and everybody's

favor of It does change one thing. It changes the ,

word junior college to community colleges. -

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRKHAM):

If you're going to read the l00 pages...

SENATOR BRUCE:

and this is my bisgie.

5.

6.

7.

8.

. 9.

l0.

l1.

l2.

l3.

l4.

15.

16'

l7.

18.

l9.

20.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

32.

33.
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PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GPAHAMI:

. ..to come back. The question before the Senate is

shall HB 647 pass. Senator Berning. The question is shall

HB 647 pass. Secretary Will call the roll.

SECRETARY:

Bartulis, Bell, Berning? Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll,

Chew, Clarke, Conolly, Course, Daley, Davidson, Donnewald,

Dougherty, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth Hall:

Rynes, Johns, Keegan, Kneupfer,

PRESIDING OFPICER (SENATOR GEAHAMI:

First roll call, please.

2.

5.

6.

8.

9.

10.

ll.

12.

.14.

l5.

l6.

1' 8

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

33.

SECRETARY:

Knuppele Kqsinski, Lathercw, McBroom, Mccarthy,

Merritt: Mitchler: Hoeard Mohr, Don Mooke, Netseh, Newhouse:

Nimrod, Nudilman, Ozinga, Palmer: Partee, Regner, Rock, Roe,

Romano, Sapersteine Savickas, Schaffer, Scholl, Shapifoe

Smith, Sommer, Sopet, Sours, Ewinarski, Vadalabene: Walker,

Weaver, Welsh, Wooten, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Glass, aye. Ozinqa, aye. Scholl, aye. On that question

the yeas were forty-five, the nays were none. The bill having

received the constitutional majority is therefore declared
passed. Secretary's desk, Message from the Governor.

SECRETARY:

' (Secretary reads Message from the Governor)

.ppasloluc OFFICER (SENATOR GRMIAM) :

Executive. Senator' Mitchler did you want to make

that motion again you made awhile ago briefly?

SENATOR AETCHLER: *

Mean the announcement?

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

Welll g:t to you, welrq going to wind it down naw,

Gentlemen.
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1.

2.

3.

4.

G.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

12.

SENATOR MITCHLERk.

The announcement. . . .

PRESIDING OEPICER (SENATOR GRAHAMIZ

Yes.

SENATOR MITCHLER:

The ahncuKement is that the Senate

Committee wi1l meet immediately

Industry and Labor

following adjournment in
room M -1. Purpose will be to

. . .zecelve a report from the -
sub-committee on public employee collective bargaining.
There will be no witness/s, we should be through in five
minutes .

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENAD R GIW IAMI :

Senator McBroom.

SENATOR McB ROOX:

Yes Mr. President. ...I'd like to move tc discharge

the following bills from the Senate Appropriations Comml'ttee.

I don't believe that theydre controversial
. HB G.e.senator

Hyneé on the... HB 662, Senator Shapiro, appropriates $25,000
to the State Board of Education

. HB 6...1676, Senator Mynneth
Hall appropriates $100,000 to the' Department of Transportation
from 'the road fund for railroad grade separation in Allerton
in St. Clair County. HB 1593, Senator Wooten, appropriaEes
$109,000 to the Deparkment of Transportation from the 

road
fund for a grade separation in East Moline

. HB 1735, Senator

Latherow appropriates $26,700 to the Department of Agriculture
to administer the Slaughter Livestock Buyers Act

. I'd like
leave of the Senate to discharge the Apprcpriations Committee
on those billsy Mr. President.

#RESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM): *

IS leave granted? Leave is qranked
. Senator Ghapiro.

SENATOR SHAPIROJ

Mr. President, Members of the Senate
, I would like

leave of the Senate to return a HB from 3rd to 2nd for

14.

l5.

16.'

l8.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.
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1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

l 2 .

1 3 . '

l4.

l5.

l6.

l8.

l9.

20.

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

31.

32.

23.

purposes of Tabling amendment and adopting another cne.

It's non-controversial and has been agreed to...

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR'GPAHAM):

We have a whole table full of thcse. If we could

do that al1 at one time, it would be helpful to the

Secretary. Senator Harris.

SENATOR HARRIS:

MrJ President, I w ant the Members of the Senate to

pay clpse attention. I want to announce what our order

of business will be tomorrow. And depending upon our

productivity tomorrow we will determine tomorrow whqther

we have to meet Saturday. We will convene when we adjounl

today at 9:00 tomorrow morning. And I would hope that the

Members w6uld be here, ready to go and begin to make the

day productive right away. If we are effective tomorrow

we may not have to meet Saturday. It appears now that

there is a strong possibility that wefll have to meet

Saturday. We have after the agreed bill list tomorrow

some 235 bills, House Bills on 3rd reading and a few

remaining Senate Bills. Plus those that can move from

.ippropriations and House Bills on lst reading still belbre

us. We have a tremendous amount of work remaining bqforq

us. So I would urge the members to be here ready to go

at 9:00 and we'll start this thing as close to 9:û0 as

we possibly can. Nowz I would recommend that you not

check out of your hoteLs tomorrow morninge but cover

yourselves and make arrahgements as we prcceed through

the day if itîs determined tomorrow that we do not have '

tb meet Saturday. But I would urge you to be cognizalt

of the fact that if we want to enjoy the th'erapy of a

two day break we eeed to be productive tomorrow. Now

I would further state that it is perfectly clear to me

that we should be prepared to work nights every night
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2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

B.

9.

l0.

ll.

l2.

13..

l4.

l5.

l6.

l7.

l 8 '.

l9.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

32.

next week. And I know khat this is a frustration ko some

of you who have scheduled parties the final week of the

Session. And I hope that I will not be misunderstood but

I just can't comprehend scheduling of activities of that

sort during the final week of Ehe Session. Our primary

responsibility is here. To finish up what has to be done.

Thank you Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GEAHAMI:

M-mhers of the Senate, we have a tremendous volumne

of Resolutions which We are going to attempt to exp dite

and 'èlose with .a death resolutiop. And that will be easier.

ReDainder of business that will be transacted before the

Senate today and letds be at it. Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY:

Senate Resolution 2l5 by Senator Soper and a1l...

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GEAHM1))

Lèt's see if we cannot consider those a11 on one

roll call.

SECRETARY :

Senate Resolution 215 by Senator Soper and al1

Memfers of the Senate. It's congratulatory. Senate

Resolution 2l6 by Senator Swinarski and it's congratulatory.

Senate Resolution 217, Senators Mitchler, Harris, Partee,

and al1 Members of the Senate. It's congratulatory.

senate Rescluticn 218, Senators Mitchlerp Harris, Partee:

and all Senators. Congratulatory. Senate Resolution 219,

Senator Newhouse. Congratulatory. Senate Resolution 220,

Senator Nevhouse. Congratulatory. 221, Sepator Newhouse,

eongratulatory. 222, Senator Newhouse, congratulatore.

223, Senator Newhouse, congratulatory. 224/ Senator

Newhouse, Partee: Kenne th Hall, Smith and Chew. I'm

sorry, that'so.ethat is a death resolution.

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHN4):
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3.

4.

6.

7.

8.

9.

l0.

ll.

l2.

l3.

14.

l6.

l7.

18.

19.

20.

2l.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26.

27.

28.

29.

30.

3l.

72.

33.

Wefll hold it until last. The...a1l of the prior

Resolutions just read that were congraEulatory, it is

moved by Senator Harris thaE these Resolutions, we do

adopt them. All in favor of the motion Will signify by

sayinq aye. Opposed. The ayes have it, those' Resolutions

read before will be adopted. Senator Swinarski has

requested that a1l Members be shown on his Rescluticn.

SECRETARY:

Senate Resolution...

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GEAHAMIZ

The nexk two Resolutions are Death Resolutions.

Senator Harris.

SENATOR HARRIS:

Mr. President before the Secretary proceeds to that

order of business I wank to also remind the members that

we will have the Agreed Bill list tomorrow afternoon av

2:00. Now theréoo.because of the length od the list it

will require some two hours for the Secretaryls office

to prepare the roll calls, so we are requesting you to

have your list ofo..bills on which you wish to be recorded no

at the Secrekaryfs desk by 12:00 noon. This will g'ive

them the full two hours to work up their roll calls. Your

list of bills on whlch you wish to be recorded no, lay

on the Secrekaryls desk by 12:00 noon. And we will get

to the agreed bill list as close to 2:00 as possible.

'PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRFZAMI:

Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY:

Senatq Resolution 224 by Senators Newhouse? PartGe,

Kenneth Hall, Smith and Chew

(Secretary reads Senate Rqsolution 224)

PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMI ;

Senator Partee.

- 18:-
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1. SENATOR PARTEE:

2. In the absence of Benator Newhouse I move the

3. suspension of the rulqs forqthe immediate consideration

4. and adoption of this Resolution. And...

5. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAMI:

6. Therels a motion...

7. SENATOR PARTEE:

8. ....1 Would ask that all Senate Members be shown as

9. sponsors. ' ,

10. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM) :

11. - A11 Senatprs to be shown as sponsors. Is leave 1
12. granted for suspension of the rules? Leave is granted.

13.. All in favor of the adoption of the Resoluticn will

14 indicate by r'ising. The Resolution is adopted. Mr.

l5. Secretary

l6. SECRETARY:

17. Senate Resolution 225, Senators Mikchler, Harrise

18. ' Partee, and a'll members of the Senake. . -  .

l9. (Secretary reads Senate Resolution 225)

'20. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRKHAM):

2l. ' Senator Mitchler. .x

22. SENATOR MITCHLER:

23. Mr. President, Members of the Senate, I wuuld ask

24 for suspension of the rules and immediate consideration

25. and adoption of the Resolution. '

26. PRESIDING OFFICER (SENATOR GRAHAM):

27. Been a request for a suspension of the rulez. Is

*28. leave granted? Leame is granted. 5oW there has been a .

;9. Fotion for adoptlon of the Resolution. A11 in favor pf the

3c. adoption will signify by rising. The Resolution is
NL3z. adopted and the senate stands adzourned until 9:00

22 tomorrow morning. . '

33.

j .. .m.


